DOCUMENT RESUME

BD 094 680 IB 000 634

AUTHOR Goudeau, John M., Ed.

TITLE State Library History Bibliography Series; Nos. 9,

10, 11. 9. A Bibliography of South Carolina Library History. 10. A Bibliography of Mississippi Library History. 11. A Bibliography of Minnesota Library

History.

INSTITUTION Florida State Univ., Tallahassee. School of Library

Science:

PUB DATE 73

NOTE 88p.: Journal of Library History Series

AVAILABLE FROM Journal of Library History, School of Library

Science, Florida State University, Tallahassee,

Florida 32306

EDRS PRICE MF-\$0.75 HC-\$4.20 PLUS POSTAGE

DESCRIPTORS *Bibliographies; *History; Legislation; Librarians;

*Libraries: Library Associations: Library

Cooperation; Library Education

IDENTIFIERS Minnesota; Mississippi; South Carolina

ABSTRACT

Part of a series published by the "Journal of Library History," this document includes unannotated bibliographies of South Carolina, Mississippi, and Minnesota library history. For each one there is an introduction which includes a short history of libraries in the state and a brief overview of relevant publications. Coverage varies from state to state, but all include sections on special, private, school, public, and academic libraries as well as a general reference section. The South Carolina bibliography has a manuscript section. There is a brief bibliography on the Mississippi Library Association. Librarians, and library cooperation, education, and legislation are covered in the Minnesota bibliography. (LS)



STATE LIBRARY HISTORY BIBLIOGRAPHY

SERIES NOS. 9, 10, 11

- 9. A BIBLIOGRAPHY OF SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARY HISTORY
- 10. A BIBLIOGRAPHY OF MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY HISTORY
- 11. A BIBLIOGRAPHY OF MINNESOTA LIBRARY HISTORY

Edited by

John M. Goudeau

US DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH.
EDUCATION & WELFARE
NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF
EDUCATION
THIS DOCUMENT HAS BEEN REPHO
DUCED EXACTLY AS RECEIVED FROM
THE PERSON OR ORGANIZATION ORIGIN
ATING IT POINTS OF VIEW OR OPINIONS
STATED DO NOT NECESSARILY REPRE
SENT OFFICIAL NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF
EDUCATION POSITION OR POLICY

1973

634

ж 000



The Journal of Library History School of Library Science Florida State University Tallahassee, Florida



TPERMISSION TO REPRODUCE THIS COPY. RIGHTED MATERIAL HAS BEEN GRANTED BY

TO ERIC AND ORGANIZATIONS OPERATING UNDER AGREEMENTS WITH THE NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF EDUCATION FURTHER REPRODUCTION OUTSIDE THE ERIC SYSTEM REDUIRES PERMISSION OF THE COPYRIGHT OWNER

Copyright © 1973 by the JOURNAL OF LIBRARY HISTORY



FOREWORD

The State Library History Bibliography Series has published the following bibliographical works:

- 1. Florida
- 2. Hawaii
- 3. New York
- 4. Virginia
- 5. North Carolina
- 6. Alaska
- 7. Ohio
- 8. Connecticut

These bibliographies may be obtained through the Journal of Library History, School of Library Science, Florida State University, Tallahassee, Florida. An attempt is being made to publish the backlog of works through supplemental issues of the Journal of Library History. It is the hope of the Editor of the Series that this practice may be continued in the future, and bibliographies published may be brought up to date.

With the publication of State Library History Bibliography Series Nos. 1-11 it is hoped—that there will be a revival of library history which will lead to the writing of definitive histories of libraries of each state in the United States.

John M. Goudeau Editor State Library History Bibliography Series



No. 9. A BIBLIOGRAPHY OF SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRRARY HISTORY

Compiled by

Barratt Wilkins
South Carolina State Library



TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION

MANUSCRIPTS	ITEM NUMBER
Beaufort County Library Kershaw County Library South Carolina State Library South Caroliniana Library Winthrop College Library	
PUBLISHED SOURCES	-
GENERAL REFERENCES	
South Carolina Library Association—History	22
ACADEMIC LIBRARIES	
General References (Alphabetically by entry)	
. PUBLIC LIBRARIES	
(Included under county headings are works covering specific county library systems as well as those covering more than one library in a county) General References (Alphabetically by entry) First Free Public Library, 1698 Public Libraries (By county location)	137
SCHOOL LIBRARIES	
General References	
PRIVATE LIBRARIES	
General References	
SPECIAL LIBRARIES	
General References	
INDEX	



INTRODUCTION

Twenty-eight years after the founding of the South Carolina Colony at Charles Town in 1670, the Lower House of Assembly appropriated £70 for the purchase of books for a free public library. Two years later in 1700, the Assembly passed the first library law in America which established a free public library where every inhabitant was entitled to borrow books by giving a receipt for them.¹

These were auspicious beginnings for a colony which then numbered approximately 2,000 inhabitants and where the Carolinians had "hardly overcome Ye Want of victuals & not as yet produced any Commodities fitt for ye Markett of Europe, butt a few skins...." Yet, these few citizens made such good use of the library that in 1712 the librarian was given "Discretionary power" in making loans, because so many of the borrowed volumes were lost.²

From these early beginnings, library development in South Carolina has been, until the last thirty years, a very checkered affair. Within forty years of the founding of the public library at Charleston, the interests of the citizenry had shifted from public to private libraries. The Charleston Library Society, founded in 1748 by a group of rich Carolina planters and merchants, was an outgrowth of this change.³

Private libraries and subscription library societies became numerous as the nineteenth century progressed. Yet, it was not until the turn of the twentieth century that the nucleii of many of the current county library systems were established. With the funding of the State Library 80ard in 1943, the public libraries were given much needed direction in founding county and regional library systems and in extending library service to the entire state.

Libraries in South Carolina's institutions of higher learning also had auspicious beginnings. For example, in 1840, the South Carolina College Library (now the University of South Carolina Library) had the fourth largest academic collection of books in the United States. Only Harvard, Yale, and Brown university libraries ranked above South Carolina. The College Library was rich in Egyptology and the collection was housed in the first separate college library building (1840) in the United States. South Carolina College numbered many eminent scholars among its faculty, including the German-born philosopher and author of the first Encyclopedia Americana, Francis Lieber.⁴

However, the Civil War greatly impaired higher education in South Carolina. Although the University of South Carolina Library ranked number nine in size among university libraries in 1875, it had, by 1900, completely disappeared from the list of the top twenty-five academic libraries. Evidence that the University of South Carolina Library is again on the move toward excellence came in May, 1971, when the Library added its one millionth volume. Yet, by the standards of the Association of Research Libraries the University library still has far to go in order to be counted among the nation's major research libraries.⁵

In the public secondary school sector, library development was slow, no doubt partially because of the maintenance of a dual school system. Although some high schools had the beginnings of library collections as early as the 1920's, real growth in public school library service did not come until after the Second World War.

The documentation of South Carolina's rich and long history of libraries is scattered and very uneven in quality. Despite this situation, the compiler has aimed at completeness, although there are undoubtedly manuscript histories and newspaper clippings in vertical file collections of academic, public, private, and school libraries in the State that have escaped his attention. A future historian of South Carolina's libraries should not overlook these local sources.

There are three major bibliographical guides to South Carolina's literature and history that should be used in conjunction with this bibliography: J. H. Easterby (comp.) A GUIDE TO THE STUDY AND READING OF SOUTH CAROLINA HISTORY (Columbia, 1950), J. H. Moore (comp.) RESEARCH MATERIALS IN SOUTH CAROLINA (Columbia, 1969), and Robert Turnbull (comp.) BIBLIOGRAPHY OF SOUTH CAROLINA (5 vols.; Charlottesville, Va., 1956).

In addition, an exhaustive study of several periodicals covering South Carolina libraries would yield further information. These are: SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARY BULLETIN (1945-1956), published



jointly by the South Carolina Library Association and State Library Board, which was superseded by the SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN (1956-date), published solely by the State Library Association; MEDIA SERVICES NEWS LETTER (1946-date; title varies, NEWS LETTER, 1946-1965, and LIBRARY SERVICES NEWS LETTER, 1966-1970), published by the School Library Division of the South Carolina Department of Education; S. C. LIBRARY LEAVES (1930-1931), and NEWS FOR SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES (1956-date; title varies, NEWS FOR PUBLIC LIBRARIES, 1956-1968), both published by the South Carolina State Library Board; and INTERCOUNTY LIBRARY NEWS BULLETIN (1936), published by the Julius Rosenwald Fund, Nashville, Tennessee, which contained reports of eleven county libraries (Charleston and Richland counties in South Carolina) operating under the Rosenwald Fund.

Any study of South Carolina's library history would be incomplete without examining the contents of several early libraries. The Charleston Library Society has an outstanding collection of books bought during the eighteenth and nineteenth century, although many of the Society's earliest volumes were destroyed by a fire in the 1770's. The collection of the Winyah Indigo Society (founded 1753) is a fine early library housed in the Georgetown County Memorial Library. This collection contains 1500 books and 100 volumes of bound newspapers. Other notable collections are those of the Walterboro Library Society (founded 1820) in the Colleton County Library, the Society Hill Library Society (1500 volumes purchased in 1822) housed in the Society Hill Branch of the Darlington County Library, and the Pendleton Farmers Society Library, a nineteenth century collection at Clemson University. Unfortunately, only one volume of the excellent pre-Civil War collection of the Beaufort Library Society remains in existence. This collection was descimated by General William T. Sherman's troops during the Civil War when the library was boxed and shipped to New York for sale. Public outcry rescued the collection only to see the books consumed by fire in 1866 at the Smithsonian Institution. The Federal government failed to make even partial restitution to Beaufort County until 1951.

The following bibliograPhy is divided into two major divisions: Manuscripts, and Published Sources (includes unpublished theses and dissertations). Whereas no distinction has been made between types of libraries in the Manuscript Division, items in the Published Sources division have been categorized under the following headings: General Reference, Academic Libraries, Public Libraries, School Libraries, Private Libraries, and Special Libraries. The secondary arrangement within the large headings is shown in the Table of Contents. Newspaper articles, unless otherwise noted, are in the collection of the South Carolina State Library. Where necessary, annotations have been provided for clarity.



FOOTNOTES

- ¹ Carl Bridenbaugh, Cities in the Wilderness, the First Century of Urban Life in America, 1625-1742 (New York: A. A. Knopf, 1955), p. 295; America's First Public Library; the Provinicial Library at Charles-Town in Carolina, 1698 (Columbia, South Carolina, South Carolina State Library, 1970), passim.
 - ² Bridenbaugh, Cities in the Wilderness, pp. 143, 295-96.
- ³ Rosser H. Taylor. *Ante-Bellum South Carolina: A Social and Cultural History* (Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1942), pp. 146-47.
- ⁴J. Periam Danton. Book Selection and Collections: A Comparison of German and American University Libraries (New York and London: Columbia University Press, 1963), pp. 21, 32, 87; William J. Rhees, Manual of Public Libraries, Institutions, and Societies in the United States, and British Provinces of North America (Philadelphia: J. B. Lippincott & Co., 1859), p. 460; R. H. Newton, "Bullfinch's Design for the Library of Congress," Art Bulletin, 23 (September, 1941), 221-22; Frances Burnett Everhart, "South Carolina College Library," Journal of Library History, 3 (July, 1968), 229.
- ^{\$} Danton, Book Selection and Collections, pp. 32, 87; The State, Columbia, South Carolina, May 12, 1971.



MANUSCRIPTS

BEAUFORT COUNTY LIBRARY, Beaufort, South Carolina

Catalog of Beaufort Library Society, 1802-1862.

KERSHAW COUNTY LIBRARY, Camden, South Carolina

2. Camden Library Minutes, 1915-1946.

SDUTH CAROLINA STATE LIBRARY, Columbia, South Carolina

- Annual Reports of County Libraries and Correspondence between State Library Board and County Libraries. Dates after county or regions show when State Library Board began correspondence with each area. Counties or regions: Abbeville, 1943-date; Aiken, 1931-1958: Aiken-Bamberg-Edgefield, 1958-1965; Aiken-Bamberg-Barnwell-Edgefeild, 1964-date: Allendale-Hampton-Jasper, 1931-date: Anderson, 1931-date: Barnwell, 1931-date: Bamberg, 1931-58; Beaufort, 1931-date; Berkeley, 1943-date; Calhoun, 1930-date; Charleston, 1929-date; Cherokee, 1943-date; Chester, 1943-date; Chesterfield, 1943-date; Clarendon, 1943-date; Colleton, 1943-date; Darlington, 1931-date; Dillon, 1930-date; Dorchester, 1931-date; Edgefield, 1931-1958; Fairfield, 1931-date; Florence, 1930-date; Greenville, 1930-date; Georgetown, 1943-date; Greenville, 1930-date; Greenwood, 1943-date; Horry, 1931-date; Kershaw, 1930-date; Lancaster, 1931-date; Laurens, 1930-date; Lee, 1943-date; Lexington, 1931-date; McCormick, 1943-date; Marion, 1930-date; Marlboro (Marlborough), 1931-date; Newberry, 1943-1948; Newberry-Saluda, 1948-date; Oconee, 1931-date; Orangeburg, 1943-date; Pickens, 1943-date; Richland, 1930-date; Saluda, 1943-1949; Spartanburg, 1930-date; Sumter, 1931-date; Union, 1943-date; Williamsburg, 1943-date; York, 1930-date.
- 4. Citizens Library Association, Correspondence and Records, 1938-1942.

An association organized to elicit support for a state-wide library program and to give support and encouragement for the improvement and expansion of local libraries.

Censorship Scrapbooks, 1956.

Records of two attempts at censorship of library materials—"Swimming Hole" Incident, and "Bobbsey Twins" Incident.

College Library Manuscript Histories.

Histories of Allen University Library, 1927-1930; Benedict College Library, 1905-1930; College of Charleston Library, 1785-1930; Clemson College (now University) Library, 1893-1932; Presbyterian College, 1885-1930; Winthrop College Library, 1895-1952.

7. County Library Manuscript Histories.

Abbeville, 1936-1957; Allendale, 1913-1963; Anderson, 1899-1945 (Belton Branch, 1914-1955, Honea Path Branch, 1907-1957); Bamberg, 1930-1931; Barnwell, 1953-1955; Beaufort, 1757-1947; Berkeley, 1934-1956; Calhoun, 1913-1962; Charleston, 1929-1947 (McClellanville Brach, 1892-1962); Cherokee, 1902-1947; Chester, 1900-1947; Chesterfield, 1821-1938; Colleton, 1821-1957; Darlington, 1894-1947; Dillon, 1911-1957; Dorchester, 1897-1930; Florence, 1925-1955; Georgetown, 1907-1950; Greenville, 1921-1947; Greenwood, 1901-1970; Horry, 1939-1958; Kershaw, 1916-1947; Lancaster, 1904-1947; Laurens, 1910-1930; McCormick, 1952-57; Marion, 1898-1948; Mullins, 1907-1955; Marlboro (Marlborough), 1901-1947; Newberry, 1904-1957; Oconee, 1948-1957 (Seneca Branch, 1946-1962); Orangeburg, 1935-1947; Pickens, 1929-1957; Union, 1905-1919; Williamsburg, 1917-1955; York (Rock Hill Public, 1910-1952).

- 8. History of the Orangeburg County Free Library, taken from the Diary of Mrs. Georgie Adams. (Bound typescript, 74 unnumbered pages, ca. 1947.)
- 9. Letters received by R. M. Kennedy as reaction to speech "Public Libraries: A Need in South



Carolina" reprinted in BULLETIN OF THE UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA, 37 (April, 1914), 1-15.

10. School Library Manuscript Histories.

History of Columbia High School Library, 1920-1931.

- 11. State Library Board, Minutes, 1929-date (Incomplete).
- 12. Survey of South Carolina Counties, 1940.

Information on elementary, high school, and public fibrary facilities with statistics on each county's cultural, religious, and educational facilities.

13. United. States. Works Progress Administration. Library Project. Records, 1936-1942.

Most of these records were transferred to the Federal Archives.

SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARY, Columbia, South Carolina

- McKissick, James Rion. "Does South Carolina Need a Public Library System? An Address
 Delivered Before the South Carolina Library Association, Columbia, December 1, 1943."
 (Bound typescript.)
- 15. Pendleton Social Library Records, 1828-1834.
- 16. St. Marks Episcopal Church, Clarendon, Library Society, 1840-1936.
- South Carolina Library Association, Records, 1915-1967.
 Collection contains ca. 3500 manuscripts for 1918, 1924, 1934-1967; a bound manuscript volume entitled "Records of the S. C. Library Association", 1915-1950; and, ca. 1500 manuscripts of Treasurer's records, 1957-1965.
- 18. Sumterville Library Society, Sumter County, South Carolina, Records, 1809-1810, 1845.
- 19. Winyah Library Society, Georgetown, South Carolina, Minutes, 1799-1814.

WINTRROP COLLEGE LIBRARY, Rock Hill, South Carolina.

20. Mary E. Frayser Manuscript Collection (c. 1915-c. 1945), 80xed and unsorted.



PUBLISHED SOURCES

GENERAL REFERENCES

SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARY ASSOCIATION-HISTORY

21. "South Carolina, Library Association," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 40 (December, 1915), 878-79.

THE STATE LIBRARY

The State Library was organized in 1814, and ceased to exist in fact in 1969 and in name in 1971. The collection of the Library was divided among three agencies: the Legistative Council, which administers the State's law library and provides bill drafting services for the South Carolina General Assembly: the South Carolina State Library, which received most of the general library collection of the old State Library and which performs the responsibilities of a general state library; and the University of South Carolina Government Documents Library, which received most of the old State Library's documents collection, in addition, many of the rarer items in the old State Library's collection have been deposited with the South Caroliniana Library on the University of South Carolina campus.

- Cribb, Larry, "State Librarian: Joan Reynolds Faunt," SANDLAPPER, 1 (September, 1968), 21-23.
- 23. South Carolina, General Assembly, Library, CATALOG OF BOOKS AND PAMPHLETS, IN THE LIBRARY OF THE LEGISLATURE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, JANUARY 1, 1850. (Columbia, South Carolina: A.S. Johnson, 1850.
- South Carolina General Assembly. REPORTS AND RESOLUTION, 1899-1923.
 Reports of State Librarian, 1899-1923.

SOUTH CAROLINA STATE LIBRARY

The South Carolina State Library, created in 1969, is a redesignation of the State Public Library Association (better known as the State Library Board), which was organized in 1929 as a public library extension agency. In 1969, the services of the old State Library Board were extended to include all of the responsibilities of a general state library.

- 25. Bush, Charles H. A PROSPECTUS OF THE PROPOSED INFORMATION RESEARCH CENTER SPECIALIZING IN TEXTILE AND TEXTILE TECHNOLOGY FOR THE GREENVILLE, SOUTH CAROLINA, AREA. Columbia, South Carolina: South Carolina State Library Board, 1965.
- Geiger-Califf Associated Architects. FEASIBILITY STUDY OF STATE LIBRARY BUILDING FOR SOUTH CAROLINA STATE LIBRARY BOARD, DECEMBER, 1964. J. RUSSELL BAILEY, AMERICAN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION, LIBRARY CONSULTANT. Columbia, South Carolina, 1964.
- Landrum, John H. "Standards for Library Service at the State Level as Compared with the South Carolina State Library Board." Unpublished research paper, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, 1967.
- 28. "Progressive Farmer's Woman of the Year: Estellene P. Walker," PROGRESSIVE FARMER, 83 (January, 1968), 68.
- 29. "Revised Library Law," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 60 (December 15, 1935), 979.
- Senn, B. L. "State Aid in South Carolina Public Library Development: A Study of the Activities
 of the South Carolina State Library Board," Unpublished masters thesis, School of
 Library Science, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, 1962.
- 31. Smith, D. C. "Catch Them while They're in College," AMERICAN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 55 (January, 1961), 42-45.
- 32. "Some Interesting Statistics From S. C. Library Board's Annual Reports," SOUTH



- CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 12 (October, 1967), 25-26.
- South Carolina. Governor's Conference on Public Libraries, 1965, FIRST GOVERNOR'S CONFERENCE ON PUBLIC LIBRARIES, APRIL 2B, 1955, COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA. Columbia, S.C.: South Carolina State Library Board, 1965.
- "South Carolina Libraries Get Increased Appropriation," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 72 (September 15, 1947), 1248.
- 35. South Carolina State Library. ANNUAL REPORT, 1970-date.
- 36. "South Carolina State Library Board Conducting an Equipment Project," SOUTHEASTERN LIBRARIAN, 13 (Winter, 1963), 266.
- 37. South Carolina. State Library Board. ANNUAL REPORT, 1943-1969.
- 3B. _____ HANOBOOK FO SUGGESTIONS AND PROCEOURES FOR SOUTH CAROLINA COUNTY LIBRARIES. Columbia, South Carolina: State Library Board, 1948.
- 39. TELEFACSIMILE COMMUNICATION WITH THE XEROX MAGANAVOX TELECOPIER IN REFERENCE AND INTERLIBRARY LOANS: A REPORT OF A THREE-MONTH EXPERIMENTAL DEMONSTRATION CONDUCTED... IN COOPERATION WITH THE CHARLESTON AND GREENVILLE COUNTY LIBRARIES. Prepared by Charles H. Busha and John H. Landrum. Columbia, South Carolina: State Library Board, 1967.
- 40. "South Carolina State Library Collection Under One Roof," AMERICAN LIBRARIES, 1 (June, 1970), 511.
- "South Carolina Undertakes Project to Increase P.L. Periodical Holdings," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 90 (April 15, 1965), 1850-1851.
- 42. "State Library Board Gives Mills Fast, Efficient Service," AMERICAN TEXTILE REPORTS F. 76 (September 6, 1962), B, 33.
- 43. Walker, Estellune P. "Improving Reference Service," WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 33 (May, 1959), 669-670, 677.
- 44. _____. "Library Services Act in South Carolina," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 3 (November, 1958), 7.
- 45. _____. "South Carolina's Program." AMERICAN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 58 (February, 1964), 143-144.
- 46. _____. "State Aid in South Carolina," [Letter to the Editor] LIBRARY JOURNAL, 92 (July, 1967), 2487.

ACADEMIC LIBRARIES

GENERAL REFERENCES

- 47. Oowns, Robert B. RESOURCES FOR SOUTHERN LIBRARIES: A SURVEY OF FACILITIES FOR RESEARCH. Chicago: American Library Association, 1938, 349-50.
- 4B. George Peabody College for Teachers. Oivision of Surveys and Field Services. PUBLIC HIGHER EOUCATION IN SOUTH CAROLINA: A SURVEY REPORT. Nashville, Tenn.: George Peabody College, 1946.
- 49. McAllister, Ocrothy M. "Library Resources for Graduate Study in Southern Universities for Negroes," JOURNAL OF NEGRO EOUCATION, 23: 1 (1946), 51-59.
- McMillan, Lewis K, NEGRO HIGHER EOUCATION IN THE STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, n.p., 1952.
- Powell, B. E. "Oevelopment of Libraries in Southern State Universities to 1920." Unpublished Ph.D. dissertation, Graduate Library School, University of Chicago, 1946.
- "Southern University Libraries During the Civil War." AMERICAN LIBRARY
 HISTORY READER, Edited by J. D. Marshall, Hamden, Connecticut: Shoe String Press,
 1961.
- 53. Rhees, William. MANUAL OF PUBLIC LIBRARIES, INSTITUTIONS, AND SOCIETIES, IN



THE UNITED STATES, AND BRITISH PROVINCES OF NORTH AMERICA. Philadelphia: J. B. Lippincott & Co., 1859.

 Wilson, Louis R. and R. B. Downs. "Special Collections for the Study of History and Literature in the Southeast." Bibliographical Society of America. PAPERS. 28 (1934), 97-131.

THE CITAGEL. THE MILITARY COLLEGE OF SOUTH CAROLINA

- Grogg, Thomas A. "Archives and the Citadel," AMERICAN ARCHIVIST, 31 (January, 1968),
 45-47.
- 56. Wrisley, Karen. "The Citadel, The Military College of South Carolina," SANOLAPPER, 1 (March, 1968), 32-37, 60.

COKER COLLEGE

 Neely, Lucile B. HARTSVILLE, OUR COMMUNITY. Columbia, South Carolina: R. L. Bryan Co., 1965.

COLLEGE OF CHARLESTON

- Easterby, James H. A HISTORY OF THE COLLEGE OF CHARLESTON, FOUNOED 1770.
 New York: Scribners, 1935.
- 59. Rugheimer, Virginia and Guy A. Cardwell, Jr. "Charleston College Library: Southern Collections, I," SOUTHERN ATLANTIC BULLETIN, 7 (Febrary, 1942), 3, 6-7.

FURMAN UNIVERSITY

- 60. Oaniel, Robert N. FURMAN UNIVERSITY; A HISTORY. Greenville, South Carolina: Furman University, 1951.
- 61. Wigington, JoAnn R. "Furman University," SANDLAPPER, 1 (August, 1968), 36-42.

LIMESTONE COLLEGE

62. Moss, Bernice G. "Limestone College," SAND LAPPER, 3 (March, 1970), 74-79.

SOUTH CAROLINA STATE COLLEGE, Orangeburg

63. South Carolina State College. LIBRARY HANDBOOK. Edited by Lillie S. Walker and Carmen S. Thomasson. 3d ed. Orangeburg, South Carolina: The Library, 1964.

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA

- 64. "Alfred H. Rawlinson Now University of South Carolina Curator," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 12 (October, 1967), 14-15.
- 65. Branscomb, Lewis C. "Music in the Library," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 6B (June 1, 1943), 481-82.
- 66. _____. "New Library of the University of South Carolina," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 6B (July, 1943), 554-56.
- 67. Oanton, J. Periam. BOOK SELECTION AND COLLECTIONS: A COMPARISON OF GERMAN AND AMERICAN UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES. New York and London: Columbia University Press, 1963, 20, 32.
- 68. Everhart, Frances B. "South Carolina College Library," JOURNAL OF LIBRARY HISTORY, 3 (July, 1969), 221-41.
- 69. Green, Edwin L. HISTORY OF THE UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA. Columbia, South Carolina: The State Company, 1916.
- 70. ______ "The Library of the University of South Carolina," University of South Carolina. BULLETIN, 7 (1906), 1-22.
- 71. Ham, Jessie G. "Reclassification of the University of South Carolina Library Collection," JOURNAL OF CATALOGING AND CLASSIFICATION, 11 (October, 1955), 221-32.



- 72. Hollis, Daniel W. UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA. 2 vols. Columbia, South Carolina: University of South Carolina Press, 1951.
- 73. "Kenneth E. Toombs New Director of Libraries for the University of South Carolina," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 12 (October, 1967), 15.
- 74. LaBorde, Mary. HISTORY OF THE SOUTH CAROLINA COLLEGE. Rev. ed. Charleston: Walker, Evans & Cogswell, 1874.
- 75. "New Library in the Classic Tradition," ARCHITECTURAL RECORD, 127 (May, 1960), 217-22.
- 76. Newton, Roger H. "Bullfinch's Design for the Library of Congress," ART BULLETIN, 23 (September, 1941), 221-22.
- O'Connell, Jeremiah J. CATHOLICITY IN THE CAROLINAS AND GEORGIA: LEAVES OF ITS HISTORY. A.D. 1820-A.C. 1878. (A Facsimile Reprint of Sadlier Edition, 1879) Westminister, Maryland: Ars Sacra, 1964.
 Catholic view of the University of South Carolina Library.
- 78. Reames, James M. "First in the South-Undergraduate Library, University of South Carolina," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 3 (March, 1959), 22-23.
- Ridge, Danny Jo. S. (ed.) "Interlibrary Loans at McKissick Memorial Library." SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 11 (October, 1966), 11-13.
- B1. Sloan, Kathleen L. "Sanctuary for Rare Manuscripts," SANDLAPPER, 3 (May, 1970), 52-54.
 Concerns USC Library Rare Book Room.
- 83. Strickland, Marry Q. "Expenditures in a Small Law Library," LAW LIBRARY JOURNAL, 31 (September, 1938), 289-93.
- 84. "Undergraduate Library, the University of South Carolina," In Irene A. Braden. THE UNDERGRADUATE LIBRARY, Chicago: American Library Association, 1970.
- 85. U.S. Department of the Interior. Bureau of Education. PUBLIC LIBRARIES IN THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, THEIR HISTORY, CONDITION, AND MANAGEMENT. SPECIAL REPORT. PART I. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 1876, 121-22.

 South Carolina College Library.
- 86. "University of South Carolina Library," ARCHITECTURAL RECORD, 123 (February, 1958), 190-91,
- B7. Wallace, David D. "President J. Rion McKissick's Donation of His Library to the University of South Carolina," University South Caroliniana Society. REPORT, 1944.
- 8B. Wilson, Louis R. and Maurice F. Tauber. "Survey of the University of South Carolina Library for the University of South Carolina, February-May, 1946," Columbia, South Carolina: The University, 1948. (Mimeographed.)

WINTHROP COLLEGE

89. Smith, Gladys M. "Winthrop College Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 5 (March, 1961), 20-21.

WOFFORD COLLEGE

- 90. Anderson, Frank; "Wofford College Library," SANDLAPPER, 3 (March, 1970), 21-24.
- 91. ______. "Wofford's New Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 14 (October, 1969), 16-18.
- PUBLIC LIBRARIES (included under county headings are works covering specific county library systems as well as those covering more than one library in a county)



GENERAL REFERENCES

- 92. Allen, Francis W. "Faith Cabin Libraries," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 66 (March 1, 1941). 187-88.
- Anders. Mary E. "Development of Public Library Service in the Southeastern States, 1895-1950," Unpublished D.L.S. dissertation, School of Library Service, Columbia University, 1958.
- 94. Andrews, Columbus and Marion A. Wright. ADMINISTRATIVE COUNTY GOVERNMENT IN SOUTH CAROLINA. Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1933.
- 95. Barker, Tommie D. "Library Progress in the South, 1936-1942," LIBRARY QUARTERLY, 12 (July, 1942), 353-62.
- 96, ______ LIBRARIES OF THE SOUTH: A REPORT OF DEVELOPMENTS. 1930-1935. Chicago: American Library Association. 1936, 2, B, 14, 19-20, 22, 24-25, 43, 64, 7B, 80-81, 103-104, 107, 112, 174-175.
- 97. Branscomb. H. "Some Characteristics of Southern Libraries." LIBRARY QUARTERLY, 12 (July, 1942), 386-98.
- 98. Bryan, A. B. "Library Service for Rural Folk; Needs and Benefits as to Vocational, Cultural, and Recreational Reading," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 59 (June 1, 1934), 465-67.
- 99. "Bus, Bookmobile Designer Had Rich Columbia Career," THE COLUMBIA (S.C.) RECORD, March 2, 1968.
- 100. Callaham, Betty E. "South Carolina's First Governor's Conference on Public Libraries," SOUTHEASTERN LIBRARIAN, 15 (Fall, 1965), 127-29.
- 101. Citizen's Conference on the Library Needs of South Carolina, Clemson. S.C. "Proceedings . . . January 4-5, 1934." Clemson, South Carolina: Clemson College Library, 1934. (Mimeographed.)
- "Citizen's Conference on Library Needs of South Carolina," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 59 (February 1, 1934), 124.
- 103. "Citizens Library Plan for South Carolina," SCHOOL AND SOCIETY, 39 (February 17, 1934), 204-05.
- Crenshaw, May V. "Public Libraries in the South," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 42 (March, 1917), 161-74.
- 105. Eaton, Ethel M. "Coming in on a Dime and a Prayer: Faith Cabin Libraries," SATURDAY EVENING POST, 216 (November 27, 1943), 81.
- 106. Frayser, Mary E. "The Libraries of South Carolina," South Carolina Agricultural Experiment Station. BULLETIN, 292 (1933), 1-38.
- 107. Gleason, Eliza V. (Atkins) THE SOUTHERN NEGRO AND THE PUBLIC LIBRARY; A STUDY OF THE GOVERNMENT AND ADMINISTRATION OF PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICE TO NEGROES IN THE SOUTH. Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 1941, 5, 8, 70, 73, 77.
- 10B. "Governor Stresses Library Needs," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 10 (October, 1965), 11-17.
- 109. Jarrell, Penelope H. "Development of the County Library System in South Carolina from 1929 to 1943." Unpublished masters thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, 1955.
 Unreliable and at times fictitious.
- 110. Johnson, Elmer D. "Southern Public Libraries in the 1850's: Correcting an Error," JOURNAL OF LIBRARY HISTORY, 4 (July, 1969), 268-70.
- 110. Hendrix, Julia S. "Survey of Public Library Facilities in South Carolina." Unpublished masters thesis. University of South Carolina, 1925.
- 112. Kennedy, Robert M. "Hagerstown Model," PUBLIC LIBRARIES, 1 (1914), 7-12.
- 113. _____. "Public Libraries: A Need in South Carolina. A City-County System and a State Commission Suggested," University of South Carolina. BULLETIN, 37 (1914), 1-15.



- 114. Little. Sadie P. "The Need of Libraries in South Carolina and the Remedy." Unpublished masters thesis, University of South Carolina, 1925.
- 115. McNair, Elizabeth C, "Public Library Development in South Carolina," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 1 (April, 1957), 4-5,
- 116. Martin, Mary, "Libraries of South Carolina," AMERICAN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 5 (July, 1907), 72-73,
- 117. Moon, Eric. "Aroused through Retired; summary of letter," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 89 (January 1, 1964), 71.
- 118. Moore. Mary V. "Circulating Libraries in the Southeastern United States. 1762-1842: A Selected Study." Unpublished masters thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, 1958.
- 119. "Periodicals Project in South Carolina Brings More Men to Public Library." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 90 (October 1, 1965), 4031.
- 120. "Public Libraries Progress in South Carolina," THE STATE, Columbia, South Carolina, February 13, 1966.
- 121. Sherrill, George R. and Robert H. Stoudemire. MUNICIPAL GOVERNMENT IN SOUTH CAROLINA, Columbia, South Carolina: University of South Carolina Press, 1950.
- 122. Sikes, E. W. "Why the Citizens" Library Conference," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 59 (June 1, 1934), 464-65.
- 123. South Carolina Library Association. Public Libraries Section. STANDARDS FOR SOUTH CAROLINA PUBLIC LIBRARIES (Adopted October 16, 1964, and revised April, 1969) n.p., 1969.
- 124. "South Carolina's Carnegie Libraries," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 14 (October, 1969), 29-30
- 125. South Carolina Department of Agriculture, Commerce and Immigration, HANDBOOK OF SOUTH CAROLINA; RESOURCES, INSTITUTIONS AND INDUSTRIES OF THE STATE, Columbia, South Carolina; The State Co., 1907.
- 126. "Summary of Statistics for South Carolina Public Libraries, 1943-1949," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARY BULLETIN, 5 (January, 1950), 1.
- 128. U.S. Works Progress Administration. Library Project, South Carolina. ANNIJAL REPORT, 1938-1940.
- 129. _____. Recent Library Developments in South Carolina. Compiled by WPA Statewide Library Project at the Request of Mr. James H. Hope, Superintendent, South Carolina Board of Education, n.p., n.d. (Mimeographed.)
- 130. W.P.A. LIBRARY PROJECTS IN SOUTH CAROLINA... By Miss Ida Bell Entrekin. Columbia, South Carolina: n.p., 1936.
- 131. Vanmale, John. "Colorado Libraries Need Attention; A Comparison in Library History." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 72 (January 15, 1947), 140-44.
- 132. _____. "The Backward West; South's Rural Library Service Excels Ours," THE DENVER (COLO.) POST, November 3, 1945.
- 133. Walker, Estellene P. "The South Carolina Public Library Program," THE UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA GOVERNMENTAL REVIEW, 7 (February, 1965), 1-4.
- 134. Wilson, Louis R. and E. A. Wight, COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE IN THE SOUTH; A STUDY OF THE ROSENWALD COUNTY LIBRARY DEMONSTRATION. Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 1935, 1, 5, 27, 181, 186.
- 135. _____. "A Pre-requisite to Progress," South Carolina Historical Association, PROCEEOINGS, (1946), 32-37.
- 136. Wright. Marion. "Some Social and Political Trends and Their Implications for Libraries," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 59 (July, 1934), 558-59.



FIRST FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY, 169B.

- 137. AMERICA'S FIRST PUBLIC LIBRARY: THE PROVINCIAL LIBRARY AT CHARLES-TOWN IN CAROLINA, 169B. Columbia, South Carolina: South Carolina State Library, 1970.
- Bailey, Carolyn S. "Aesop's Fables, Childhood's Rhapsody; First American Public Library." HORN BOOK, 24 (January, 1948), 50-53.
- Borden, Arnold K. "Seventeenth-century American Libraries," LIBRARY QUARTERLY, 2 (April, 1932), 138-47.
- 340, Bowes, Frederick P. THE CULTURE OF EARLY CHARLESTON. Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1942.
- 141. Bridenbaugh, Carl. CITIES IN THE WILDERNESS: THE FIRST CENTURY OF URBAN LIFE IN AMERICA, 1625-1742. New York: Alfred A. Knopf, 1955, 397, 462-63.
- 142, English, Elizabeth D, "First Public Library was Charles Town. South Carolina Has Right to be Proud of its Leadership in this. The Winyah Society's Venture. The University's Collection of Books." n.p., n.d. (Typescript from a newspaper in South Caroliniana Library).
- 143. Gordon, Norman S. "Thomas Bray: A Study in Eighteenth-Century Librarianship." Unpublished masters thesis, Department of Library Science, Catholic University of America, 1962.
- 144. Houlette, William D. "Parish Libraries and the Work of the Rev. Thomas Bray," LIBRARY QUARTERLY, 4 (October, 1934), 588-609.
- 145. Laugher, Charles T. "Some Further Notes on the First Librarians of Colonial America," AMERICAN NOTES AND QUERIES, 2 (September, 1963), 4-6.
- 146. "Library Act of 1700," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 12 (1887), 285-86.
- 147. Oldmixon, John. THE HISTORY OF THE BRITISH EMPIRE IN AMERICA, (London, 170B), in NARRATIVES OF EARLY CAROLINA, 1650-170B. Edited by Alexander S. Salley. New York: Charles Scribner's Sons, 1911.
- 14B, Pennginton, Edgar L. "The Beginnings of the Library in Charles Town, South Carolina," American Antiquarian Society. PROCEEDINGS, n.s. 44 (1935), 159-B7.
- 149. Ramsay, David. THE HISTORY OF SOUTH CAROLINA, FROM ITS FIRST SETTLEMENT IN 1670, TO THE YEAR 1808. 2 vols. Charleston: Published by David Longworth, 1809.
- 150. Searcy, Herbert L. "Parochial Libraries in the American Colonies," Unpublished Ph.D. dissertation, Graduate School of Library Science, University of Illinois, 1963.
- 151. South Carolina (Colony). Laws, statutes, etc. LAWS OF THE PROVINCE OF SOUTH CAROLINA. By Nicholas Trott, Charles-Town, 1736.
- 152. "South Carolina Tricentennial Honors First Library," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 95 (November 15, 1970), 3864-865.
- 153. Spain, Frances L. "Libraries of South Carolina; Their Origins and Early History, 1700-1830," LIBRARY QUARTERLY, 17 (January, 1947), 28-42.
- 154. ______. "Libraries os South Carolina: Their Origins and Early History, 1700-1830." Unpublished Ph.D. dissertation, Graduate Library School, University of Chicago, 1944.
- 155. Steiner, Bernard C. "Rev. Thomas Bray and His American Libraries," AMERICAN HISTORICAL REVIEW, 2 (October, 1896), 59-75.
- 156. Thomas, Albert S. "A Sketch of the History of the Church in South Carolina," HISTORICAL MAGAZINE OF THE PROTESTANT EPISCOPAL CHURCH, 9 (March, 1935), 1-12+.

ALLENDALE COUNTY

157. "Fairfax Landmark is Converted into Library." THE STATE, Columbia, South Carolina, February 1, 1971.

ANDERSON COUNTY

15B. Spain, Frances L. "Early Libraries in Pendleton," SOUTH CAROLINA HISTORICAL AND GENEALOGICAL MAGAZINE, 50 (July, 1949), 115-26.



BAMBERG COUNTY

159. "History of Bamberg County Library; New Building to be Erected Soon," BAMBERG HERALD, April 20, 1967.

BARNWELL COUNTY

160. Ashley, Carrie G. "County Library Big Asset," WILLISTON (S.C.) WAY. August 2, 1970.

History of Barnwell County Library, 1953-70, and ABBE Regional Library System, 1964-1970.

BERKELEY COUNTY

161. "Mrs. Murray and The Fishburnes Resign From Active Library Work; Brief History of Library Given by Board Member," THE BERKELEY DEMOCRAT, July 15, 1964.

BEAUFORT COUNTY

- 162. Brown, Trannie. "Supply of Research Aids," THE BEAUFORT GAZETTE, March, 20, 1969. History of libraries in Beaufort County, 1758 to date.
- 163. Clancy, Paul. "Rays of Light Enter Daufuskie: Improvement Projects Under Way," THE STATE AND THE COLUMBIA RECORD, October 22, 1967.

CALHOUN COUNTY

- 164. Felkel, Marion. "Caihoun County Public Library Has Had Colorful History Since 1935," ST. MATTHEWS (S.C.) CALHOUN TIMES, June 7, 1951.
- 165. Myers, Frank H. "Calhoun County Services Public With Library," TIMES AND DEMOCRAT, Orangeburg, South Carolina, April 13, 1962.

CHESTER COUNTY

- 166. Collins, Ann. "County Library to Mark its 67th Anniversary," THE CHESTER REPORTER, April 12, 1967.
- 167. _____. "First Circulating Free Library in U.S. was in Chester County," THE CHESTER NEWS, April 12, 1967.
- 168. _____. "History of Chester County Library," THE CHESTER NEWS, April 12, 1967.
- 169. _____.Lowrys Library Thought to Have Been the First," THE CHESTER REPORTER, April 12, 1967.
- 170. Knox, Louise G. "1750 Bible Marks Beginning of Chester County Libraries," THE CHESTER REPORTER, April 13, 1966.
- 171. "Pages of History (Lowrys, S.C., Public Library)," THE HERALD, Rock Hill, South Carolina, January 26, 1971.
- 172. Stringfellow, Mrs. Kirkwood. "Chester County Library Has Rich Heritage," THE CHESTER REPORTER, April 6, 1960.
- 173. _____. "History of the Chester County Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 5 (October, 1960), 19-21.
- 174. Turner, John. "First Traveling Library Toured Chester County," THE HERALD, Rock Hill, South Carolina, September 17, 1968.

CHESTERFIELD COUNTY

- 175. "Even in Siberia, They Have Libraries," CHERAW (S.C.) CHRONICLE, November 2, 1967.
- 176. "History of Matheson Memorial Library," CHERAW (S.C.) CHRONICLE, January 7, 1965.
- 177. "Mayor Braswell Pays Tribute to Town Library," HERLAD-ADVOCATE, Bennettsville, S.C., February 4, 1970. History of Chesterfield Town Library begun in 1954, which was a predecessor of county library opened in 1970.



178. "Structure Which Began as School Building Still Serves Community," CHERAW (S.C.) CHRONICLE, March 23, 1970.

CHEROKEE COUNTY

179. "Offer Gaffney Library Site," SPARTANBURG (S.C.) JOURNAL, June 4, 1969.

CHARLESTON COUNTY

- 180. Charleston, South Carolina. Charleston Free Library. TAKE A LOOK AT YOUR PUBLIC LIBRARY, JULY 1, 1950-JUNE 30, 1953. Charleston, South Carolina: Tobias & Co., n.d.
- 181. Ravenel. Mrs. St. Julien. CHARLESTON: THE PLACE AND THE PEOPLE. New York: Macmillan Co., 1922.
- 182. Sanders, Emily. "Budget Campaign," WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 18 (March, 1944), 536.
- 183. Smith, Jamie M. "Author and Children in the South," HORN BOOK, 18 (March, 1942), 83-87

CLARENDON COUNTY

184. Orwin, Virginia Kirkland Galluchat. HISTORY OF CLARENDON COUNTY 1700-1961. n.p., 1961.

History of Manning Public Library, 1906-1961.

COLLETON COUNTY

185. Mosimann, Madeleine. "Colletin County Memorial Library," SOUTH, CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 1 (April, 1957), 1-2.

DARLINGTON COUNTY

- 186. Bush, Elizabeth. "Library Is Older Than You Think," HARTSVILLE (S.C.) MESSENGER, April 18, 25, 1968.
- 187. Donart, Helen. "County Library Service in South Carolina," OKLAHOMA LIBRARIES, 8 (April, 1940), 43-45.
- 188. Neely. Lucile B. HARTSVILLE; OUR COMMUNITY. Columbia. South Carolina: R. L. Bryan, 1965.

History of Hartsville Memorial Library, 1920-1963.

- 189. "Spotlight: Society Hill," FLORENCE (S.C.) MORNING NEWS, December 31, 1968.
- 190. "Unified Library System for Darlington County," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 14 (October, 1969), 26.
- 191. White, Lucille. "No Great Investment Needed." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 78 (January 1, 1953). 43-44.

DILLON COUNTY

192. Eleazer. John B "Latta Library: Its Relation to Education in Dillon County." Unpublished masters thesis, University of South Carolina, 1941.

FAIRFIELD COUNTY

- 193. Jones, Marie P. "Fairfield County Library Branch at Ridgeway Serves Variety of Purposes," NEWS AND HERALD, Winnsboro, South Carolina, March 25, 1965.
- 194. "Library Now Has 20,000 Volumes; History is Told," NEWS AND HERALD, Winnsboro, South Carolina, March 18, 1965.
- 195. "Rural Traveling Library Founded in Fairfield County Some 29 Years Ago," NEWS AND HERLAD, Winnsboro, South Carolina, May 20, 1965.



FLORENCE COUNTY

196. "Florence County Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 5 (October, 1960), 21-22.

GREENVILLE COUNTY

- 197. "Books for All in Greenville County, S.C." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 51 (August. 1926), 667-68.
- 19B. Busha, Charles H. "A Study and Analysis of Greenville County Library, Greenville, South Carolina." Unpublished masters thesis, Rutgers—The State University, 1961.
- 199. Coleman, Caroline S. and B. C. Givens. HISTORY OF FOUNTAIN INN. Fountain Inn, South Carolina: The Tribune-Times, Inc., n.d.
 - History of Fountain Inn Library from 1905, now a branch of Greenville County Library.
- 200. Davis, Calverta E. "Survey of the Public Library Service to Negroes in Greenville County, South Carolina." Unpublished masters thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 195B.
- Goodlet, Mildred W. THE HISTORY OF TRAVELERS REST. n.p., 1966.
 Library service in Travelers Rest since early 1900's.
- 202. Green, Lucille B. "Greenville County Library," SANDLAPPER, 4 (January, 1971), 77-79.
- 203. Greenville County Planning Commission. LIBRARY FACILITIES STUDY. A PLAN AND PROGRAM FOR THE GREENVILLE COUNTY LIBRARY SYSTEM. n.p., 1969.
- 204. "Greenville Reopens Library for Negro Use," LIBRARY JOURNAL, B5 (November 1, 1960), 3964.
- 205. Rowden, Dorothy. "Books That Travel; Greenville, S.C." SURVEY, 62 (April 15, 1929), 131-32.
- 206. Stow, Charles E. "Greenville Public Library Integrated," WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 35 (November, 1960), 210.
- 207. Templeton. Charlotte. "Greenville's County Library." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 54 (August, 1929), 649-51.

GREENWOOD COUNTY

- 20B. "Beg. Borrow, and Scrounge," WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 34 (March, 1960), 505-06.
- 209. Watson, Louise M. "Greenwood City and County Public Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 3 (March, 1959), 3-4.
- 210. ______. "History of Greenwood City and County Public Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 5 (October, 1960), 22-23.

HORRY COUNTY

211. Lewis, Catherine. "Horry Public Library System Considered One of State's Best," MYRTLE BEACH (S.C.) SUN-NEWS, June B, 1967.

LANCASTER COUNTY

- 212. Floyd, Viola C. "History of Lancaster County Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 6 (October, 1961), 15-17.
- 213. ______. "Lancaster's First Circulating Library?" THE NEWS, Lancaster. South Carolina, January 14, 1971.

 History of early 18th century benefaction which provided for buying and circulating
- 214. "Lancaster County, Tricentennial Celebration," THE LANCASTER NEWS, SPECIAL LIBRARY SECTION, September 10, 1970.
- 215. "Library's Role in Community Described for D.A.R. Chapter," THE NEWS, Lancaster. South Carolina. December 4, 1969.



LAURENS COUNTY

 "County Library Began as Wednesday Club Magazine Swap," LAURENS (S.C.) ADVERTISER, June 10, 1970.

LEXINGTON COUNTY

217. Boone, Shirley W. "Chapin Memorial Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 4 (March 1960), 19.

MARION COUNTY

218. Jordan, W. W. "Mullins, S.C. Public Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 6 (October, 1961), 14.

MARLBORO COUNTY

- 219. "County Has Had Library Since 1901," HERLAD-ADVOCATE, Bennetsville, South Carolina, April 10, 1970.
- 220. "Public Library is Worthy Asset to All of County," MARLBORO HERALD-ADVOCATE, May 14, 1965.

NEWBERRY COUNTY

- 221. Bowers, Cecil W. "The History and Development of the Newberry County (South Carolina) Library." Unpublished masters thesis, University of South Carolina, 1942.
- 222. "Library Holds Open House," NEWBERRY (S.C.) SUN, April 22, 1971.

 History of Newberry Library, 1904-1948 and of Newberry-Saluda Regional since 1948.

PICKENS COUNTY

- 223. "Centennial Marks 33rd Year for County Library Association," THE PICKENS COUNTY SENTINEL, September 30, 1968.
- 224. "County Library Got Start in 1935," EASLEY (S.C.) PROGRESS, September 21, 1968.
- 225. McFall, Pearl S. IT HAPPENED IN PICKENS COUNTY, Pickens, South Carolina: Sentinel Press, 1959.

Mention of traveling library in Easley about 1906.

RICHLAND COUNTY

- 226. "County Library Changes Its Name and Location: from Lind-A-Hand to Timrod to Richland," THE STATE, Columbia, South Carolina, February 13, 1966.
- 227. Henning, Henen K. (ed.) COLUMBIA; CAPITAL CITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA, 1786-1036. Columbia, South Carolina: R. L. Bryan, 1936.
- 228. "Voted Permanent Support: Richland County Library, S.C., First Rosenwald Experiment in County Library Service." WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 9 (November, 1934), 147.

SPARTANBURG COUNTY.

- 229. Naves, Susan, "Vision, Generosity Began Library System Here," SPARTANBURG (S.C.) JOURNAL, May 8, 12, 1969.
- 230. "Spartanburg Library System Started in 1882." SPARTANBURG (S.C.) HERALD, April 18, 1966.

SUMTER COUNTY

231, "Sit-in at Sumter," WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 35 (April, 1961), 586.



- 235. Bostick, Lucy H, "School Libraries in South Carolina," PEABODY JOURNAL OF EDUCATION, 12 (May, 1935), 347-48.
- 236. Boyd, Virginia D. "Evaluation of the New Deal School Library Book Collection in Relation to the Problems, Interests, and Needs of the Students." Unpublished masters thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 1959.
 - 237. Daniel, Joseph McTyeire, A REPORT ON THE LIBRARIES OF THE SOUTH CAROLINA SCHOOLS, Columbia, South Carolina: State Superintendent of Education, 1929.
 - 238. George Peabody College for Teachers. Division of Surveys and Field Services. PUBLIC SCHOOLS OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Nashville, Tennessee: George Peabody, 1948.
- 239. Gregory, Ouincey E. "A Study of Secondary School Libraries in South Carolina." Unpublished masters thesis, University of South Carolina, 1949.
- 240. Hartung, Maurice L. "Co-operative Library of Fugitive Aids for Teaching," SCHOOL REVIEW, (March, 1942), 172-73.
- 241, "Library Under the Little School Plan," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 86 (March 15, 1961), 1312-14.
- 242. Potter, Greta L. What the South has Done to Improve School Libraries, 1927-1934,"
 LIBRARY JOURNAL, 60 (June 1, 1935), 473-77.
- 243. "Recommendations for Elementary School Libraries in South Carolina," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIANS, 1 (April, 1957), 8-10.
- 244. Spain, Frances L. "High School Libraries in the South," HIGH SCHOOL JOURNAL, 28 (March, 1945), 86-104.

CHARLESTON

245. Taylor, Mary, A HISTORY OF THE MEMMINGER NORMAL SCHOOL, CHARLESTON, S.C. Charleston, South Carolina: Printed by Walker, Evans & Cogswell, 1941.

CHESTER COUNTY

en Marthage Charles And August States

Marie and the second of the second of the

246, "N. Chester School Library: A Product of Cooperation," THE CHESTER REPORTER, April 12, 1967.

COLUMBIA

- 247. Miller, Ollié G. "Survey of Two Public High School Libraries in Columbia, South Carolina." Unpublished masters thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 1954.
- 248. U.S. Department of Education, Bureau of Education, THE PUBLIC SCHOOLS OF COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA. REPORT OF A SURVEY MADE UNDER THE DIRECTION OF THE COMMISSIONER OF EDUCATION. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 1918.

 Report presents woeful lack of school and public libraries for educational purposes, especially because of lack of funding.

DARLINGTON COUNTY

249. Neely, Lucile B, HARTSVILLE; OUR COMMUNITY, Columbia, South Carolina: R. L. Bryan, 1965.

GREENVILLE COUNTY

250. McDavid, Lucy E. "Teaching Programs in High School Libraries of Greenville County, South Carolina, Uhpublished masters thesis, University of North Carolina, 1962,

GREENWOOD

251. Rabb, Bernice B. "Survey of the Brewer High School Library in Greenwood, South Carolina," Unpublished masters thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 1958.



SPARTANBURG COUNTY

- McCracken, John G. "These Schools Economized by Boosting the Library Budget," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 82 (September 15, 1957), 2158-60.
- 253. Stephens, Elizabeth G. "History of the Spartanburg High School Library," SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 4 (October, 1959), 20.

PRIVATE LIBRARIES

GENERAL REFERENCES

- 254. Allen, William C. "Libraries Influenced Culture of Low Country," COLUMBIA (S.C.) RECORD, July 13, 1961.
- 255 Dalcho, Frederick. AN HISTORICAL ACCOUNT OF THE PROTESTANT EPISCOPAL CHURCH IN SOUTH CAROLINA. Charleston, South Carolina: E. Thayer, 1820.
- 256. Edgar. Walter B. "Notable Libraries of Colonial South Carolina," SOUTH CAROLINA HISTORICAL MAGAZINE, 72 (April: 1971), 105-10.
- 257. Hennig, Helen K. RARE CAROLINIANA; A PAPER REAO BEFORE A MEETING OF THE DAUGHTERS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION, 1922. Columbia, South Carolina: The University Press Commercial Printers, 1922.
- 258. King, Joe M. A HISTORY OF SOUTH CAROLINA BAPTISTS. Columbia, South Carolina: General Board of the South Carolina Baptist Convention, 1964.
- 259. Moore, M. V. "Circulating Libraries in the Southeastern United States, 1762-1842; a Selected Study." Unpublished masters thesis, School of Library Science, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, 1958.
- 260. Snowden, Yates. OLO BOOKS AND THEIR LOVERS. II. Y.S. IN THE CAROLINIAN FOR DECEMBER, 1908. Columbia, South Carolina: The State Company, 1908.
- 261. Spain, Frances L. "Libraries of South Carolina; their Origins and Early History, 1700-1830," LIBRARY QUARTERLY, 17 (January, 1947), 28-42.
- 262. Talbert, N. J. "Sooks and Libraries of the Carolina Charter Colonists, 1663-1763," NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 21 (Spring, 1963), 68-69.
- 263. Taylor, Rosser H. ANTE-BELLUM SOUTH CAROLINA: A SOCIAL AND CULTURAL HISTORY. Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1942.
- 264. Thomas, Albert S. A HISTORICAL ACCOUNT OF THE PROTESTANT EPISCOPAL CHURCH IN SOUTH CAROLINA, 1820-1957; BEING A CONTINUATION OF OALCHO'S ACCOUNT, 1670-1820. Columbia, South Carolina: R. L. Bryan, 1957.
- 265. Townsend, Leah. SOUTH CAROLINA BAPTIST, 1670-1805. Florence, South Carolina: Florence Printing Company, 1935.
- 266. Welborn, E. C. "Development of Libraries in South Carolina, 1830-1860." Unpublished masters thesis, School of Library Science, George Peabody College for Teachers, 1956.
- 267. _____. "Libraries of South Carolina, 1830-1860," SOUTHEASTERN LIBRARIAN, 9 (Winter, 1959), 171-76.

CHARLESTON LIBRARY SOCIETY

- 268. Bridenbaugh, Carl. CITIES IN REVOLT: URBAN LIFE IN AMERICA, 1743-1776. New York: Alfred A. Knopf, 1955.
- 269. MYTHS AND REALITIES; SOCIETIES DF THE COLONIAL SOUTH. Baton Rouge: Louisiana State University Press, 1952.
- 270. CHARLESTON LIBRARY SOCIETY BI-CENTENNIAL ANNIVERSARY, JUNE 13, 1948.

 Charleston, South Carolina: The Society, 1948.
- 271. Charleston Library Society, Charleston, South Carolina. BY-LAWS OF THE CHARLESTON LIBRARY SOCIETY. Charleston, South Carolina: J. B. Nixon, 1848.



- 272,_____ . A CATALOGUE OF BOOKS, BELONGING TO THE INCORPORATED CHARLESTOWN LIBRARY SOCIETY, WITH THE DATES OF THE EDITIONS. Charlestown: Printed for the Society by Robert Wells, 1770.
- 273.______ . A CATALOGUE OF THE BOOKS BELONGING TO THE CHARLESTON LIBRARY SOCIETY, Published by order of the Society. Charleston, South Carolina: A, E. Miller, 1826.
- 274. _____ . A CATALOGUE OF THE BOOKS BELONGING TO THE CHARLES-TOWN LIBRARY SOCIETY, IN CHARLES TOWN, SOUTH CAROLINA. London: Printed by W. Straham for the Society, 1750.
- 276. ______. THE RULES AND BY-LAWS OF THE CHARLESTOWN LIBRARY SOCIETY, AND THE ACTS OF THE LEGISLATURE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, INCORPORATING THE SAID SOCIETY WITH THE ROYAL CONFIRMATION. 3d ed. Charlestown: Printed for the Society, 1770.
- 278. Gregorie, Anne K. "The First Decade of the Charleston Library Society," South Carolina Historical Association. PROCEEDINGS, (1935), 3-10.
- 279. "Original Rules and Members of the Charleston Library Society [1750]," SOUTH CAROLINA HISTORICAL AND GENEALOGICAL MAGAZINE, 23 (October, 1922), 163-70.
- 280, Petigru, James L, ORATION OELIVERED BEFORE THE CHARLESTON LIBRARY SOCIETY, AT ITS FIRST CENTENNIAL ANNIVERSARY, JUNE 13, 1848. Charleston, South Carolina: J. B. Nixon, 1848
- 281. Reinke, Edgar C. "Classical Debate of the Charleston, South Carolina, Library Society." 8ibliographical Society of America. PAPERS, 61 (April, 1967), 83-99.
- 282. Rogers, George C., Jr. CHARLESTON IN THE AGE OF THE PINCKNEYS. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1969.
- 283. Rugheimer, Virginia C. and Guy A. Cardwell, Jr. "The Charleston Library Society: Source Materials for the Study of Southern Literary Culture, III," SOUTH ATLANTIC BULLETIN, 8 (October, 1942), 4-5.
- 284. Wright, Louis 8. THE CULTURAL LIFE OF THE AMERICAN COLONIES. New York: Harper and Brothers, 1957.

CHARLESTON APPRENTICES LIBRARY SOCIETY

- 285, Charleston Apprentices' Library Society, Charleston, South Carolina. CATALOGUE OF THE 800KS...LOGICALLY ARRANGED UNDER THE SUPERVISION OF REV. SAMUEL GILMAN...JANUARY 1st, 1841. Charleston, South Carolina: B. D. Hussey, 1841.
- 286. _____. CONSTITUTION . . . ADOPTED AT AN ADJOURNED MEETING, HELD WEDNESDAY, MARCH 10th, 1841. Charleston, South Carolina: A. E. Miller, 1853.
- 287. Dickson, Samuel H. ADDRESS DELIVERED AT THE OPENING OF THE NEW EDIFICE OF THE CHARLESTON APPRENTICES' LIBRARY SOCIETY, ON THE EVENING OF THE 13th JANUARY, 1841. Charleston, South Carolina: Printed by W. Riley, 1841.

EDISTO ISLAND, SOUTH CAROLINA, LIBRARY SOCIETY

288. Osborne, Thomas. AN ADDRESS, DELIVERED AT THE FIRST ANNIVERSARY OF THE LIBRARY SOCIETY OF EDISTO ISLAND. SOUTH CAROLINA. New York: Printed by J. Seymour, 1824.



FRANKLIN LIBRARY SOCIETY, CHARLESTON, SOUTH CAROLINA

289. Farmer, Henry T. AN ADDRESS PRDNOUNCED BEFORE THE FRANKLIN LIBRARY SOCIETY, ON THE FOURTH OF NOVEMBER, 1820, BEING THE 14th ANNIVERSARY...Charleston, South Carolina: Printed for the Society by T. B. Stephens, 1820.

GEORGETOWN LIBRARY SOCIETY

- 290. Rogers. George C., Jr. THE HISTORY OF GEORGETOWN COUNTY, SOUTH CAROLINA. Columbia, South Carolina: University of South Carolina Press, 1970.
- 291. Webber, Mabel. "The Georgetown Library Society," SOUTH CAROLINA HISTORICAL AND GENEALOGICAL MASAZINE, 25 (April, 1924), 94-100.

GERMAN FRIENDLY SOCIETY, CHARLESTON, SOUTH CAROLINA

292. Gongaware, George J. THE HISTORY OF THE GERMAN FRIENDLY SOCIETY OF CHARLESTON, SOUTH CAROLINA, 1766-1916. Richmond, Virginia: Garrett & Massie, 1935.

MERCANTILE LIBRARY ASSOCIATION, CHARLESTON, SOUTH CAROLINA

293. Mercantile Library Association, Charleston, South Carolina. CONSTITUTION... ADOPTED OCTOBER, 1844, REVISED, 1851. Charleston, South Carolina: Walker and Jones; 1851.

RION LAW LISRARY

294. Rion, James H. THE VALUABLE LAW LIBRARY DF THE LATE COL. JAMES H. RION. FOR SALE AT WINNSBORO, SDUTH CAROLINA. FINAL SALE, 10th DECEMBER, 1889. Charleston, South Carolina: Walker, Evans & Cogswell, 1889.

SALLEY LIBRARY

295. Davis. Richard B. "The Library of Alexander S. Salley," SOUTH ATLANTIC BULLETIN, 8 (April, 1942), 3-4.

STATESBURGH LIBRARY SOCIETY

296. Gregorie, Anne K. HISTORY OF SUMTER COUNTY, SOUTH CAROLINA. Sumter, South Carolina: Library Board of Sumter County, 1954.

Also has history of Sumterville Circulating Library Society, founded in 1809,

SOCIETY HILL LIBRARY SOCIETY, SOCIETY HILL, SOUTH CAROLINA

- 297. Rogers, James A. "Re-Opened Library Fixes Link with Honored Past," FLORENCE (S.C.) MORNING NEWS, May 6, 1971.
- 29B. Society Hill Library Society, Society Hill, South Carolina. CATALOGUE OF BOOKS BELONGING TO THE SOCIETY-HILL LIBRARY SOCIETY, SOCIETY HILL, SOUTH CAROLINA, JULY, 1850. Philadelphia: C. Sherman, printer, 1850.

WALTERSORO LIBRARY SOCIETY, WALTERBORO, SOUTH CAROLINA

299. Glover, Beulah. "A Quaint Old Library and its Unique Bylaws," THE STATE MAGAZINE, Columbia, South Carolina, September 28, 1953.



SPECIAL LIBRARIES

GENERAL REFERENCES

300. Cosio, E. A. "Prison Libraries: A New Experience," AHIL (Association of Hospital and Institutional Libraries) QUARTERLY, 10 (Fall, 1969), 20-22.

MEDICAL SOCIETY OF SOUTH CAROLINA

301. Waring, Joseph I. "Library of the Medical Society of South Carolina." SOUTH CAROLINA LIBRARIAN, 9 (October, 1964), 8-9.

WEST VIRGINIA PULP AND PAPER COMPANY

302. "Information Services Center Development Department, West Virginia Pulp and Paper Company, Charleston, S.C.," Special Libraries Association, Georgia Chapter, BULLETIN, 2 (February, 1955), 6.



PERSONAL AUTHOR INDEX

A Item No.	E
Adams, G 8	Easterby, J. H. — 58
Allen, F. W 92	Eaton, E. M. — 105
-Allen, W. C 254	Edgar, W. B. — 256
Anders, M. E 93	Eleazer, J. B 192
Anderson, F 90, 91	English, E. D. — 142
Andrews, C. – 94	Entrekin, I. B. — 130
Ashley, C, G 160	Everhart, F. B. — 68
_	_
B	F
Bailey, C S 138	Farmer, H. T. – 289
Barker, T. D. – 95, 96	Felkel, M. – 164
Boone, S. W. – 217	Floyd, V. C. – 212, 213
Borden, A. K. – 139	Frayser, M. E. – 20, 106
Bostick, L. H. – 235	
Bowers, C, W. – 221 Bowes, F. P. – 140	G G: B G 400
Boyd, V. D. – 236	Given, B. C. – 199
Braden, I. A. – 84	Gleason, E, V. – 107
Branscomb, H. – 97	Glover, B. — 299
Branscomb, L. C. – 65, 66	Gongaware, G. J. – 292
Bridenbaugh, C. – 141, 268, 269	Goodlett, M. W. – 201
Brown, T. – 162	Gordon, N. S. – 143
_ ` .	Green, E. L. – 69, 70
Bryan, A. B. — 98 Bush, E. — 186	Green, L. B. — 202
Busha, C. H. — 25, 39, 198	Greer, R. – 232
Busha, C. H. — 25, 35, 196	Gregorie, A. K. – 278, 296
С	Gregory, Q, E, 239 Grogg, T. A 55
Callaham, B. E. – 100	Grogg, 1. A 55
Cardwell, G. A. – 59	н
Clancy, P 163	Ham, J. G. – 71
Coleman, C. S. – 199	Hartung, M. L. – 240
Collins, A. – 166-169	Hendrix, J. S. — 111
Cosio, E. A. – 301	Hennig, H. K. – 227, 257
Crenshaw, M. V. — 104	Holfis, D. W. – 72
Cribb, L. – 22	Houlette, W. D. — 144
Olibbi E. EE	1100iece, W. D. — 144
D	•
_	J Jarreil, P. H. — 109
Dalcho, F. – 255 Daniel, J. M. – 237	
Daniel, R. N. – 60	Johnson, E. D. — 110 Jones, M. P.) 193
Danton, J. P. — 67	
Davis, C. E. – 200	Jordan, W. W 218
Davis, R. B. — 295	K
Dickson, S. H. – 287	Kennedy, R. M. – 9, 112, 113
Dickson, 3, H. – 287 Donart, H. – 187	Keinledy, R. M. – 9, 112, 113 King, J. M. – 258
Downs, R. B. 47, 54	-
POWIS, IN. D. 77, UT	Knox، L. G. — 170



Rugheimer, V. - 59, 283 La Borde, M. - 74 Landrum, J. H. - 27, 39 S Laugher, C. T. - 145 Sanders, E. - 182 Lewis, C. - 211 Searcy, H. L. - 150 Little, S. P. - 114 Senn, B. L. - 30 Sherrill, G. R. - 121 Sikes, E. W. - 122 McAllister, D. M. - 49 Sloan, K. L. - 82 McCracken, J. G. - 252 Smith, D. C. - 31 McDavid, L. E. - 250 Smith, G. M. - 89 McKissick, J. R. - 14, B7 Smith, J. M. - 183 McFall, P. M. - 225 Snowden, Y. - 260 McMillan, L. K. - 50 Spain, F. L. - 152, 153, 158, 244, 261 McNair. E. C - 115 Steiner, B. C. - 155 Martin, M. -- 116 Stephens, E. G. - 253 Miller, O. G. - 247 Stone, C. H. - 126 Moon, E. - 117 Stoudemire, R. H. - 121 Moore, M. V. - 11B, 259 Stow, C. E. - 206 Mosimann, M. - 185 Strickland, M. O. — B3 Moss, B. G. - 62 Stringfellow, K. - 172, 173 Myers, F. H. - 165 Ν Naves, S. — 229 Talbert, N. J. - 262 Neely, L. B. - 57, 118, 249 Tauber, M. F. - 88 Newton, R. H. - 76 Taylor, M. - 245 Taylor, R. H. - 263 0 Templeton, C. - 207 O'Connell, J. J. - 77 Thomas, A. S. - 156, 264 Oldmixon, J. - 147 Thomas, W. H. J. — 284 Orwin, V. K. G. - 184 Townsend, L. - 265 Osborne, T. - 288 Turner, J. - 174 Pennington, E. L. - 148 Vanmale, J. - 131, 132 Petigru, J. L. - 280 Potter, G. L. - 242 Powell, B. E. @ 51, 52 Walker, E. P. - 43-46, 133 Wallace, D. D. - B7 Rabb, B. B. - 251 Waring, J. L. - 301 Ramsey, D. - 149 Watson, L. M. - 209, 210 Ravenel, St. J. - 181 Webber, M. L. - 291 Reames, J. M. - 78, 79 Welborn, E. C. - 266, 267 Reinke, E. C. - 281 White, L. - 191 Rhees, W. J. - 53 Wright, E. A. - 134 Ridge, D. J. S. - 80, B1 Wigington, J. A. R. - 61 Rion, J. H. - 294 Wilson, L. R. - 54, B8, 134, 135 Rogers, G. C. - 282, 290 Wright, L B. - 284 Rogers, J. A. - 297 Wright, M. A. - 136 Rowden, D. - 205 Wrisley, L. - 56

25/26



No. 10. A BIBLIOGRAPHY OF MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY HISTORY

Compiled By

Willie D. Halsell

Former Head of Reference and Special Collections Departments, Mitchell Memorial Library, Mississippi State University



TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION

	ITEM NUMBER
GENERAL REFERENCES	
Books and Articles	
Oirectories	
MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY ASSOCIATION	13-19
ACADEMIC LIBRARIES	20-100
General References	
Specific Libraries	
PUBLIC LIBRARIES	101-242
General References	
Mississippi Library Commission	
Specific Libraries	
Maps	
SCHOOL LIBRARIES	243,281
General References	
Education Library	
Specific School Libraries and Systems	
Student Library Assistants of Mississippi (SLAM)	
SPECIAL LIBRARIES	202.212
General References	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Specific Libraries	
Oirectories	312-313
PRIVATE LIBRARIES	314-317
INDEX	



INTRODUCTION

Libraries in Mississippi are organizations in large part of the twentieth century. The literature concerning their origins and development is not plentiful, but a listing should facilitate research and encourage the production of related articles.

Published materials constitute the majority of the entries in the following Bibliography of Mississippi Library History. One periodical, Library News, which was published from 1937 to 1952 by the Mississippi Library Commission and sonce 1953 by that agency jointly with the Mississippi Library Association as Mississippi Library News, is the chief source of information regarding the activities of the two sponsoring organizations as well as of the libraries in the state. Articles of importance found in this periodical and in other professional journals are noted herein. Also books and documents are included but no newspaper articles, minor reports or newsletters. Pertinent theses and dissertations lend strength to the list. The terminal date is December, 1972.

Statistics of libraries in the state have been published annually in *Mississippi Library News*, except that school library statistics after 1944 pertained only to selected aspects, and college and university statistics ceased in 1953. Statistical information cocerning public libraries in Mississippi continues to appear regularly in this publication.

A body of archival material, chiefly the correspondence and minutes of the Mississippi Library Association, is housed temporarily in the Mississippi College Library, Clinton. The appointment of an Archives Committee demonstrates the intent of the Association to preserve its records.

Meanwhile, the Historical Committee of the Mississippi Library Association is working on the production of a History of Mississippi Libraries. Individual library histories have been written, and, after inspiring some publicity in local media, have reached the members of the committee who are engaged in writing the chapters of the projected publication.



GENERAL REFERENCES

BOOKS AND ARTICLES

- Oavis, Whitman, "The Library Situation in Mississippi." Agricultural College, Mississippi: Mississippl Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1916. (Published as BULLETIN OF THE MISSISSIPPI AGRICULTURAL AND MECHANICAL COLLEGE, 13, no. 3) Excerpts reprinted in MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 17 (June, 1053), 52-60.
- "Friends of Libraries Organized at State Level." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (June, 1972), 91.
- Harrell, Laura O. S. "The Oevelopment of the Lyceum Movement in Mississippi." JOURNAL OF MISSISSIPPI HISTORY, 31 (1969), 187-201.
- "Legislature Establishes Oepository for Public Documents, Provides for Document Recorder."
 MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 30 (September, 1966), 94.
- LIBRARY NEWS, 1-17, 1937-52, Became MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 18: 1963-.
- Mississippi Library Survey. PEOPLE WITHOUT BOOKS, AN ANALYSIS OF LIBRARY SERVICES IN MISSISSIPPI. University, Mississippi, Bureau of Public Administration, (State Administration Series, no. 13.) University of Mississippi, 1950.
- 7. Mississippi. State Library Survey Committee. LIBRARIES IN MISSISSIPPI: A REPORT OF A SURVEY OF LIBRARY FACILITIES, 1946-1947, COMPILEO IN CONNECTION WITH SOUTHEASTERN STATES CO-OPERATIVE LIBRARY SURVEY, Edited by Augusta B, Richardson, Chairman, [Corinth?] 1949.
- 8, Rice, Nannie H. "Libraries in Mississippi." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 50 (October 14, 1925), 848-50; 50 (December 1, 1925), 1003-05.
- Southeastern States Cooperative Library Survey. LIBRARIES OF THE SOUTHEAST, A
 REPORT OF THE SOUTHEASTERN STATES COOPERATIVE LIBRARY SURVEY,
 1946-1947. Edited by Louis R. Wilson and Marion A. Milozewski. Chapel Hill, North
 Carolina: University of North Carolina Press, 1949.
- Sumrall, Ada M. "R²R: A Goal for the 70's," MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (March, 1972), 10-12.

DIRECTORIES

- Citizens' Committee. National Library Week in Mississippi, 1969. A DIRECTORY OF SPECIAL SUBJECT RESOURCES IN MISSISSIPPI. [Jackson, Mississippi:] South Central Bell Telephone Company, 1969.
- "Oirectory: A Supplement, 1958-59." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 23 (March, 1959), 21-71.

MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY ASSOCIATION

CONSTITUTION

13. "Constitution and Bylaws, Mississippi Library Association." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 20 (June, 1956), 39-41; 23 (September, 1959), 125-29; 24 (March, 1960), 9-12; 30 (September, 1966), 84-88.

HISTORY

- Clark, Leila B, "History of MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS," MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (March, 1968), 46-49.
- Mississippi Library Association. Historical Committee. "MLA's First Half Century." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 23 (September, 1959), 131-42; 23 (Oecember, 1959), 182-88; 24 (March, 1960), 13-22; 24 (June, 1960), 56-65. These articles were revised and



- brought up to date for ten years, and published in 1968 in the publication listed immediately below.
- Mississippi Library Association, Incorporated. THE MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY ASSOCIATION: A HISTORY, 1909-1968. Starkville, Mississippi: The Association, 1968.

OIRECTORIES

(Prior to publication separately in 1970, the Association membership lists appeared annually in the MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS.)

17. Mississippi Library Association. Special Committee. MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP OIRECTORY, 1970. n.p., 1970. Supplements, 1971-

MAPS

- 18. "Literary Map of Mississippi." 1970. Also printed on front cover of MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (Occember, 1970), in reduced size.
- "MLA Regional Meetings, 1971: When and Where They Meet." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (March, 1971), 7.

ACADEMIC LIBRARIES

GENERAL REFERENCES

- Bramwell, Ann L. "Current Trends in Junior College Libraries." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1967.
- 21. Oavis, Whitman. "The Library Situation in Mississippi." Agricultural College, Mississippi: Mississippi Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1916. (Published as BULLETIN OF THE MISSISSIPPI AGRICULTURAL AND MECHANICAL COLLEGE, 13, no. 3.) 7-12, 37.
- 22. Mississippi. Board of Trustees of State Institutions of Higher Learning. HIGHER EOUCATION IN MISSISSIPPI: A SURVEY REPORT. Jackson, Mississippi: n.p., 1954, 209-48. Commonly called the Gibson Report.
- Mississippi. State Library Survey Committee. LIBRARIES IN MISSISSIPPI: A REPORT OF A SURVEY OF LIBRARY FACILITIES, 1946-1947. COMPILED IN CONNECTION WITH SOUTHEASTERN STATE CO-OPERATIVE LIBRARY SURVEY. Edited by Augusta B. Richardson, Chairman, [Corinth?] 1949, 21-27.
- 24. Palmer, Forrest S., comp., "Era of Building: A Progress Report on College Library Building in Mississippi," MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (Occember, 1957), 141-42.
- 25, "Profiles of College Library Service." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 23 (March £ 1959), 54-70.
- 26. Williams, Avery W. "Survey of State College Libraries for Negroes in Mississippi." Unpublished Master's thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 1951.

SPECIFIC LIBRARIES

BELHAVEN COLLEGE, JACKSON

- 27. Reid, Hope. "Plans for New Belhaven Library Completed." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (March, 1969), 41.
- 28. UNION LIST OF PERIODICALS IN THE LIBRARIES OF BELHAVEN COLLEGE, JACKSON, MISSISSIPPI, MILLSAPS COLLEGE, JACKSON, MISSISSIPPI, (and TOUGALOO COLLEGE, TOUGALOO, MISSISSIPPI [Jackson, Miss.] 1969.

BLUE MOUNTAIN COLLEGE, BLUE MOUNTAIN

 Galbreath, Betty. "Guyton Library at Blue Mountain College." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (March, 1958), 21.



DELTA STATE COLLEGE. CLEVELAND

- 30. Delta State College. INSTITUTIONAL SELF-STUDY REPORT FOR THE SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS. Cleveland, Mississippi: Delta State College, 1972, 262-82.
- 31. Harkins, Eleanor, "In Retrospect." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (September, 1967), 152-56.
- 32. Howell, David. "Delta State Library to Be Completed This Summer." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (March, 1968), 38.
- 33. Wilson, Myra J. "The Delta State College Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1961.

EAST MISSISSIPPI JUNIOR COLLEGE, SCOOBA

34. "Two Grand Openings: East Mississippi and Sunflower Celebrate New Libraries." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (June, 1958), 65.

HINDS JUNIOR COLLEGE, RAYMOND

- 35. "Hinds Junior College Library Is Among Most Modern in Nation." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 26 (March, 1962), 29.
- 36. "One Stop Service Available in Hinds 'Learning Resources Center'." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (March, 1970), 50-51.

JACKSON COUNTY JUNIOR COLLEGE, GAUTIER

37. "Jackson County Junior College Library Designed in the Round," MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (June, 1956), 102.

JACKSON STATE COLLEGE, JACKSON

38. Lipscomb. Ernestine. "Black Studies Workshop Presents Authors." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (September, 1971), 165, 167.

JEFFERSON DAVIS JUNIOR COLLEGE, HANDSBORO

39. "Jefferson Davis Junior College Scheduled to Open." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (June, 1965), 101-02.

JONES COUNTY JUNIOR COLLEGE. ELLISVILLE

40. "Jones County Junior College Has New Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 27 (March, 1963), 15.

MERIOIAN JUNIOR COLLEGE, MERIDIAN

41. "Meridian Junior College Completes New Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (September, 1965), 149.

MILLSAPS COLLEGE, JACKSON

- 42. "Millsaps Library Expands Facilities." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (June, 1971), 81.
- 43. "Millsaps-Wilson Library Has Complete Collection of Loeb Classical Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 27 (September, 1963), 109-10.
- 44. Sanders, Albert G. "Libraries-Past, Present, and Future." Delivered on the Occasion of the Formal Opening and Dedication of the Millsaps-Wilson Library, September 29, 1955.

 MILLSAPS COLLEGE BULLETIN, 40 (November, 1955). Also published as a reprint.
- 45. Swearingen, Bethany. "Enlarging the Small College Library Building: A Case History." THE SOUTHEASTERN LIBRARIAN, 9 (Fall, 1959), 129-34.



46. UNION LIST OF PERIODICALS IN THE LIBRARIES OF THE BELHAVEN COLLEGE, JACKSON, MISSISSIPPI, MILLSAPS COLLEGE, JACKSON, MISSISSIPPI, [and] TOUGALOO COLLEGE, TOUGALOO, MISSISSIPPI [Jackson, Miss.] 1969.

MISSISSIPPI COLLEGE, CLINTON

- 47. Howell. James B., Jr. "Baptist Historical Records at Mississippi College." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (March, 1961), 72.
- 48. "Mississippi College Adds 100,000th Volume," MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 30 (December, 1966), 224-25.
- 49. "We Salute Ireland Speed Library, Mississippi College: Library Enjoyed Tremendous Growth Since 1959," MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (September, 1965), 146-48.

MISSISSIPPI DELTA JUNIOR COLLEGE, MOORHEAD

50. "Two Grand Openings: East Mississippi and Sunflower Celebrate New Libraries." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (June, 1958), 66.

MISSISSIPPI STATE COLLEGE FOR WOMEN, COLUMBUS

- 51. "A New Library for the 'W' [The John Clayton Fant Memorial Library]." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (March, 1970), 40-41
- 52. Mississippi State College for Women. SELF-STUDY REPORT OF MISSISSIPPI STATE COLLEGE FOR WOMEN. PREPARED FOR THE COMMISSION ON COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES, SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SECONDARY SCHOOLS, March, 1963. Columbus, Mississippi: Mississippi State College for Women, 1963, 63-79.

MISSISSIPPI STATE UNIVERSITY. MISSISSIPPI STATE

(formerly Mississippi Agricultural and Mechanical College)

- 53. Carter, John. "Automation at MSU." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (June, 1968), 89-92.
- 54. James, D. Clayton, "Mitchell Memorial Receives William E, Brougher Collection," MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (June, 1967), 127.
- 55. Lewis: George R. "Mississippi State University to Get Addition to Mitchell Memorial Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (March, 1968), 39-40.
- 56. Mississippi. Agricultural and Mechanical College. "Books for Everybody in Mississippi." SERVICE BUREAU BULLETIN. 2, nos. 5 & 6 (July, October, 1921). Agricultural College, Mississippi: Mississippi Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1921.
- 57. _____. "Package Libraries." SERVICE BUREAU BULLETIN, 1, no. 9 (July, 1919).

 Agricultural College, Mississippi: Mississippi Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1919.
- 58. Mississippi. State University. AN INSTITUTIONAL SELF-STUDY UNDER THE AUSPICES OF THE SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SECONDARY SCHOOLS, JANUARY 1960-OCTOBER 1961. State College, Mississippi: Mississippi State University, 1961, 65-74.
- 59. _____. AN INSTITUTIONAL SELF-STUDY: SUMMARY REPORT TO THE SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS, State College, Mississippi: Mississippi State University, 1971, 322-68.
- 60. ______. Mitchell Memorial Library, comp. ABSTRACTS OF THESES [1901 to date]. Library Publication, no. 1- 1953 to date. Title varies. Published by the Graduate School. State College, Mississippi: Mississippi State University.
- 61. _____. Mitchell Memorial Library, comp. MISSISSIPPIANA: UNION LIST OF NEWSPAPERS. v.2. Published by the Mississippi Library Commission, Fairfax, Virginia: Science Press, Inc., 1970.



- 62. "Mitchell Memorial Reports to Library of Congress." MISSISSIPP# LIBRARY NEWS, 30 (March, 1966), 39.
- Nunelee, John. "An Inspiration to All Lovers of Learning'—Mitchell Memorial Library, MSU." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (December, 1971), 215-18.
- 64. Peebles, Margarete. "'Dear Miss' (Excerpts from the History of the Mitchell Memorial Library, Mississippi State University)." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (March, 1972), 26-28.
 [Package libraries]
- 65. "Music for Their Ears." MtSStSSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (December, 1957), 138-40.
- 66. Thompson, Donald E. "Planned a Building for Future Needs." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 73 (December 15, 1948), 1787-89.

NORTHEAST MISSISSIPPI JUNIOR COLLEGE. BOONEVILLE

67. "Northeast Mississippi Junior College Has New Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 26 (December, 1962), 149.

PERKINSTON JUNIOR COLLEGE, PERKINSTON

 Byrd, Bill. "New Academic Building for Perkinston Campus." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (September, 1967), 165-66.

SOUTHWEST MISSISSIPPI JUNIOR COLLEGE, SUMMIT

 "New Simmons Library Has Opening." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 25 (March, 1961), 35-36.

TOUGALOO COLLEGE, TOUGALOO

- Moore, Hazel S. "An Evaluative Study of Eastman Library of Tougaloo College, Tougaloo, Mississippi." Unpublished Master's thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 1955.
- 71. UNION LIST OF PERIODICALS IN THE LIBRARIES OF BELHAVEN COLLEGE, JACKSON, MISSISSIPPI, MILLSAPS COLLEGE, JACKSON, MISSISSIPPI, [and] TOUGALOO COLLEGE, TOUGALOO, MISSISSIPPI [Jackson, Miss.] 1969.

UNIVERSITY OF MISSISSIPPI, UNIVERSITY

- 72. Bergen, D. P. "Library Education at the University of Mississippi." American Library Association, Education Division NEWSLETTER, no. 60 (December, 1966), 7-8.
- 73. "The David L. Cohn Memorial at the University." MISSISSIPPI LtBRARY NEWS, 25 (June, 1961), 73.
- 74. Davis, Whitman. FACTS ON UNIVERSITY OF MISSISSIPP1 LIBRARY. University, Mississippi: 1944.
- 75. Denman, D. G. "Guidebook to the University of Mississippi Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1958.
- 76. Drake, Christine, "Public Libraries Find Needed Information Through University Extension Services." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 30 (March, 1966), 28.
- Kuhlman, Augustus F. assisted by Icko Iben. REPORT OF A SURVEY OF THE UNIVERSITY
 OF MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY FOR THE UNIVERSITY OF MISSISSIPPI. University,
 Mississippi: The Library, 1940.
- Mississippi. University. SELF-STUDY SUMMARY REPORT FOR THE SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS. University, Mississippi: University of Mississippi, 1967, 117-29.
- 79. Mississippi, University, Library, PRELIMINARY IDENTIFICATION LIST OF MISSISSIPPI AUTHORS. University, Mississippi: The Library, 1969.



- Mississippi. University. Steering Committee for Institutional Evaluation. SELF-EVALUATION REPORT FOR THE UNIVERSITY OF MISSISSIPPI. University, Mississippi: University of Mississippi, 1959. Section 1, 55-58.
- 81 Nichols, Mary E. "Early Development of the University of Mississippi Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1957.
- 82. "Ole Miss Library Receives Hudson Mississippiana Collection." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (June, 1967), 129-30.
- 83. Powell, Benjamin E, "The Oevelopment of Libraries in Southern State Universities to 1920." Unpublished doctoral dissertation, Graduate Library School, University of Chicago, 1946.
- 84. Quon, Frieda S. "Study of Library Handbooks and a Guide to the Resources and Services of the University of Mississippi Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1965.
- 85. Stefani, J. "Chemistry Library of the University of Mississippi." Unpublished Master's thesis, Oepartment of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1967.
- 86. "Whitman Davis." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 17 (June, 1953), 45 (photo), 49.

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN MISSISSIPPI, HATTIESBURG

- B7. Batson, Waller, comp. THE WILLIAM M. COLMER PAPERS, 1933-1962, 73rd THROUGH 87th CONGRESS, Hattiesburg, Mississippi: University of Southern Mississippi Press, 1970.
- 88. "Oedicated at Mississippi Southern: New Joe Cook Memorial Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 24 (Oecember, 1960), 149-52.
- "Or. McCain Presents Library to USM." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (September, 1969), 133-34.
- 90. McCain, William O. "The College Library and Manuscript Collecting." THE SOUTHEASTERN LIBRARIAN, 13 (Spring, 1963), 23-31.
- 91. Mears, William F. "The Computer and the Periodical." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (December, 1971), 219-20.
- 92. Mississippi. University of Southern Mississippi. 1963 INSTITUTIONAL SELF-STUDY OF THE UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN MISSISSIPPI. Hattiesburg, Mississippi: University of Southern Mississippi, 1963. Section VI A, 1-11.
- 93. Robinson, Virginia C. "Mississippi Southern Gets Bilbo Collection." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 26 (March, 1962), 30.
- Tracy, Warren, "USM Addition Nears Completion." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (March, 1968), 37.
- Tracy, Warren. "USM Sponsors Children's Books Conference." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (September, 1968), 1655-56.
- 97. "USM Stages Book Festival, Writers' Conference." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (March, 1969), 40.

UNIVERSITIES CENTER LIBRARY, JACKSON

98. "Universities Center Library Mirrors Imaginative Concept of Complex." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (June, 1971), 78-80.

UTICA JUNIOR COLLEGE, UTICA

99. "Utica Junior College Dedicates Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (June, 1972), 114-15.

WILLIAM CAREY COLLEGE, HATTIESBURG

 Robinson, Virginia C. "Grand Opening at William Carey College." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (March, 1958), 19-20.



PUBLIC LIBRARIES

(Only articles substantial in length and content have been included. News notes about public libraries may be found throughout MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS which is indexed.)

GENERAL REFERENCES

- Anders, Mary Edna. "The Development of Public Library Service in the Southeastern States, 1895-1950." Unpublished doctoral dissertation, School of Library Service, Columbia University, 1958.
- 102. Barker, Tommie Dora. LIBRARIES OF THE SOUTH: A REPORT ON DEVELOPMENTS, 1930-1935. Chicago, Illinois: American Library Association, 1936.
- 103. Bell, Bernice L. "Integration in Public Library Service in Thirteen Southern States, 1954-1962." Unpublished Master's thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 1963.
- 104. Black, Patricia C. "A Survey of Books by and about the Negro in the United States Available in Selected Mississippi Public Libraries." Unpublished Master's thesis, Division of Librarianship, Emory University, 1968.
- 105. Bobinski, George S. CARNEGIE LIBRARIES: THEIR HISTORY AND IMPACT ON AMERICAN PUBLIC LIBRARY DEVELOPMENT. Chicago, Illinois: American Library Association, 1969.
- "Books for the Bedside: Mississippi Public Libraries Serve Hospitals." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 20 (june, 1956), 71-72.
- 107. "Brief Summary of Public Library Development, 1936-1944." LIBRARY NEWS, 8 (October, 1944), 5-8.
- 108. Broach, Jeanne. "American Heritage-Mississippi Style." LIBRARY NEWS, 16 (March, 1952), 7-8.
- Cauthern, Dorothy B. "A Survey of Bookmobile Service in Mississippi." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1960.
- 110. "The Citizen's Library Movement." LIBRARY NEWS, 10 (January, 1946), 3-B.
- 111. Clark, Leila B. "Adult Education: Discussion Groups." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 20 (june, 1956), 60-61.
- 112. Currier, Lura. "Who's Who in American Heritage and What Has Been Done in Mississippi's Program." LIBRARY NEWS, 16 (June, 1952), 3-9.
- 113. Davis, Whitman. "The Library Situation in Mississippi." Agricultural College, Mississippi: Mississippi Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1916. (Published as BULLETIN OF THE MISSISSIPPI AGRICULTURAL AND MECHANICAL COLLEGE, 13, no. 3.) 4-7, 40-45.
- 114. Gleason, Eliza A. THE SOUTHERN NEGRO AND THE PUBLIC LIBRARY. Chapel Hill, North Carolina: University Press, 1941.
- 115. Halself, Willie D. "Eleven Libraries in Ten Communities in Eight Years: Carnegie's Contribution to State." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (December, 1972), 212-15.
- 116. "In the Wake of Hurricane Camille." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (September, 1969), 103.
- 117. "Libraries Gone With the Wind." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (December, 1969), 184-85.
- 118. "Library Service to the Colored Race." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 17 (September, 1953), 112-19.
- 119. "Liquidation of the State Library Extension Project." LIBRARY NEWS, 7 (April, 1943), 6-8.
- 120. McAllister, Darothy. "Library Service in Mississippi" [for Negroes]. LIBRARY JOURNAL, 80 (March 1, 1955), 536-39.
- 121. "Merit and Public Libraries: A Status Report." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 28 (June, 1964), 88-89.



122. "Mississippi Libraries and the War." LIBRARY NEWS, 6 (July, 1942), 3-5.

0 m

- 123. "Mississippi Library Conditions and Objectives," LIBRARY NEWS, 2 (January, 1938), 6-13.
- 124. Mississippi. State Library Survey Committee. LIBRARIES IN MISSISSIPPI: A REPORT OF A SURVEY OF LIBRARY FACILITIES, 1946-1947. COMPILED IN CONNECTION WITH SOUTHEASTERN STATES CO-OPERATIVE LIBRARY SURVEY. Edited by Augusta B. Richardson, Chairman. [Corinth?] 1949.
- 125. Mississippi. University. Bureau of Governmental Research. "Public Library Service in Mississippi." PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION SURVEY, 16 (May, 1969), 1-6.
- 126. "New Public Library Construction in Mississippi." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (December, 1967), 257-97.
- 127. "Profiles of Public Library Service." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 23 (March, 1959), 36-50.
- 128. "Progress Report, WPA Library Extension Project," LIBRARY NEWS, 5 (October, 1941), 9-10.
- 129. "Public Library Service in Every County." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (December, 1970), 229-30.
- 130. "Reading Project for Home Demonstration Clubs." LIBRARY NEWS, 13 (Spring, 1949), 15-18.
- 131. Rossell, Beatrice S. "Mississippi Moves Ahead." JOURNAL OF ADULT EDUCATION, 7 (1935), 56-60.
- 132. Sneed, Pearl. "Plans for a Complete State Library Program." LIBRARY NEWS, 3 (October, 1939), 3-6.
- 133, Stanford, Edward B. LIBRARY EXTENSION UNDER THE WPA: AN APPRAISAL OF AN EXPERIMENT IN FEDERAL AID. University of Chicago Studies in Library Science. Chicago, Illinois: University of Chicago Press, 1944.
- 134. Steele, Virginia. " 'Freedom Libraries' of the Mississippi Summer Project." THE SOUTHEASTERN LIBRARIAN, 15 (Summer, 1965), 76-81.
- 135. "Trustees' Profiles." A series of biographies of trustees of public libraries appearing irregularly over a ten-year span in MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 23 (December, 1959) 33 (December, 1969).
- 136. Williams, Mary E. B. "The Mississippi Regional Library System: An Informal Study." Unpublished Master's thesis, Graduate School of Library Science, Florida State University, 1952.

MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY COMMISSION, JACKSON

- Currier, Lura. "New Libraries, Renovations Are Result of Library Services Act." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 25 (June, 1961), 53-55.
- 138. "An Important Milestone." Editorial on Lura Currier's ten years as Director of the Mississippi Library Commission. MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (March, 1965), 4.
- 139. "In Memoriam: Mrs. Eunice Eley." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 26 (September, 1962), 81, 84-90.
- 140. Kenney, Brigitte. "First Steps toward Library Service to State Institutions." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 20 (December, 1956), 139-40.
- Lloyd, Mary C. "Elizabeth Robinson Leaves Indelible Mark." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, -30 (June, 1966), 107.
- 142. "Lura Currier Resigns as MLC Director to Serve as Library Consultant, Teacher." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (December, 1967), 209.
- 143. "MLC Initiates 'Instant Information' Service." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (September, 1968), 141.
- 144. "Mary Love Is Named Director of Library Commission." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (December, 1967), 214.
- 145. Mississippi Library Commission. BETTER LIBRARIES FOR MISSISSIPPI, n.p.: 1945.
- 146. _____. BOOKS, 3v. 1942-1945.



- 147. _____. LIBRARY LAWS OF THE STATE OF MISSISSIPPI. Jackson, Mississippi: Mississippi Library Commission, 1954. 1962 ed. 1969 ed.
- 14B. ______. LONG-RANGE PROGRAM FOR LIBRARY DEVELOPMENT IN MISSISSIPPI: A COMPREHENSIVE FIVE-YEAR PROGRAM FOR MEETING THE LIBRARY NEEDS OF THE PEOPLE OF MISSISSIPPI. Jackson, Mississippi: Mississippi Library Commission, 1972.
- 150. _____. THE MISSISSIPPI TRAVELER: PASSPORT TO PLEASURE, SUMMER READING PROGRAM, 1971. MANUAL. Jackson, Mississippi: Mississippi Library Commission, 1971.
- 151. _____ MISSISSIPPIANA: UNION CATALOG, v. 1. Fairfax, Virginia: Science Press, Inc., 1970.
- 152. _____. THE PACKET. NEWSLETTER. v.3, no. 10- November, 1970 to date. Formerly MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY COMMISSION NEWSLETTER, v.1-3, no. 9. 1968-1970.
- 153. _____. PUBLIC LIBRARY BUILDINGS IN MISSISSIPPI, 1964-1971. [Jackson, Missippi:] Mississippi Library Commission, 1971.
- 154. ______. REPORT, 1926/27- Biennial, 1926/27-1967/69; annual, 1970 to date. Jackson, Mississippi: State Printers.
- 155. _____. STORYTELLING AND VISUAL AIDS. Jackson, Mississippi: [Mississippi Library Commission,] n.d.
- 156. "Planning LSCA Title IV-A: State Institutional Library Services." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (September, 1967), 196-98.
- "What's WATS in Ouick Reference Service." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (June, 1969), 74-75.

SPECIFIC LIBRARIES

(Authority for names is the listing by the Mississippi Library Commission in "Annual Statistics.")
ABERDEEN see EVANS MEMORIAL LIBRARY

BOLIVAR COUNTY LIBRARY, Hdq., CLEVELANO

- 158. "Libraries Promote Civil War Centennial." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS (March, 1961), 23-24.
- 159. Sillers, Florence W., comp. HISTORY OF BOLIVAR COUNTY, MISSISSIPPI. Ed. by W. A. Williams, Jackson, Mississippi: Hederman Bros., 1948, 240-41.

CAPITAL AREA REGIONAL LIBRARY SYSTEM. Hdg., RAYMOND

- 160. "Hinds County and Madison Cosinty—Bi-County Demonstration." LIBRARY NEWS, 5 (July, 1951), 3-7.
- 161. "Morton Dedicates New Public Library in July." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (September, 1970), 152.

CARNEGIE PUBLIC LIBRARY, Hdg., CLARKSOALE

- 162. "Clarksdale Library First in State to Win MEC Merit Rating." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (September, 1972), 161.
- 163. "Clarksdale Story." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (March, 1957), 18-19.
- 164. "Library News of the State: Carnegie Public Library, Clarksdate, Mississippi." LIBRARY NEWS, 1 (January-April, 1937), 10-12.



- 165. "We Salute: Carnegie Public Library, Clarksdale, Meets Community Needs with Varied Interests." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (June, 1965), 90-92, 94.
- 166. Wilson, Louis R., and Wight, Edward A. CDUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE IN THE SOUTH: A STUDY DF THE RDSENWALD CDUNTY LIBRARY DEMONSTRATION. Chicago, Illinois: University of Chicago Press, 1935.

CORINTH see NORTHEAST REGIONAL LIBRARY

DIXIE REGIONAL LIBRARY, Hdg., PONTOTOC

- 167. Davidson, Lora H. "Pontotoc County Public Library and Headquarters for the Dixie Regional Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1967.
- 168. Willis, Lillian. "School and Public Library Services in Calhoun County, Mississippi." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1959.

ELIZABETH JONES LIBRARY, Hdg., GRENADA

- 169. Fite, Bethel. "Books on Wheels." LIBRARY NEWS, 3 (October, 1939), 8-9.
- 170. "Two Demonstrations—Alcorn County and Grenada County." LIBRARY NEWS, 4 (July, 1940), 6-12.

EVANS MEMDRIAL LIBRARY. Hdg., ABERDEEN

- 171. Evans Memorial Library, YOUR LIBRARY, Aberdeen: [n.p., 1958].
- 172. A GUIDE TO BITS DF LDCAL HISTORY FOUND AT THE EVANS MEMDRIAL LIBRARY, ABERDEEN, MISSISSIPPI. Aberdeen: Library [n.d.].
- 173. "Library News of the State: Aberdeen Public Library." LIBRARY NEWS, 1 (April-June, 1937), 11-12.
- 174. Peacock, Lucille. "Broadcasting Is-Fun!" LIBRARY NEWS, 16 (June, 1952), 16-17.
- 175. _____. "Forerunners of the Bookmobile: The Traveling Libraries of Monroe County." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (December, 1971), 224-25.
- 176. _____. "Grandpa and History." HISTORY NEWS, 11 (March, 1956).
- 177. _____. "Group Activities [at Negro Branch Library]." WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 26 (March, 1952), 574.
- 178. _____. "Just a Friendly Little Library." WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 20 (March, 1946), 528.

FIRST REGIONAL LIBRARY. Hdq., HERNANDD

- 179. Currier, Lura. "A Regional Library Is Born." LIBRARY NEWS, 14 (Fall, 1950), 5-9.
- 180. _____. "Mississippi In Action." LIBRARY JOU RNAL, 77 (February 1, 1952), 176-77.
- 181. De Soto County Citizen's Library Movement. CITIZEN'S LIBRARY MDVEMENT HANDBOOK. Hernando, Mississippi: First Regional Library, 1953.
- 182. "Highlights from the First Regional Library . . . " LIBRARY NEWS, 15 (Spring, 1951), 3-4.
- 183, Long, Lora A. THE PATRON OF THE FIRST REGIONAL LIBRARY OF MISSISSIPPI: HIS NEEDS, DESIRES AND RECOMMENDATIONS RELATING TO THE PUBLIC LIBRARY. Unpublished doctoral dissertation, School of Education, University of Mississippi, 1972.
- 184, "No Litter at This Library!" MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (September, 1970), 160.
- 185. "What Is A Regional Library?" [Handbill, First Regional Library] 1953.



GREENWOOD-LEFLORE PUBLIC LIBRARY, Hdg., GREENWOOD

186. "Greenwood-Leflore Story." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (June, 1957), 60-61.

GRENADA see ELIZABETH JONES LIBRARY

GULFPORT-HARRISON COUNTY LIBRARY, Hdg., GULFPORT

187. "Guifport-Harrison County Library Built to Inspire All Arts." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 30 (September, 1966), 116-18.

HATTIESBURG PUBLIC LIBRARY. Hdg., HATTIESBURG

188, "Hattiesburg Public Library," LIBRARY NEWS, 2 (January, 1938), 15-17.

JACKSON-GEORGE REGIONAL LIBRARY SYSTEM, Hdg., PASCAGOULA

- 189. "Jackson County Library—'In Union There Is Strength'." LIBRARY NEWS, 16 (March, 1952), 14-15.
- 190. "New Jackson County-Pascagoula City Library Oedicated: Congressman William Colmer 1s Key Speaker." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (September, 1965), 134-35.

JACKSON MUNICIPAL LIBRARY, Hdq., JACKSON

- Dickey, Pennie W. "A History of Public Library Service for Negroes in Jackson, Mississippi, 1950-1957." Unpublished Master's thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 1960.
- 192. "George Washington Carver Municipal Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 20 (June, 1956), 54-55.
- 193. Gunn. Margaret H. "History of Jackson Municipal Library, Jackson, Mississippi." Unpublished Master's thesis, School of Library Science, Texas Woman's University, 1965.
- 194. "Jackson's Libraries." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 80 (March, 15, 1955), 629-31.

JENNIE STEPHENS SMITH LIBRARY, Hdq., NEW ALBANY

195. Broome, Bettye. "In Union County: Mail Order Library Service." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (March, 1972), 24-25.

JUDGE GEORGE W. ARMSTRONG LIBRARY, Hdg., NATCHEZ

- 196. "Fisk Diamond Jubilee." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (March, 195B), 24.
- 197. "Natchez Library Combines Old South Charm with Ultra-modern Resources." MISSISSIPPI LI BRARY NEWS, 30 (December, 1966), 233-35.

LEE COUNTY LIBRARY. Hdq., TUPELO

- 198. Currier, Lura. "Meet the Winner [Dorothy Canfield Fisher Award]." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 25 (March, 1961), 1, 13-17.
- 199. Green, Elizabeth B. "The History and Growth of the Lee County Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1961.
- Holcomb, Elizabeth. "Tupelo Branch Library" [Negro]. LIBRARY JOURNAL, 80 (March 1, 1955), 546-47.
- "Lee County Library Opens Foster Art Center." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 28 (June, 1964), 101.
- "Lee County Library Serves Hospital." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (December, 1958), 167-68.
- 203. "State's Largest Public Library Has Facilities for Multiple Use: Lee County Library Is Planned for Many Needs." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (December, 1971), 212-14.



LINCOLN-LAWRENCE-FRANKLIN REGIONAL LIBRARY. Hdq., BROOKHAVEN

- Gralow, Elenora. "When Town and Country Meet." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS. 16 (Spring, 1952), 15-17.
- "Lincoln County Library is Realization of Dream." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 30 (December, 1966), 236-38.
- "The Lincoln-Lawrence Regional Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (September, 1957), 91-93.

LOWN DES COUNTY LIBRARY SYSTEM, Hdg., COLUMBUS

207. "Lowndes County Library Is in New Quarters." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 25 (March, 1961), 25.

McCOMB see PIKE-AMITE LIBRARY SYSTEM.

MADISON COUNTY LIBRARY, Hdq., CANTON

- "Hinds County and Madison County, Bi-County Demonstration." LIBRARY NEWS, 5 (July, 1941), 3-7.
- 209. "Reorgaization of the Canton Public Library." LIBRARY NEWS, 4 (July. 1940), 12-13.

MARGARET REED CROSBY MEMORIAL LIBRARY, Hdq., PICAYUNE

210. "New Picayune Library under Construction." MISSISSIPPI LÎBRARY NEWS, 26 (June. 1962), 70.

MERIDIAN PUBLIC LIBRARY, Hdg., MERIDIAN

- 211. A GUIDE TO YOUR NEW MERIDIAN PUBLIC LIBRARY. [Meridian:] 1967.
- 212. "Historical Materials Compiled at Meridian Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (September, 1969), 144.
- 213. Hoole, William S. A LIBRARY FOR LAUDERDALEI RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF A CITY-COUNTY PUBLIC LIBRARY FOR MERIDIAN CITY AND LAUDEROALE COUNTY, MISSISSIPPI. Meridian, Mississippi: Printed and distributed by Meridian Exchange Club, 1948.
- 214. The Meridian Public Library, RECOMMENDATIONS FOR A BUILDING PROGRAM [John Hall Jacobs, consultant, Meridian, Mississippi:] 1957.
- 215. "Neshoba County Buys Library Service from Meridian." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 19 (December, 1955), 145.
- 216. "The Neshoba County Public Library." LIBRARY NEWS, 2 (January, 1938), 17-19.
- 217. "Sesame St. Project in Meridian Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (September, 1971), 154.
- 218. "The Truth Will Out." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 18 (December, 1954), 136-40.

MID-MISSISSIPPI REGIONAL LIBRARY, Hdg., KOSCIUSKO

219. "Attala County Library Dedicated in Kosciusko." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (June, 1969), 64-65.

NATCHEZ see JUDGE GEORGE W. ARMSTRONG LIBRARY

NORTHEAST REGIONAL LIBRARY. Hdq., CORINTH

220. Alexander, Willie. A SURVEY OF PUBLIC LIBRARIES IN BEAR CREEK WATERSHED: A 1970 SUMMER INTERN REPORT. Florence, Alabama: Florence State University, 1970. Northeast Regional Library, 87-114.



- 221. "Alcorn County Library [Corinth]." LIBRARY NEWS, 7 (October, 1943), 7-8.
- 222. Fite, Bethel. "Books on Wheels." LIBRARY NEWS, 3 (October, 1939), 3-9.
- 223. "Northeast Regional Library Presented Dorothy Canfield Fisher Award." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 30 (june, 1966), 82-87.
- 224. "Northeast Regional Library-Progress Report." LIBRARY NEWS, 16 (March, 1952), 19-21.
- 225. "The Present Blends with the Past and Looks to the Future (Corinth)." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (March, 1970), 22-24.
- 226. Rogers, Margaret. "Industrial Workers Get the Word-from Northeast Regional Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (June, 1967), 122.
- 227. ______ "We Salute: Northeast Regional Library, Corinth Branch. Staff, Service, Atmosphere Are Keys to Meeting the Community's Needs." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (March, 1965), 21-24.
- 228. Sparks, Eva. "People with Books: The Services of Northeast Regional Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1962.
- 229. "Two Demonstrations—Alcorn County and Grenada County," LIBRARY NEWS, 4 (July, 1940); 6-11.
- 230. Warriner, Richard B., Jr. "Through Trustee Eyes: A Look at Northeast Regional Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS. 34 (June, 1970), 104-06.

NOXUBEE COUNTY LIBRARY, Hdq., MACON

231. Ford, Florence. "The Noxubee County Library Story." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (June, 1958), 67-69.

PICAYUNE see MARGARET REED CROSBY MEMORIAL LIBRARY

PIKE-AMITE LIBRARY SYSTEM, Hdq., McCOMB

232. "Pike County Opens New Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 28 (June, 1964), 100.

RICKS MEMORIAL LIBRARY. Hdq., YAZOO CITY

- 233. "Library News of the State: The Yazoo City Public Library." LIBRARY NEWS, 2 (April, 1938), 13-14.
- 234. "Yazoo City Library Enjoys New Popularity." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 26 (September, 1962), 117-18.

TOMBIGBEE REGIONAL LIBRARY. Hdq., WEST POINT

- 235. "The Director's Page: Unexpected Assist [Choctaw County]." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 20 (September, 1956), 92.
- 236. PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICE IN WEBSTER COUNTY. Jackson. Mississippi: Mississippi Library Commission, 1970. Multilithed.
- 237. Still, Mary J. W. "West Point Carnegie-Tombigbee Regional Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1966.

VICKSBURG PUBLIC LIBRARY. Hdq., VICKSBURG

238. "Library News of the State: The Vicksburg Public Library." LIBRARY NEWS, 2 (April, 1938), 14-15.

WASHINGTON COUNTY LIBRARY SYSTEM, Hdq., GREENVILLE

239. "The 'In' Thing: Going to Library Openings." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (March, 1967), 28, 30.

YAZOO CITY see RICKS MEMORIAL LIBRARY



MAPS

- 240. "Libraries in Mississippi, June 30, 1944: Map Showing Location of City and County Public." LIBRARY NEWS, 8 (July, 1944), 3.
- 241. Mississippi. University. Bureau of Governmental Research. "Public Library Service in Mississippi." PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION REVIEW, 16 (May, 1969), 5. Title of map: "Mississippi Multicounty Library Systems, April 1, 1969."
- "Proposed Library Regions, Mississippi Library Survey, 1949." LIBRARY NEWS, 13 (Fall, 1949), 8.

SCHOOL LIBRARIES

GENERAL REFERENCES

- 243. Bassett, Mary H. "Status of Libraries in Secondary Schools." Unpublished Master's thesis, School of Library Service, Columbia University, 1950.
- 244. Davis, Whitman. THE LIBRARY SITUATION IN MISSISSIPPI. Agricultural College, Mississippi: Mississippi Agricultural and Mechanical College, 1916. (Published as BULLETIN OF THE MISSISSIPPI AGRICULTURAL AND MECHANICAL COLLEGE, 13, no. 3.) 12-39.
- 245. Mississippi. State Department of Education. "Mississippi School Library Handbook." MISSISSIPPI SCHOOL BULLETIN, no. 117. Jackson, Mississippi: State Department of Education; 1947. Same title, BULLETIN, no. 134, 1952.
- 246. Payne, David L. "The Superintendent's Perception of Selected Library Practices in the Public Schools of the State of Mississippi." Unpublished doctoral dissertation, College of Education and Psychology, University of Southern Mississippi, Hattiesburg. Mississippi, 1968.
- 247. Russell, Jacqueline C. "A Survey of Mississippi Elementary School Libraries." Unpublished Master's thesis, College of Education and Psychology, University of Southern Mississippi, Hattiesburg, 1965.
- 248. "School Libraries: Materials for Libraries." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 28 (March, 1964), 66-69.
- 249. Wesson, John J. "The High School Library in Mississippi." Unpublished Master's thesis. School of Education, University of Mississippi, 1931.

EDUCATION LIBRARY, STATE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION, JACKSON

- 250. Berinett, A. P. "Education Library Provides Professional Materials." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (September, 1967), 158-59.
- 251. Hogue, Larry. "Services Expanded. State Education's Professional Library Is Unique Teaching Information Center." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (June, 1970), 102-03.
- 252. Sanford, Alice H. "Librarians, Teachers Urged to Examine Books at State's Official Examination Center." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (December, 1967), 247-49.

SPECIFIC SCHOOL LIBRARIES AND SYSTEMS

CALHOUN COUNTY

253. Willis, Lillian. "School and Public Library Services in Calhoun County, Mississippi." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1959.



CLEVELAND

254. "Geveland Leads Way in Development of Central Elementary School Libraries." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (March, 1965), 31-32.

CLINTON

255. Williams, Clyde E. "Clinton High School Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (September, 1957), 97-98.

COLUMBUS

256. Bull, Susie. "Take Some Pointers from Stephen D. Lee." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (June, 1958), 75-76.

GLOSTER

257. "The Tale of Two Libraries [Gloster Attendance Center]." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (March, 1971), 33-34.

GREENVILLE

- 258. "Greenville Schools Hire Library Aides." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (March, 1971), 44-45.
- 259. Walt, Mary Ann. "When Is A Library Not JUST A Library?" MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (June, 1969), 84-85.

HATTIESBURG

260. Mailey, Florence, "Hattiesburg Schools Create Nine New Libraries." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (June, 1967), 118-19.

HINOS COUNTY

- 261. "Creating Learning Environment: Carver Laboratory School's Learning Resource Center." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (June, 1972), 88-89.
- 262. "Title I: A Boost to School Libraries in Hinds County." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (September, 1969), 146-47.

JACKSON

- 263. Buchanan, Matylde B. "A Survey of Two Public High School Libraries in Jackson, Mississippi."
 Unpublished Master's thesis, School of Library Service, Atlanta University, 1955.
- 264. "Gifts: W. W. Lake Memorial Library System." LIBRARY NEWS, 2 (April, 1938), B-9.
- 265. Guess, Mary E. "A Giant Step for Elementary Libraries in Jackson." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (March, 1971), 35-37.
- 266. Ramsey, Jane V. "Enthusiasm, Cooperation Are Assets of Forest Hill Elementary Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 26 (December, 1962), 153.

LEFLORE COUNTY

- 267. "Leflore County High School Has New Library Plant." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (June, 1967), 120-21.
- "Leflore County Schools Receive Coveted Award." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (June, 1971), 94-95.
- "Librarian Is No Longer 'Lady Behind Desk'; In Leftore, She's Where Action Is." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (December, 1970), 205-06.

LONG BEACH

270. Sanford, Alice H. "National Recognition Comes to A Mississippi School Library-Long Beach



Public Schools." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (March, 1968), 28-29; 32 (June, 1968), 84-86.

MERIDIAN

271. "Meridian Schools Have Model Library System." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 28 (March, 1964), 28-29.

NATCHEZ-ADAMS COUNTY

- "Natchez-Adams Receives Britannica Citation." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 33 (June, 1969), 82-83.
- 273. "We Salute Natchez-Adams High School: Natchez Materials Center Is Heart of School." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (December, 1965), 205-07.

PHILADELPHIA

- Allen, Inez. "Indian Students Receive Library Service from Instruction Materials Center." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (March, 1967), 54-56.
- 275. _____. "The Materials Center: Choctaw Area Field Office." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (March. 1957), 25-26.
- 276. Estes, Maurine M. "... Mississippi Choctaws and Library Service." Unpublished Master's thesis, Department of Library Science, University of Mississippi. 1963.

PORT GIBSON

277. Clark, Katharine. "Port Gibson Elementary Library Started by Local Effort." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (March, 1968), 31-32.

TAYLORSVILLE

278. "The Tale of Two Libraries." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 35 (March, 1971), 34.

WEBSTER COUNTY

279. Pickens, Myra D. "A Survey of the Schools of Webster County." Unpublished Master's thesis, Oppartment of Library Science, University of Mississippi, 1960.

STUDENT LIBRARY ASSISTANTS OF MISSISSIPPI (SLAM)

- 280. "School Schedules Croweded." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (Oecember, 1957), 151-5-.
- 281. "Student Assistants Represent State at White House Conference." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 24 (June, 1960), 73.

SPECIAL LIBRARIES

GENERAL REFERENCES

- 282. Kenney, Brigitte L. "Not So Special." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 31 (December, 1967), 253.
- 283. Scharr, Ruth D. "The Specialty of the House." Brief treatment of three Veterans Administration Centers and two Air Force Base libraries. MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (Oecember, 1957), 154-57.
- 284. "Special Libraries Section Organized." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 20 (December, 1956), 162.

SPECIFIC LIBRARIES

EQUCATION LIBRARY, STATE DEPARTMENT OF EQUICATION see SCHOOL LIBRARIES



GULF COAST RESEARCH LABORATORY LIBRARY, OCEAN SPRINGS

285. "The Gulf Coast Research Laboratory Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (September, 1972), 140-41.

KEESLER AIR FORCE BASE LIBRARY, KEESLER

286. Scharr, Ruth D. "Book-A-Minute Issues at Keesler A.F.B." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 26 (December, 1962), 157-58.

LAUREN ROGERS LIBRARY AND MUSEUM OF ART, LAUREL

- 287. Eastman Memorial Foundation. Laurel, Mississippi: Snyder & Guy (n.d. Minutes, by-laws and resolutions of the Foundation, 1922-1924).
- 288. "Eastman Memorial Library." LIBRARY NEWS, 2 (April, 1938), 10-11.
- 289. LAUREN ROGERS LIBRARY AND MUSEUM OF ART, LAUREL, MISSISSIPPI [iii. brochure, n.p., n.d.]
- Scharr, Ruth D. "The Specialty of the House [Lauren Rogers Library and Museum of Art]."
 MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (September, 1957), 105-07.

LIBRARY FOR THE 8LIND AND PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED. JACKSON

- 291. "First in State: New Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped Will Serve 12,000 People." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (June, 1970), 81-82.
- 292. "Legislators, Lions, Blind, Handicapped Attend Opening: New Library for Blind and Physically Handicapped Gives State-wide Service." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 34 (September, 1970), 128-29.

MISSISSIPPI DEPARTMENT OF ARCHIVES AND HISTORY ... BRARY. JACKSON

- 293. "New Archives Building Is Dedicated." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 25 (September, 1971), 172-73.
- 294. Scharr, Ruth D. "The Specialty of the House [Mississippi Department of Archives and History Library]." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 21 (September, 1957), 108-09.

MISSISSIPPI GEOLOGICAL SURVEY LIBRARY, JACKSON

295. "The Mississippi Geological Survey Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (March, 1972), 37.

MISSISSIPPI RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT CENTER. INFORMATION SERVICES DIVISION. JACKSON

- 296. Brown, Dorothy E. "The Mississippi Research Commission . . . and Its Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 26 (March, 1962), 35-37.
- 297. Isley. Natelle. "R & D Center Information Services Division Has Varied Collections for Public Use." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 32 (March, 1968), 42-44.

MISSISSIPPI STATE 80ARD OF HEALTH LIBRARY. JACKSON

- 298. "Mississippi State Board of Health Library." LIBRARY NEWS, 16 (March, 1952), 9.
- 299. Scharr. Ruth D. "The Specialty of the House (State Board of Health Library)." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (March, 1958), 33-35.

MISSISSIPPI STATE LIBRARY, JACKSON

300. Mississippi. State Library. REPORT, 1850- Biennial, 1850-1967/69; annual, 1970- Jackson, Mississippi: State Printers.



301. Morancy, Mary. CATALOGUE OF THE MISSISSIPPI STATE LIBRARY, 1877. Jackson, Mississippi: Power & Barksdale, 1877.

MISSISSIPPI STATE PENITENTIARY, PARCHMAN

- 302. "Parchman Library Dedicated during NLW." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (June, 1965), 70-71.
- NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION. MISSISSIPPI TEST FACILITY. TECHNICAL LIBRARY, BAY ST. LOUIS
 - 303. Kenney, Brigitte. "The NASA Library at Bay St. Louis." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 29 (September, 1965), 159.
 - 304. "The NASA/MTF Research Library." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 36 (December, 1972), 210-211.
- UNITED STATES ARMY ENGINEER WATERWAYS EXPERIMENT STATION. RESEARCH CENTER LIBRARY, VICKSBURG.
 - 305. Scharr, Ruth D. "The Specialty of the House [Research Center Library]." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (March, 1958), 31-32.
 - 306. "Skelton Two-Time Loser." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 22 (June, 1958), 7B.
 - 307. Spivey, Marie. "Research Center Library: U.S. Army Engineer Waterways Experiment Station, Vicksburg, Mississippi." LLA BULLET!N, 34 (1971), 53-55.

UNIVERSITIES CENTER LIBRARY see ACADEMIC LIBRARIES

- UNIVERSITY OF MISSISSIPPI MEDICAL CENTER. ROWLAND MEDICAL LIBRARY, JACKSON
 - 30B. Graham, Irene. "We Salute Rowland Medical Library: University Medical Library Installs Data Processing." MISSISSIPPI LIBRARY NEWS, 30 (March, 1964), 41.
 - 309. Kenney, Brigitte L. and Hutchins, P. M. "First Steps toward an Automated Serials System in the Rowland Medical Library." Special Libraries Association. Biological Sciences Division. REMINDER, 25 (May, 1968), 1-38.
 - 310. PERIODICAL TITLES CURRENTLY RECEIVED IN THE ROWLAND MEDICAL LIBRARY. Jackson, Mississippi: The Library, 1965.
 - 311. SERIALS AND JOURNALS IN THE ROWLAND MEDICAL LIBRARY, UNIVERSITY OF MISSISSIPPI MEDICAL CENTER. Jackson, Mississippi: The Library, 1967. Also 1968 edition.

DIRECTORIES

- 312. "A Directory of Special Libraries in the Southeast Compiled by the Special Libraries Committee of the Southeastern Library Association." THE SOUTHEASTERN LIBRARIAN, 3 (Fall, 1953), 92-93.
- 313. Kenney, Brigitte L. DIRECTORY OF PERSONNEL IN MISSISSIPPI SPECIAL LIBRARIES. Jackson, Mississippi: University Medical Center, 1967.

PRIVATE LIBRARIES

- 314. Evans, William A. "The Library at Beauvoir." Last home of Jefferson Davis, JOURNAL OF MISSISSIPPI HISTORY, 6 (1944), 51-54, 119-21, 174-76.
- 315, James, D. Clayton. ANTEBELLUM NATCHEZ. Baton Rouge, Louisiana: Louisiana State University Press. 1968. 232-36.
- 316. Sawyer, Irene. "William Starling, Mississippi Bibliophile." SOCIAL SCIENCE BULLETIN, 5 (February, 1952), 7-8. (Published by the Social Science Research Center, Mississippi State University.)
- 317 "The Starling Collection" SOCIAL SCIENCE BULLETIN, 1 (May, 1949), 4-5.



INDEX

(By author where possible; otherwise, by subject)

Eley, Eunice — 139
Elizabeth Jones Library - 170
Estes, Maurine M. – 276
Evans Memorial Library - 171-178
Evans, William A 314
F
First Regional Library - 179-185
Fite, Bethel - 169, 222
Ford, Florence - 231
Friends of Libraries — 2
G
Galbreath, Betth - 29
Gleason, Eliza A. – 114
Gloster School Libraries - 257
Graham, Irene - 308
Gralow, Elenora — 204
Green, Elizabeth B 199
Greenville School Libraries - 258, 259
Greenwood Leftore Public Library - 186
Guess, Mary E 265
Gulf Coast Research Laboratory Library - 285
Gulfport-Harrison County Library - 187
Gunn, Margaret — 193
Н
Halsell, Willie D. – 115
Harkins, Eleanor – 31
Harrell, Laura D. S 3
Hattiesburg Public Library - 188
Hinds County School Library - 261, 262
Hinds Junior College Library - 35, 36
Hogue, Larry — 251
Holcomb, Elizabeth – 200
Hoole, W. Stanley — 213
Howell, David B. – 32
Howell, James 8., Jr. – 47
Hutchins, P. M., jt. au. — 309
1
isley. Natelle — 297
J
Jackson County Junior College Library - 37



Jackson-George Regional Library Mississippi Department of Archives and System -- 189, 190 History Library - 293-294 Jackson Municipal Library ~ 191-194 Mississippi Geological Survey Library -- 295 Mississippi Library Association - 13-19 James, D. Clayton -- 54, 315 Jefferson Davis Junior College Library - 39 Mississippi Library Commission - 137-157 Mississippi Library News - 5, 14 Jones County Junior College Library -- 40 Mississippi Library Survey - 6 Judge George W. Armstrong Library - 196, 197 Mississippi State Board of Health Library - 298, 299 K Mississippi State College for Women - 51, 52 Kenney, Brigitte L. - 140, 282, 303, 309, 313 Mississippi State Department of Education - 245 Mississippi State Library - 300, 301 Kuhlman, Augustus F. - 77 Mississippi State Library Survey Committee - 7, 23, 124 L Mississippi State Penitentiary Library - 302 Lauren Rogers Library and Museum of Mississippi State University - 58, 59 Art - 287-290 Mississippi State University Library - 53-66, 316, 317 Laws - 147 Moore, Hazel S. - 70 Lee County School System -- 198-203 Morancy, Mary - 301 Leftore County School Libraries - 267-269 Lewis, George R. - 55 Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped - 291, 292 Natchez-Adams County School Library - 272, 273 Library News - 5, 14 National Aeronautics and Space Lincoln-Lawrence-Frankling Regional Administration, Mississippi Test Facility, Library - 205, 206 Technical Library - 303, 304 Lipscomb, Ernestine - 38 Nichols, Mary E. - 81 Northeast Mississippi Junior College Library - 67 Lloyd, Mary C. - 141 Long, Lora A. -- 183 Northeast Regional Library - 220-223 Love, Mary - 144 Nunelee, John - 63 Lowndes County Library System - 207 М Palmer, Forrest C., comp. - 24 McAllister, Dorothy - 120 Payne, David L. - 246 McCain, William D. - 90 Peacock, Lucille - 174-178 Madison County Library - 208, 209 Peebles, Margarete - 64, 65 Mailey, Florence - 260 Pickens, Myra D. - 279 Maps - 18, 19, 240-242 Pike-Amite Library System - 232 Margaret Reed Crosby Memorial Library - 210 Powell, Benjamin E. - 83 Mears, William F. - 91 Public Libraries, General - 106, 107, Meridian Junior College Library - 41 116-119, 121-123, 126-136 Meridian Public Library - 211-218 Meridian School Library System - 271 Milozewski, Marion A., jt. ed. - 9 Quon, Frieda S. - 84 Mid-Mississippi Regional Library - 219 Milisaps College Library - 42-46 Mississippi Agricultural and Mechanical Ramsey, Jane V. - 266 College - 56, 57 Reid, Hope - 27 Mississippi Board of Trustees of State Rice, Nannie H. -- 8 Richardson, Augusta B., ed. - 7, 23, 124 Institutions of Higher Learning - 22 Mississippi College Library – 47-49 Ricks Memorial Library - 233, 234 Mississippi Delta Junior College Library - 50 Roberts, Anna M. - 93



Robinson, Elizabeth - 141 Robinson, Virginia C. - 94, 100 Rogers, Margaret - 226, 227 Rossell, 8eatrice S. - 131 Rowland Medical Library - 308, 311 Russell, Jacqueline C. - 247 S Sanders, Albert G. - 44 Sanford, Alice H. - 252, 270 Sawyer, Irene P. - 316 Scharr, Ruth D. - 283, 286, 290, 294, 299, 305 School Libraries, General - 248 Self-studies - 30, 52, 58, 59, 78, 80, 92 University of Southern Mississippi Sillers, Florence W., comp. - 159 Library - 87-97 Sneed, Pearl - 132 Utica Junior College Library - 99 Southeastern States Cooperative Library Survey - 9 Southwest Mississippi Junior College Library - 69 Sparks, Eva - 228 Special Libraries Section, MLA - 284 Spivey, Marie - 307 Stanford, Edward 8. - 133 Steele, Virginia - 134 Stefani, J. - 85 Still, Mary J. W. - 237 Student Library Assistants of Mississippi (SLAM) - 280, 281 Sumrall, Ada M. - 10 Swearingen, 8ethany - 45 Taylorsville School Library - 278

Thompson, Donald E. - 66 Tombigbee Regional Library - 235-237 Tracy, Warren - 94, 96 Trustees of Libraries - 135

Union List of Periodicals - 28, 46, 71 Universities Center Library - 98 U.S. Army Engineer Waterways Experiment Station, Research Center Library - 305, 307 U.S. Works Progress Admininistration - 128, 133 University of Mississippi - 78, 80, 125, 241 University of Mississippi Library – 72-85 University of Southern Mississippi - 92

Vicksburg Public Library - 238

Walt, Mary A. - 259 Warriner, Richard B., Jr. - 230 Washington County Library System - 239 Wesson, John J. - 249 Wight, Edward A. - 166 Williams, Avery W. - 26 Williams, Clyde E. - 255 Williams, Mary E. B. - 136 Willis, Lillian - 168, 253 Wilson, Louis R. - 9, 166 Wilson, Myra J. - 33



No. 11. A BIBLIOGRAPHY OF MINNESOTA LIBRARY HISTORY

Compiled by

James D. Kellen

Head of Technical Sciences, O'Shanghnessy Library College of St. Thomas, St. Paul, Minnesota



TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION

	EM NUMBER
Conferences and Conventions	1
Periodicals	
Miscellaneous	20
ACADEMIC LIBRARIES	
General References	29
Individual Institutions	37
Departmental Libraries	
PUBLIC LIBRARIES	
General References	87
City and Village	94
General References	196
Individual County	
Regional	
SPECIAL LIBRARIES	
SPECIAL LIBRARIES	
General References	254
Libraries by Name	
Hospital, Institutional and Medical	
Business and Other	305
SCHOOL LIBRARIES	323
LIBRARY COOPERATION	333
LIBRARY EDUCATION	
College of St. Catherine	347
University of Minnesota	
LIBRARY LEGISLATION	362
SPECIAL COLLECTIONS	378
LIBRARIANS	
General References	
Individual Librarians	402
PRIVATE LIBRARIES, BOOKS AND PUBLISHING	479
INDEX	



INTRODUCTION

The first library (apart from books carried possibly by early explorers, traders and missicnaries) in the area that eventually became Minnesota, and of which there is a record readily available, was the one maintained for the men at Fort Snelling. (According to the Fifth Regiment papers dated for January 14, 1826, it was also the area's first library with a fine system, a stiff one of 12½ cents per day for each item not returned on time.)

Though there is no specific entry in this bibliography for Fort Snelling, there are many highlights marking library development in Minnesota so recorded: the Territorial library, the school library movement, the development of public libraries, the oldest public library, the Minneapolis years of the H. W. Wilson Company (which has played so important a role in libraries everywhere), the hosting of national library conventions, the ERIC Clearinghouse for Libraries and Information Sciences, and more.

As in any work of this type, a certain amount of selectivity had to take Place, and it should be noted that in every category but one there were items cut. Equally important is the fact that a short section on subscription libraries could have been added but was not. Instead, the data on specific subscription libraries, with the exception of those entered under the Special Libraries section, were left under the Public Libraries section because, often as not, these libraries were the ones out of which the Public library in a particular locality evolved or with which it merged.

The principal sources used in researching this bibliography were Library Literature through August, 1970, the collection of county histories in the reference library of the Minnesota Historical Society, and the file of material found in the Office of Public Libraries and Interlibrary Cooperation (Minnesota Department of Education). Lesser sources such as the notebook file of Master theses completed at the University of Minnesota and kept by the Reference desk in Wilson Library, Staehlin's thesis (no. 494) on early printing in the Twin Cities, and Varner's thesis (no. 258) on special libraries were also consulted. There was at work also some 'educated' conjectures that frequently proved fruitful, an occasional lead or assist by a friend, and the inevitable serendipity. No questionnaires were used and no research of newspapers was undertaken, although there are a couple of entries that found their way into the completed work.

With the publication of this work, though by no means comprehensive in its inclusiveness of all material relating to Minnesota library history, it is hoped that there will be a renewed interest in the research and writing of the State's library history, until such time as a definitive history of libraries in Minnesota can itself be written.



GENERAL

CONFERENCES AND CONVENTIONS

- Carruthers, Olive. "Highlights on the Minneapolis [ALA] Conference." SCHOOL LIBRARIES, 4 (October, 1954), 5-8.
- Diehl, Sister Martha Mary. "St. Paul, Minn., Site of the Catholic Library, Association, Conference, 1968." CATHOLIC LIBRARY WORLD, 39 (March, 1968), 471-74.
- 3. Engebretson, Betty. "Libraries and Museums in the Twin Cities." ALA BULLETIN, 4B (February, 1954), 76-78.
- Engebretson, Betty and Van der Boom, Y. "Twin City Libraries." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 79 (June 15, 1954), 1129-36.
- Kirkpatrick, Melvin. "Minneapolis: City of Lakes." SPECIAL LIBRARIES, 57 (March, 1966), 189-93.
- Local Entertainment Committee for the 1954 ALA Conference, TWIN CITY LIBRARIES.
 Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Libraries, 1954.
- Luce, Sister Kathleen. "Libraries of St. Paul, Minnesota, Site of the 44th Annual Catholic Library Association Convention." CATHOLIC LIBRARY WORLD, 39 (February, 1968), 409-11.
- "Minnesota, North Dakota Library Institute." MINNESOTA-LIBRARIES, 12 (December, 1937), 70-72.
- Nebelthau, Helen M, "Museums and Art Galleries in the Twin Cities." SPECIAL LIBRARIES, 42 (May-June, 1951), 170-72, 99.
- 10. "Proceedings: Minnesota's First Governor's Conference on Library Service, St. Paul, April 22, 1968." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 22 (Autumn, 1968) issue.
- 11. "Proceedings: Minnesota's Second Governor's Conference on Library Service, St. Paul, March 1-2, 1971." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 23 (Summer, 1971) issue.
- 12. Schunk, Russell J. "First National Library Conference in Minnesota." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (June, 1954), 293-301.

PERIODICALS

- 13. Catholic Library Association. Minnesota-Dakota Unit. CATHOLIC LIBRARIAN, October, 1955.
- 14. Cooperating Libraries in Consortium, CLIC NEWSLETTER, September, 1971-
- Minnesota, Department of Education, Library Division, MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, Oecember, 1904.
- 16. Minnesota. Department of Education. Library Division. PUBLIC LIBRARY NEWSLETTER, February, 1970-
- 17. Minnesota Library Association. THE M.L.A. PEDDLER, February, 1939-March, 1943.
- 18. Minnesota Library Association. NORTHLAND LIBRARIAN, December, 1951-
- Minnesota, University, Library School, LIBRARY SCHOOL NEWS, May, 1967-

MISCELLANEOUS

- 20. Baldwin, Clara F. "Minnesota Library Association, 1900-1942." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (September, 1942), 327-30.
- Countryman, Gratia A. "Early History of the Minnesota Library Association, 1891-1900."
 MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (September, 1942), 322-26.
- Hoover, Charles W. "Eric Clearinghouse on Library and Information Sciences." BOWKER
 ANNUAL OF LIBRARY & BOOK TRADE INFORMATION, 1972. 17th ed. New York &
 London: Bowker, 1972. 58-62.
- 23. Kellar, Herbert A. "Preliminary Survey of the More Important Archives of the Territory and



- State of Minnesota." ANNUAL REPORT, 1914, vol. 1. Washington: American Historical Association, 1916, 385-476.
- Minnesota, Higher Education Coordinating Commission, MINNESOTA LIBRARY SURVEY: A
 COMPREHENSIVE STATE-WIDE STUDY OF INFORMATION NEEDS, RESOURCES
 AND SERVICES, St. Paul [n,p,] 1969.
- "Minnesota Library Division." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1948), 326-27.
- "Minnesota Long Range Plan for Library Service." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 23 (Summer, 1972), 275-302.
- "Radio 'Talking Books' Pioneered in Minnesota." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 95 (June 1, 1970), 2058, 2061.
- 28. Walter, Frank K. "Libraries and Civil Works Administration." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 11 (March, 1934), 12-13.

ACADEMIC LIBRARIES

GENERAL

- Houkom, Alf. "Liberal Arts College in Minnesota." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1948), 307-12.
- 30. _____ "Liberal Arts College Libraries—An Evaluation." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (December, 1940), 99-192.
- 31. Hughesdon, Harold, "Survey of the Acquisitions Procedure in Minnesota College Libraries, MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (June, 1952), 39-44.
- 32. Larson, Beulah M. "An Appraisal of Teachers College Libraries." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (December, 1940), 103-07.
- 33. ____. "An Appraisal of Teachers College Libraries." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1948), 303-06.
- Settelmayer, John C. "A Glance At Junior College Libraries." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (December, 1940), 108-10.
- 35. Trump, Alfred G. "Minnesota Junior College Library Statistics, 1939-1947." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1948), 313-17.
- 36. Watkins, David R. "Study of the Relationship Between the Librarian and the Administration of Five Minnesota Colleges." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1960,

AUGSBURG

 Tangjerd, Agnes 8, "George Sverdrup Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (September, 1955), 67-69.

BEMIDJI STATE

38. Dickinson, Donald C.; Whiteman, R. F. and Anderson, Le Moyne W. "Bemidji State College Library, Bemidji, Minnesota." LIBRARIES; BUILDING FOR THE FUTURE. Edited by Robert J. Shaw. Chicago: American Library Association, 1967, 112-121.

CARLETON COLLEGE

39. "Getting On With the Carleton Building." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 80 (June 15, 1955), 1472-73.

COLLEGE OF ST. THOMAS

- 40. Eddy, Clyde E. "O'Shaughnessy Library." COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES, 22 (July, 1961), 264-66.
- 41. Fortin, Clifford C. "History of the St. Thomas College Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1951.



42. Leydon [sic], Donald. "The College of St. Thomas, St. Paul, Minnesota." THE CATHOLIC LIBRARY WORLD, 31 (April, 1960), 399-400, 448.

CONCORDIA COLLEGE, MOORHEAD

43. Jordahl, Anna and Nordlie, Margaret. "Award-Winning Library Design." ALA BULLETIN, 51 (July-August, 1957), 506-07.

GUSTAVUS ADOLPHUS

44. Miller, Virginia P. "A History of the Library of Gustavus Adolphus College, St. Peter, Minnesota." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1961.

HAMLINE UNIVERSITY

- 45. "The Bush Memorial Library." HAMLINE UNIVERSITY BULLETIN, 61 (November, 1971), 1-21, 25-28.
- 46. "Hamline University." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 2 (November, 1907), 86-87.

MDORHEAD STATE

 Gill, Bernard I. "The Livingston Lord Library." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 86 (January 1, 1961), 76-7.

ST. CLOUD STATE

- 48. Dodd, Florence [and others]. "Children's Library, St. Cloud State Teacher's College, 1895-1955." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (March, 1956), 131-35.
- 49. Grannis, Edith E. H. "St. Cloud State Teachers College Library." PLANNING A LIBRARY 8UILDING: THE MAJOR STEPS. Edited by Hoyt R. Galvin and Kathryn A. Devereaux. Chicago: American Library Association, 1955, 52-54.

ST. OLAF COLLEGE

50. "St. Olaf College Library." LIBRARY JDURNAL, 66 (March 15, 1941), 270-71.

ST. PAUL SEMINARY

- CATALOGUE OF THE LIBRARY OF THE ST. PAUL SEMINARY, 1902. St. Paul: Brown, Treacy & Sperry, 1902.
- 52. Shanahan, Thomas J. "Moving a Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (March, 1950), 131-32.

ST. JOHN'S UNIVERSITY

- 53. Kapsner, Oliver. "Microfilm Project: St. John's University, Collegeville; Progress Reprot." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 21 (June, 1965), 172-73.
- 54. Roloff, Ronald W. "St. John's University Library: A Historical Evaluation." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1953.
- 55. "St. John's Begins Microfilming of Benedictine Monastic Manuscripts." LIBRARY JOURNAL, B9 (December 1, 1964), 4772.
- 56. Stein, Benjamin J. and Steiner, Urban J. "Concrete Trees in St. John's." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 91 (December 1, 1966), 5880-B3.
- 57. "Subiaco, Italy Monastic Manuscripts First To Be Microfilmed By St. Jonn's." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 90 (March 15, 1965), 1281.



UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA

- 58. Fowell, William W. "The Library of the University of Minnesota." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 14 (October, 1889), 412-13.
- Hermant, A. "Les Grandes Bibliotheques Modernes." L'ARCHITECTURE D'AUJOURD'HUI, 9 (March, 1938), 9-29.
- 60. Hoage, Annette L. "Resignations in Two University Libraries." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Illinois, 1948.
- 61. Hoop, Ralph; Cerny, Robert G. and Abel, G. M. "University of Minnesota West Bank Library." LIBRARIES; BUILDING FOR THE FUTURE. Edited by Robert J. Shaw. Chicago: American Library Association, 1967, 78-87.
- 62. "James Ford Bell Room." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 78 (December 15, 1953), 2195-96.
- Jorstad, Anne L. "Layout and Design of Academic Libraries With Special Reference to the O.
 M. Wilson Library, University of Minnesota and University of Oslo Libraries."
 Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1966.
- 64. McCulley, Kathleen Mary. "Dr. Errett Weir McDiarmid's Application of His Philosophy of Library Administration in the University of Minnesota Library." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of North Carolina, 1963.
- 65. Metcalf, Keyes D. and Clift, David H. REPORT OF A SURVEY OF THE UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA LIBRARY FOR THE UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA. Chicago: American Library Association, 1949.
- Minnesota. University. Library. AN ALPHABETICAL CATALOGUE OF AUTHORS, COMPLETE TO MARCH 31, 1872. Saint Paul, Minnesota: Ramaley. Chaney and Company. Printers, 1872.
- 67. _____. THE ARTHUR UPSON ROOM: THE FOUR ADDRESSES ON THE OCCASION OF ITS OPENING 21 FEBRUARY 1925, AND A LIST OF BOOKS IN THE ROOM. {New Haven} Priv. Print. [Yale University Press] 1928.
- 68. _____, THE LIBRARY OF THE UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota, 1925.
- 69. _______. LIST OF BOOKS ADDED TO THE LIBRARY: BEING CHIEFLY THE TAPPAN COLLECTION, COMPLETE TO FEBRUARY, 1875. Saint Paul, Minnesota: Pioneer Press Company, 1876.
- 70. _____. THE UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA LIBRARY AND THE AMES LIBRARY OF SOUTH ASIA. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota, 1953.
- 71. "New James Ford Bell Room." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (December, 1953), 243.
- 72. Stanford, Edward B. "Academic Status at Minnesota." COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES, 25 (July, 1964). 259-60.
- 73. "University of Minnesota Libraries, a Policy Statement for Their Government and Administration." COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES, 25 (November, 1964), 504-06.
- 74. Walter, Frank K. "Minnesota's New University Library." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 49 (December 1, 1924), 1029-32.
- 75. _____. "The New University of Minnesota Library." PUBLIC LIBRARIES, 29 (December, 1924), 529-31.
- 76. _____. "Notes on the Beginning of a Midwest University Library." ESSAYS OFFERED TO HERBERT PUTNAM BY HIS COLLEAGUES AND FRIENDS ON HIS THIRTIETH ANNIVERSARY AS LIBRARIAN OF CONGRESS. Edited by William W. Bishop and Andrew Keogh. Freeport: Books For Libraries Press, Inc., 1967, 510-19.

DEPARTMENTAL LIBRARIES

77. "Botanical Libraries and Collections." ENCYCLOPEDIA OF LIBRARY AND INFORMATION



- SCIENCE, New York: Marcel Dekker, 1970, 112 (v. 3).
- Clausen, Vera M. "Bio-medical Library at the University of Minnesota." MEDICAL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 46 (April, 1958), 270-73.
- Mattison, Lester, "Classroom, Laboratory, Library [Bio-Medical]." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 86 (December 1, 1961), 4128-30.
- 80. Michels, Eileen M. "An Analysis From the Art Historian's Viewpoint of the Library of Congress Subject Headings Used in the Catalog of the Art Library of the University of Minnesota For a Selected Group of One Hundred Books." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1958.
- 81. Rohlf, Robert Henry, The Freshman-Sophomore Library at Minnesota." COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES, 14 (April, 1953), 164-66.
- Pulling, Arthur C. "Law Library of the University of Minnesota." LAW LIBRARY JOURNAL, 28 (July, 1935), 169-73.
- 83. Walter, Frank K. "Faculty Cooperation [Pharmacy Library]." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 64 (April 16, 1939), 290.

ST. PAUL CAMPUS

- "Agricultural College, St. Anthony Park." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 2 (November, 1907), 86.
- 85. "New Ag Library at Minnesota." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 77 (November 1, 1952), 1878.
- 86. Ostvold. Harold. "The University of Minnesota Agriculture Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (December, 1952), 101-02.

PUBLIC LIBRARIES

GENERAL

- Baldwin, Clara F. "The Public Library Movement in Minnesota, 1900-1936." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (December, 1945), 384-98.
- Carlstedt, Ellsworth. "Public Library Movement in Minnesota, 1849-1900." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1945), 351-63.
- 89. Minnesota. Department of Education. Library Division. WPA LIBRARY PROJECT. St. Paul [n.p.] 1939.
- 90. "Project in Review." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (December, 1941), 243-47.
- 91. Schunk, Russell J. "Came Carnegie." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (June, 1965), 35-40.
- 92. Smith, Hannis. "The Impact of Federal Aid on Minnesota Public Libraries." MINNESOTA MUNICIPALITIES, 55 (April, 1970), 100, 102, 121.
- 93. Zimmerman, L. F. "Appraising Minnesota WPA Library Demonstrations." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (March, 1943), 5-11.

CITY AND VILLAGE

ADA

94. Turner, John and Semling, C. K. HISTORY OF CLAY AND NORMAN COUNTIES, MINNESOTA; THEIR PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES, AND INSTITUTIONS. WITH BIDGRAPHICAL SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE CITIZENS AND GENEALOGICAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLD FAMILIES. 2 vols. Indianapolis; B. F. Bowen & Co., 1918, 422 (v. 1)

ALBERT LEA

95. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Kellar, Martin V. (and others). HISTORY OF FREEBORN COUNTY MINNESOTA, Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1911, 283-85.



ALEXANDRIA

96. Larson, Constant. HISTORY OF DOUGLAS AND GRANT COUNTIES MINNESOTA; THEIR PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES AND INSTITUTIONS. WITH BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE CITIZENS AND GENEALOGICAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLD FAMILIES, 2 vols. Indianapolis: B. F. Bowen & Co., Inc., 1916, 312-13 (v. 1)

ANOKA

97. Goodrich, Albert M. HISTORY OF ANOKA COUNTY AND THE TOWNS OF CHAMPLIN AND DAYTON IN HENNEPIN COUNTY MINNESOTA. Minneapolis: Hennepin Publishing Co., 1905, 141-52.

AUSTIN

- Cutiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Skinner, John H. [and others] THE HISTORY OF MOWER COUNTY MINNESOTA. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1911, 243, 264-66.
- Inter-State Publishing Company, Minneapolis. HISTORY OF MOWER COUNTY, MINNESOTA. Mankato: The Free Press Publishing House, 1884, 303-05.
- 100. Merrill, Julia and Gregory, Ruth. REPORT OF A SURVEY OF THE AUSTIN CARNEGIE PUBLIC LIBRARY FOR THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE CARNEGIE PUBLIC LIBRARY OF AUSTIN, MINNESOTA. [Chicago] American Library Association, 1946.
- 101, Olson, Mabel C. "Library Service Survey." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (June, 1956), 186.

BLOOMINGTON

102.

Bloomington, Library Advisory Commission, REPORT,

Bloomington: n.p., 1961.

BROOKLYN CENTER

BLOOMINGTON

102. Bloomington. Library Advisory Commission. REPORT, Bloomington: n.p., 1961,

BROOKLYN CENTER

103. Brooklyn Center, Library Study Commission, REPORT, Brooklyn Center: n.p., 1963.

CHISHOLM

104. Van Brunt, Walter. DULUTH AND ST. LOUIS COUNTY, MINNESOTA; THEIR STORY AND PEOPLE. 3 vols. Chicago and New York: The American Historical Society, 1921. 505-06 (v. 1)

CLEMENTS

105. Webb, Wayne and Swedberg, J. REDWOOD; THE STORY OF A COUNTY. [Redwood Falls?] Redwood County Board of Commissioners, 1964, 453.

DULUTH

106. Nylander, Enid Pearce. "A History of the Duluth Public Library System." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1962.

EVELETH

107. Van Brunt, Walter. DULUTH AND ST. LOUIS COUNTY, MINNESOTA; THEIR STORY AND PEOPLE. 3 vols. Chicago and New York: The American Historical Society, 1921, 527-28 (v. 2)



FARIBAUI.T

108. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Jewett, Stephen. HISTORY OF RICE AND STEELE COUNTIES, MINNESOTA. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, Jr. & Co., 1910. 367-70 (v. 1)

FARMINGTON

109. Neill, Edward D. and Williams, J. Fletcher. HISTORY OF DAKOTA COUNTY AND THE CITY OF HASTINGS, INCLUDING THE EXPLORERS AND PIONEERS OF MINNESOTA; AND OUTLINES OF THE HISTORY OF MINNESOTA. Minneapolis: North Star Publishing Co., 1881. 362-3.

FERGUS FALLS

110. Mason, John W. HISTORY OF OTTER TAIL COUNTY, MINNESOTA; ITS PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES, AND INSTITUTIONS. WITH BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE CITIZENS AND GENEALOGICAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLD FAMILIES. 2 vols, Indianapolis: B. F. Bowen & Co., Inc., 1916, 516-20 (v. 1)

GLENCOE

111. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Holcombe, Return I. HISTORY OF MCLEOD COUNTY MINNESOTA. Chicago and Winona: H. C. Cooper, 1917, 323-24.

GRAND MEADOW

112. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Skinner, John H, [and others] THE HISTORY OF MOWER COUNTY MINNESOTA, Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1911. 365-66.

GRANITE FALLS

113. Rose, Arthur P. AN ILLUSTRATED HISTORY OF YELLOW MEDICINE COUNTY, MINNESOTA. Marshall: Northern History Publishing Company, 1914, 184-85.

HASTINGS

114. Neill, Edward D. and Williams, J. Fletcher. HISTORY OF DAKOTA COUNTY AND THE CITY OF HASTINGS, INCLUDING THE EXPLOERS AND PIONEERS OF MINNESOTA; AND OUTLINES OF THE HISTORY OF MINNESOTA. Minneapolis: North Star Publishing Co., 1881, 286-87.

HINCKLEY

115. Burk, Anna. "Hinckley Public Library Grows." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (December, 1958), 98.

HOKAH

116. Neill, Edward D. HISTORY OF HOUSTON COUNTY, INCLUDING EXPLORERS AND PIONEERS OF MINNESOTA, Minneapolis: Minnesota Historical Co., 1882, 394.

HOYT LAKES

117. Esala, Lillian H. "New Library at Hoyt Lakes." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (March, 1960). 251-52.

HUTCHINSON

118, Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Holcombe, Return I, HISTORY OF MCLEOD COUNTY MINNESOTA. Chicago and Winona: H, C. Cooper, 1917. 361-64.



HIBBING

- 119. "Architect and His Community; Public Library." PROGRESSIVE ARCHITECTURE, 40 (October, 1959), 154-55.
- 120. Van Handel, Ralph A. "Hibbing's Library Comes Home." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (March, 1954), 279-81.
- 121. Woodbridge, Dwight E. and Pardee, John S. HISTORY OF DULUTH AND ST. LOUIS COUNTY, PAST AND PRESENT. 2 vols. Chicago: C. F. Cooper & Co., 1910. 696-97. (v. 2)

INTERNATIONAL FALLS

- 122. Colby, Bernice. "County Library Service in Koochiching County, Minnesota." ONTARIO LIBRARY REVIEW, 17 (February, 1933), 6-9.
- 123. Lindner, Agatha L. "International Falls Erects New Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (March, 1940), 22.
- 124. Stanford, Edward B. "Fifty Years and the New Frontier." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 20 (June, 1961), 40-43.

LAKE CITY

125. Curtiss-Wedge. Frankly. [and others] HISTORY OF WABASHA COUNTY, MINNESOTA. Winona: H. C. Cooper, Jr., & Co., 1920, 185-86.

LAMBERTON

126. Webb, Wayne and Swedberg, J. REDWOOD; THE STORY OF A COUNTY. [Redwood Falls?] Redwood County 80ard of Commissioners, 1964, 453.

LEROY

127. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Skinner, John H. [and others] THE HISTORY OF MOWER COUNTY MINNESOTA, Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1911, 408.

LITTLE FALLS

128. Fuller, Clark K. HISTORY OF MORRISON AND TOOD COUNTIES MINNESOTA; THEIR PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES AND INSTITUTIONS, Indianapolis: B. F. Bowen & Co., Inc., 1915. 2 vols. 188-192. (v. 1)

LUVERNE

129. Rose, Arthur P. AN ILLUSTRATED HISTORY OF THE COUNTIES OF ROCK AND PIPESTONE, MINNESOTA. Luverne: Northern History Publishing Co., 1911. 164.

MADISON

130. Mayer, L. R. and Dale, O. G. HISTORY OF CHIPPEWA AND LAC QUI PARLE COUNTIES; THEIR PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES AND INSTITUTIONS, WITH BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE CITIZENS AND GENEALOGICAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLD FAMILIES, 2 vols. Indianapolis: B. F. 8owen & Co., Inc., 1916. 576-77, (v. 1)

MANKATO

- 131. Hughes, Thomas. HISTORY OF BLUE EARTH COUNTY AND BIOGRAPHIES OF ITS LEADING CITIZENS. Chicago: Middle West Publishing Company Publishers, 1909? 212, 217-18
- 132. Ubel, James A. PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICE IN BLUE EARTH COUNTY, MANKATO AND



NORTH MANKATO, MINNESOTA; A SURVEY. Mankato: Blue Earth County Library, 1966.

MARSHALL

133. Rose, Arthur P. AN ILLUSTRATED HISTORY OF LYON COUNTY MINNESOTA. Marshall:
Northern History Publishing Company, 1912. 154-55.

MINNEAPOLIS

- 134. Atwater, Issac. HISTORY OF THE CITY OF MINNEAPOLIS, MINNESOTA. 2 vols. New York: Munsell & Co., Publishers, 1893. 282-99. (v. 1)
- 135. Bingham, William H.; Holcombe, R. I.; Loring, Charles M. [and others] COMPENDIUM OF HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY OF MINNEAPOLIS AND HENNEPIN COUNTY, MINNESOTA. Chicago: Henry Taylor and Co., 1914. 137.
- 136. Gibson, Frank E. "The Effects of the Activities of the Unions in the Minneapolis Public Library on Library Functions and Administrative Processes, and Upon Union Members."

 Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1952.
- 137. Goldhor, Herbert. A PLAN FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICE IN THE MINNEAPOLIS-SAINT PAUL METROPOLITAN AREA. With a chapter by Dr. Wesley C. Simonton. [n.p., n.p.] 1967.
- 13B. Hudson, Horace B. A HALF CENTURY OF MINNEAPOLIS. WITH NUMEROUS VIEWS AND PORTRAITS. Minneapolis: The Hudson Publishing Co., 1908, 40, 627, 64, 487-89.
- 139. Lincoln, Sister Mary Edmund. "Cultural Significance of the Minneapolis Public Library in its Origins and Development: A Study in the Relations of the Public Library and American Society." Unpublished Ph.D. dissertation, University of Minnesota, 1958.
- 140. "Longfellow Branch." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 62 (December 1, 1937), 913.
- 141. "Minneapolis: A Teepee for Nokomis." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 96 (December 1, 1971), 3984.
- 142. MINNEAPOLIS PUBLIC LIBRARY: FIFTY YEARS OF SERVICE, 1889-1939. Minneapolis: The Library, 1939.
- 143. Shutter, Marion D. HISTORY OF MINNEAPOLIS: GATEWAY TO THE NORTHWEST. 3 vols.
 Chicago: Minneapolis: The S. J. Clarke Publishing Company, 1923, 418-24. (v. 1)
- 144. Wezeman, Frederick. THE PUBLIC LIBRARIES OF MINNEAPOLIS AND HENNEPIN COUNTY; A SURVEY OF FACTORS. AFFECTING THEIR FUTURE RELATIONS. Minneapolis: Public Library, 1956.

MINNEOTA

145. Rose, Arthur P. AN ILLUSTRATED HISTORY OF LYON COUNTY MINNESOTA. Marshall:
Northern History Publishing Co., 1912. 187.

MONTE VIDEO

146. Mayer, L. R. and Dale, O. G. HISTORY OF CHIPPEWA AND LAC QUI PARLE COUNTIES; THEIR PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES AND INSTITUTIONS. WITH BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE CITIZENS AND GENEALOGICAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLD FAMILIES. 2 vols. Indianapolis: B. F. Bowen & Co., Inc., 1916. 343-46. (v. 1)

MOORHEAD

147. Turner, John and Semling, C. K. HISTORY OF CLAY AND NORMAN COUNTIES, MINNESOTA; THEIR PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES AND INSTITUTIONS. WITH BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE CITIZENS AND GENEALOGICAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLD FAMILIES. 2 vols. Indianapolis: B. F. Bowen & Co., 191 B. 274-5 (v. 1)



MORGAN

148. Webb, Wayne and Swedberg, J. REDWOOD: THE STORY OF A COUNTY. [Redwood Fall?] Redwood County 80e: & of Commissioners, 1964, 453.

MOUNTAIN IRON

149. Van Brunt, Walter, DULUTH ANO ST. LOUIS COUNTY, MINNESOTA; THEIR STORY AND PEOPLE. 3 vols. Chicago and New York: The American Historical Society, 1921. 427 (v. 1); 1154 (v. 3)

NORTH MANKATO

150. Ubel, James A. PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICE IN BLUE EARTH COUNTY, MANKATO AND NORTH MANKATD, MINNESOTA; A SURVEY. Mankato: Blue Earth County Library, 1966.

NORTHFIELD

151. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Jewett, Stephen. HISTORY OF RICE AND STEELE COUNTIES, MINNESOTA. 2 vols. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, Jr. & Co., 1910. 459-60 (v. 1)

OWATONNA

- 152. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Jewett, Stephen. HISTORY OF RICE AND STEEL COUNTIES, MINNESOTA. 2 vols. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, Jr. & Co., 1910. 906-08 (v. 2)
- 153. Van Buren, Maud and Oavis, Lucile G. "Owatonna Public Library." MINNESOTA £18RARIES, 15 (September, 1947), 222-24.

PIPESTONE

154. Rose, Arthur P. AN ILLUSTRATED HISTORY OF THE COUNTIES OF ROCK AND PIPESTONE, MINNESOTA, Luverne: Northern History Publishing Co., 1911, 344.

PRESTON

155. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn; Willford, William [and others]. HISTORY OF FILLMORE COUNTY MINNESOTA. 2 vols. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1912, 197-202 (v. 1)

RED WING

156. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Sweney, W. M. [and others] HISTORY OF GOODHUE COUNTY MINNESOTA. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1909, 574, 579-81.

REOWOOD FALLS

- 157. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn. THE HISTORY OF REDWOOD COUNTY, MINNESOTA. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, Jr. & Co., 1916. 496.
- 158. Webb, Wayne and Swedberg, J. REDWOOD; THE STORY OF A COUNTY. [Redwood Falls?] Redwood County 80ard of Commissioners, 1964, 453.

RICHFIELD

159. Young, Helen A. "County Branch for Richfield." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 86 (December 1, 1961), 4112-13.

ROCHESTER

- 160. HISTORY OF WINONA AND OLMSTEAD COUNTIES. Chicago: H. H. Hill and Co., 1883. 819-20.
- 161. Leonard, Joseph A. HISTORY OF OLMSTEAD COUNTY, MINNESOTA, TOGETHER WITH



SKETCHES OF MANY OF ITS PIONEERS, CITIZENS, FAMILIES, AND INSTITUTIONS. Chicago: Goodspeed Historical Association Publishers, 1910. 218-21.

RUSHFORD

- 162. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Willford, William. [and others] HISTDRY OF FILLMORE COUNTY MINNESOTA. 2 vols. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1912. 258. (v. 1)
- 163. Neill, Edward D. HISTORY OF FILLMORE COUNTY. Minneapolis: Minnesota Historical Co., 1882. 367.

ST. CLOUD

- 164. Mitchell, William B. HISTORY OF STEARNS COUNTY, MINNESOTA. 2 vols. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, Jr. & Co., 1915. 770-76. (v. 2)
- 165. Penrose, Alma M. "St. Cloud Improves Old Building." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (March, 1940), 22-23.

ST. JAMES

166. Brown, John A. HISTORY OF COTTONWOOD AND WATONWAN COUNTIES, MINNESOTA; THEIR PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES AND INSTITUTIONS. WITH BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE CITIZENS AND GENEALOGICAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLD FAMILIES. 2 vols. Indianapolis: B. F. Bowen & Co., Inc., 1916, 473. (v. 1)

ST. PAUL

- 167. Bostwick, Arthur E. and Vitz, Carl P. "Survey of St. Paul Public Library." Typewritten copy, St. Paul Public Library, 1929.
- 168. Buell, Myra W. "Book Collection at the St. Paul Depot." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 47 (May 15, 1922), 464.
- 169. Carnovsky, Leon. ST. PAUL PUBLIC LIBRARY AND THE JAMES JEROME HILL REFERENCE LIBRARY; A STUDY OF CODPERATIVE POSSIBILITIES. n.p.: The Libraries, 1960.
- 170. Castle, Henry A. HISTORY OF ST. PAUL AND VICINITY. 3 vols. Chicago and New York: Lewis Publishing Co., 1912, 478-82, (v. 1)
- 171. Goldhor, Herbert. A PLAN FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICE IN THE MINNEAPOLIS-SAINT PAUL METROPOLITAN AREA. With a Chapter by Dr. Wesley C. Simonton. (n.p., n.p.) 1967.
- 172. Herrmann, Eleanor. "St. Paul's Newest Branch [Ford Parkway]" MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (June, 1954), 307-08.
- 173. Loehr, Nancy S. "James H. Skinner Memorial Room." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 64 (December 15, 1939), 970-72.
- 174. McGregor, Della. "The Cochran Room of the St. Paul Public Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (September, 1949), 78-82.
- 175. "New Public Library." ARCHITECTURAL RECORD, 36 (December, 1914), 532-38.
- 176. Newsom, Thomas M. PEN PICTURES OF ST. PAUL, MINNESDTA. 2 vols. St. Paul: Published by the Author, 1886. 642. (v. 1)
- 177. Wakefield, Reba. "The Community That Would Have a Library (Hamline)" THE WILSON BULLETIN, 3 (May, 1928), 255-58.

ST PETER

1.4

178. Gresham, William G. HISTORY OF NICOLLET AND LESUEUR COUNTIES, MINNESOTA;
THEIR PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES AND INSTITUTIONS. WITH BIOGRAPHICAL



SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE AND GENEALOGICAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLO FAMILIES. 2 vois. Indianapolis: B. F. Sowen and Company, 1916. 211-12. (v. 1)

179. St. Peter Library Association, CATALOGUE, 1870. St. Peter: Printed by J. K. Moore, 1870.

SAUK CENTRE

180. Mitchell, William B. HISTORY OF STEARNS COUNTY, MINNESOTA. 2 vols. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, Jr. & Co., 1915. 1330-31. (v. 2)

SLEEPY EYE

181. Fritsche, L. A., M.D. HISTORY OF BROWN COUNTY MINNESOTA; ITS PEOPLE, INOUSTRIES AND INSTITUTIONS. WITH BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE CITIZENS AND GENEALOGICAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLO FAMILIES. 2 vols. Indianapolis: 8, F, Bowen & Co., Inc., 1916, 320, (v. 1)

SPRING VALLEY

182. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Willford, William [and others]. HISTORY OF FILLMORE COUNTY MINNESOTA. 2 vols. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1912, 218-20, (v. 1)

STILLWATER

- 183. Easton, Augustus B. HISTORY OF ST. CROIX VALLEY. 2 vols. Chicago: H. C. Ccoper, Jr. & Co., 1909, 229-31. (v, 1)
- 184. Neill, Edward O. HISTORY OF WASHINGTON COUNTY AND THE ST. CROIX VALLEY, INCLUOING THE EXPLORERS AND PIONEERS OF MINNESOTA. Minneapolis: North Star Publishing Co., 1881, 538.

TRACY

185. Rose, Arthur P. AN ILLUST RATED HISTORY OF LYON COUNTY MINNESOTA. Marshall: Northern History Publishing Co., 1912, 173.

VIRGINIA

- 186. Van Brunt, Walter, OULUTH AND ST. LOUIS COUNTY, MINNESOTA; THEIR STORY AND PEOPLE. 3 vols. Chicago and New York: The American Historical Society, 1921. 601. (v, 2)
- 187. Woodbridge, Owight E. and Pardee, John S. HISTORY OF OULUTH AND ST. LOUIS COUNTY, PAST AND PRESENT. 2 vols. Chicago: C. F. Cooper & Co., 1910, 689. (v. 2)

WABASHA

188. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn. [and others] HISTORY OF WASASHA COUNTY, MINNESOTA. Winona: H. C. Cooper, Jr. & Co., 1920, 200.

WILLMAR

189. Lawson, Victor E. and Tew, Martin E. ILLUSTRATED HISTORY AND OESCRIPTIVE AND BIOGRAPHICAL REVIEW OF KANDIYOHI COUNTY, MINNESOTA. St. Paul: The Pioneer Press Manufacturing Oepartments, 1905. 403-04.

MINOOM

190. Brown, John A. HISTORY OF COTTONWOOD AND WATONWAN COUNTIES, MINNESOTA; THEIR PEOPLE, INDUSTRIES AND INSTITUTIONS. WITH



BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCHES OF REPRESENTATIVE CITIZENS AND GENEALOGI-CAL RECORDS OF MANY OF THE OLD FAMILIES. 2 vols. Indianapolis: B. F. Bowen & Co., Inc., 1916, 294-95, (v.1)

WINONA

191. WINONA PUBLIC LIBRARY; FIFTY YEARS OF SERVICE, 1899-1949. n.p.: The Library, 1949.

WORTHINGTON

192. Rose, Arthur P. AN ILLUSTRATED HISTORY OF NOBLES COUNTY, MINNESOTA.
Worthington: Northern History Publishing Co., 1908, 197.

ZUMB ROTA

- 193. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn and Sweney, W. M. (and others) HISTORY OF GOODHUE COUNTY MINNESOTA. Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1909, 256-58.
- 194. "Oldest (Public) Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (September, 1949), 89.
- 195. Wedge, Josephine C. "Zumbrota Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 22 (Summer, 1968), 170-71.

COUNTY - GENERAL

- 196. "County Extension." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 3 (December, 1912), 199-203.
- 197. "County Libraries." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 3 (March, 1912), 135-36.
- 198. Holte, Jean L. "The County Library in Minnesota." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (December, 1943), 101-12.
- 199. "Minnesota County Libraries." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (December, 1949), 113-21.
- 200. "Minnesota County Libraries." part 2. MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (March, 1950), 136-41.

COUNTY -- BY NAME

ANOKA

- Gardner, George. "Anoka County Library Report, 1959." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (June, 1960), 264-65.
- 202. Gardner, George. "First Year." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (March, 1959), 115-1B.
- 203. Smith, Hannis. THE FUTURE DEVELOPMENT OF PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICES IN ANOKA COUNTY; CONSULTANT REPORT. [n.p., n.p.] 1970.
- 294. Wezeman, Frederick. PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICE, ANOKA COUNTY, MINNESOTA; A SURVEY AND A PLAN. Minneapolis [n.p.] 1957.

BLUE EARTH

- Johnsson, Gilford. "Blue Earth County Library System, A History—Past and Present."
 MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (June, 1960), 266-68.
- Leonard, Margaret. "The Blue Earth County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (June, 1944), 166-70.
- 207. Ubel, James A. PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICE IN BLUE EARTH COUNTY, MANKATO AND NORTH MANKATO, MINNESOTA; S SURVEY. Mankato: Blue Earth County Library, 1966.

CHIPPEWA

208. Whitaker, Douglas A. "Chippewa County Library System." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 20 (June, 1961), 44-48.



CLAY

- 209. Rundquist, Myrtle T. "Clay County Library-Moorhead, Minn." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (June, 1960), 269.
- 210. _____. and Cary, Mary. "The Clay County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (December, 1949), 104-06.

GOODHUE

211. Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn; Sweney, W. M. [and others] HISTORY OF GOODHUE COUNTY MINNESOTA, Chicago: H. C. Cooper, 1909, 276.

HENNEPIN

212. Wezeman, Frederick. THE PUBLIC LIBRARIES OF MINNEAPOLIS AND HENNEPIN COUNTY, A SURVEY OF FACTORS AFFECTING THEIR FUTURE RELATIONS. MINNEAPOLIS: Public Library, 1956.

ISANTI

213, Hall, Lelia, "Isanti County Library," MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (December, 1949), 107-08.

JACKSON

214. Husen, Aino Lepisto. "Working for Library Service in Jackson County." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (June, 1958), 35-36.

KANABEC

215. Hall, Lelia and Funk, Gladys. "The Kanabec County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1944), 203-06,

KANDIYOHI

- Glover, Lucille, "Kandiyohi County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (December, 1949), 109-10.
- 217. "Kandiyohi County-Willmar Public Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (June, 1958), 41-44.

HOOCHICHING

- 218. Colby, Bernice. "County Library Service in Koochiching County, Minnesota." ONTARIO LIBRARY SERVICE, 17 (February,, 1933), 6-9.
- 219. Lindner, Agatha L. "International Falls Erects New Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (March, 1940), 22.

LYON

- 220. Schmickel. Ella A. "The Lyon County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1944), 209-11.
- 221 Stevens, Margaret B. "Marshall-Lyon County Library Report, 1960." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (June, 1960), 270-71.

MARTIN

- 222. Hughes, Edwin. "History of the Martin County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (June, 1960), 272-73.
- 223. Mayne, Emily L. "The Martin County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1944), 198-202.



NOBLES

- 224. Bassett, Wayne R. "Nobles County Library." MINNESOTA LIB RARIES, 16 (December, 1949), 11-12.
- 225. _____ "Report From Nobles County." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (September, 1954), 323-24.

POLK

226. Thompson, Cleo N. "Crookston-Polk County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 20 (June, 1961), 49-52.

RAMSEY

- 227. Buell, Myra W. "Library Service in Ramsey County." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 7 (March, 1924), 175-78.
- 228. Christmas, Jean M. "Ramsey County Library Service." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 60 (April 15, 1935), 328-29.
- 229. Palmer, Ruth E. "Ramsey County Public Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (June, 1960), 274-75.
- 230. Wezeman, Frederick, PUBLIC LIBRARY SERVICE, RAMSEY COUNTY, MINNESOTA: A SURVEY AND A PLAN. St. Paul: Ramsey County Public Library, 1958.

REDWOOD

231. Webb, Wayne and Swedberg, J. REDWOOO; THE STORY OF A COUNTY. [Redwood Falls?] Redwood County Board of Commissioners, 1964, 453-54.

RICE

232. Kiekenapp, Marian R. SURVEY OF THE LIBRARY IN RICE COUNTY. Fairbault [n.p.] 1935.

ST. LOUIS

- 233. "Library Extension in St. Louis County." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 12 (June, 1937), 3-4.
- 234. Mayne, Emily L. and Schunk, Russell J. "St. Louis County Library Survey." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (December, 1950), 241-45.
- 235. Minnesota. Operatment of Education. Library Division. REPORT OF A SURVEY OF ST. LOUIS COUNTY RURAL LIBRARY SERVICE. St. Paul (n.p.) 1950.

STEARNS

- 236. Baker, Mary C. "Stearns County Library Report, 1959." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (June, 1960), 276-77.
- 237. Brown, Agnes. "Stearns County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (June, 1944), 175-78.
- 238. "Stearns to Have County Library." MINNESOTA LIB RARIES, 13 (March, 1942), 265.

WASECA

- 239. Bowen, Evelyn. "The Waseca County Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (June, 1944), 171-74.
- 240. Child, James E. CHILD'S HISTORY OF WASECA COUNTY, MINNESOTA, FROM ITS FIRST SETTLEMENT IN 1854 TO THE CLOSE OF THE YEAR 1904. A RECORD OF FIFTY YEARS. THE STORY OF THE PIONEERS. [Owatonna?] From the Press of the Owatonna Chronicle, 1905, 244.



WATONWAN

241, "The Watonwan County Library," MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1944), 207-08.

REGIONAL

ARROWHEAO

242. [Arrowhead Regional Library, Hibbing, Minnesota.] MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 21 (June. 1966), 279-93.

OAKOTA-SCOTT

- 243. "Our First Library Region." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (Occember, 1958), 99-101.
- 244. "Minnesota's First System Closes Its Books." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 94 (February 1, 1969),
- 245. Rohlf, Robert H. "Dakota-Scott Regional Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (September, 1960), 283-90.

EAST CENTRAL

- 246. "East Central Regional." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (March, 1959), 140.
- 247. "Minnesota Library Gets \$5000 B-O-M Club Award," PUBLISHERS' WEEKLY, 185 (February 3, 1964), 68.
- 248. Pomeroy, Marjorie 3. "East Central Regional Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (September, 1960), 303-09.
- 249. Pomeroy, Marjorie J. "New Regional Headquarters," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 85 (December 1, 1960), 4289-4290.
- 250. "Regional Library in Minnesota Wins Book-of-the-Month Club Award." L18RARY JOURNAL, 89 (February 15, 1964), 827-8,
- 251, Smith, Hannis S. and Buetow, G. H. "New Regional Headquarters." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (September, 1959), 179-82.
- 252. Taves, Marvin J.; Nanda, Krishan; Hansen, Gary; Pitzer, Ronald; and Samanisky, Marie. PUBLIC KNOWLEGGE AND ATTITUDES REGARDING A RURAL MINNESOTA LIBRARY SYSTEM. [St. Paul?] University of Minnesota, Agricultural and Experiment Station. 1963.

ST, CLOUO

253. Smith, Hannis S, PUBLIC LIBRARY OEVELOPMENT FOR THE ST. CLOUO AREA. St. Paul: Minnesota Oppartment of Education, Public Library Section, 1968.

SPECIAL LIBRARIES

GENERAL

- 254. Andrews, Margaret S. "Minnesota Chapter, American Association of Law Libraries." LAW LIBBRARY JOURNAL, 49 (May, 1956), 211-12.
- 255. Aspnes, Grieg. "Chapter of Helpfulness: A Short History of the Minnesota Chapter of the Special Libraries Association." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1947), 175-77.
- 257. "Special Libraries Oirectory," MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1947), 183-195.
- 258. Varner, Christina, Sister. "The Oevelopment of Special Libraries in St. Paul and Minneapolis, Minnesota, 1849-1949." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Chicago, 1950.



LIBRARIES BY NAME

JAMESJEROME HILL REFERENCE

- 259. "A Building Which Houses Two Libraries." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 47 (March 1, 1922), 213-14.
- 260. Carnovsky, Leon. ST. PAUL PUBLIC LIBRARY AND THE JAMES JEROME HILL REFERENCE LIBRARY; A STUDY OF COOPERATIVE POSSIBILITIES. n.p.: The Libraries, 1960.
- 261. Pyle, Joseph G. "The James Jerome Hill Reference Library." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 47 (November, 15, 1922), 965-967.

MINNEAPOLIS ATHENAEUM

- 262. Atwater, Issac. HISTORY OF THE CITY OF MINNEAPOLIS, MINNESOTA. 2 vols. New York: Munsell & Co., Publishers, 1893, 282-99.
- 263. Hudson, Horace B. A HALF CENTURY OF MINNEAPOLIS. WITH NUMEROUS VIEWS AND PORTRAITS. Minneapolis: The Hudson Publishing Co., 1908. 40, 62?
- 264, Minneapolis Athenaeum. HISTORICAL SKETCH OF THE MINNEAPOLIS ATHENAEUM, WITH THE CHARTER, BY-LAWS, AND OTHER MATTERS RELATING THERETO.

 Minneapolis: Minnesota, Young and Winn, Printers, 1876.
- 265. Neill, Edward D. HISTORY OF HENNEPIN COUNTY AND THE CITY OF MINNEAPOLIS, INCLUDING THE EXPLORERS AND PIONEERS OF MINNESOTA. Minneapolis: North Star Publishing Co., 1881. 475-36.
- 266. Shutter, Marion D. History of Minneapolis: GATEWAY TO THE NORTHWEST. 3 vols. Chicago-Minneapolis: The S. J. Clarke Publishing Co., 1923. 421-22. (v. 1)

MINNESOTA HISTORICAL SOCIETY

- 267. Castle, Henry A. HISTORY OF ST. PAUL AND VICINITY; A CHRONICLE. 3 vois. Chicago and New York: The Lewis Publishing Co., 1912. 495-96. (v. 2)
- 268. CATALOGUE OF THE LIBRARY OF THE MINNESOTA HISTORICAL SOCIETY. 2 vols. St. Paul: The Pioneer Press Co., 1888.
- 269. Graves, C. Edward, "Minnesota Historical Society Moves Into New Building," Library Journal, 43 (May, 1918), 328-31.
- Jerabek, Esther. "Library of the Minnesota Historical Society." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (September, 1956), 204-07.
- King, Dan M. "Minnesota Historical Society Library, a Treasure House of Information." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (December, 1953), 227-28.
- 272. Langford, Nathaniel P. "The Library, Museum, and Portrait Collection of the Minnesota Historical Society." COLLECTIONS. St. Paul: Minnesota Historical Society, 1901. 569-75. (v. 9)
- 273. "Historical Building Dedication." SPECIAL LIBRARIES, 5 (June, 1918), 157.
- 274. "Historical Library Building." LIGRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 5 (March, 1918), 140.

MINNESOTA TERRITORIAL LIBRARY

- 275. CATALOGUE OF THE TERRITORIAL LIBRARY OF MINNESOTA. St. Paul: Printed by James M. Goodhue, 1850.
- 276. Jerabek, Esther. BiBLIOGRAPHY OF MINNESOTA TERRITORIAL DOCUMENTS. St. Paul: Minnesota Historical Society, 1936. 16, 39, 43, 58.
- 277. (Smith, Robert A. Territorial) Librarian's [annual] reports[s] 1864-56. BIBLIOGRAPHY OF MINNESOTA TERRITORIAL DOCUMENTS. Compiled by Esther Jerabek. St. Paul: MHS, 1936.
- 278. [White, Wallace B. Territorial] Librarian's (annual) report(s] 1852-53. BIBLIOGRAPHY OF



MINNESOTA TERRITORIAL DOCUMENTS. Compiled by Esther Jerabek. St. Paul: MHS, 1936.

ST. PAUL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION

- 279. Castle, Henry A. HISTORY OF ST. PAUL AND VICINITY. 3 vols. Chicago and New York: Lewis Publishing Co., 1912, 479. (v. 1)
- 280. CATALOGUE OF THE SAINT PAUL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION, 1873, St. Paul: Ramaley, Chaney and Co., Printers, 1873.

ST. PAUL MERCANTILE LIBRARY ASSOCIATION

- 281. Castle, Henry A. HISTORY OF ST. PAUL AND VICINITY. 3 vols. Chicago and New York: Lewis Publishing Co., 1912. 478. (v. 1)
- 282. St. Paul Mercantile Library Association. CONSTITUTION AND BY-LAWS AND READING ROOM REGULATIONS. Adopted September, 1857. Revised Jan., 1859. Incorporated Jan., 1859. St. Paul: Minnesotian Office, 1859.

ST. PAUL YOUNG MEN'S CHRISTIAN ASSOCIATION

- 283. Castle, Henry A. HISTORY OF ST. PAUL AND VICINITY, 3 vols. Chicago and New York: Lewis Publishing Co., 1912, 478-79. (v. 1)
- 284. CATALOGUE OF THE LIBRARY, 1861. St. Paul: The Association, 1861.

STATE LAW LIBRARY

- Henderson, W. B. "The State Library." THE BENCH AND BAR OF MINNESOTA, 4 (January, 1947), 9-11.
- 286, Jerabek, Esther, A BIBLIOGRAPHY OF MINNESOTA TERRITORIAL DOCUMENTS. St. Paul: Minnesota Historical Society, 1936, 127.

HOSPITAL, INSTITUTION AND MEDICAL

- 287. Burgess, Ruth "The Library at the School for the Blind." MINNESOTA LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 4 (March, 1913), 4-5.
- 288. Carson, Vera. "The Library at the Home School for Girls." MINNESOTA LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 4 (March, 1913), 3-4.
- 289 Cowern, Agnes G "Library Service, Veterans Administration, Branch No. 8." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (March, 1948), 272-74.
- 290. Dwyer, Mary L. "May We Present: St. Paul Ramsey Hospital Library." NEWS NOTES, No. 5 (April, 1970), 2, 4.
- 291. Euren, Helen P. "Saint Ansgar Hospital Service." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (June, 1956), 175-76,
- 292. Foley, Maria R. "Patients Library." AMERICAN HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION TRANSACTIONS, 40 (1938), 668-70.
- 293. _____. "A School Library in a Children's Hospital." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 12 (June, 1938), 184-85.
- 294. Jones. Perrie "Libraries in State Hospitals of Minnesota." AMERICAN HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 3 (June, 1929), 433.36.
- 295. ——. "Hospital Library Service in Minnesota." MINNESOTA MEDICINE, 8 (July, 1925).
- 296. ____, "Institution Libraries-1853-1927." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 12 (June, 1938), 174-76.
- 297. Keys, Thomas E. "Newer Developments in Medical Reference Work (Mayo Clinic)" MEDICAL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 26 (May. 1938), 218-21.



- 298. MacLean, Margaret. "Minnesota School for Feebleminded and Colony for Epileptics—the Children's Library." MODERN HOSPITAL, 6 (May, 1916), 368-69.
- 299. Methven, Mildred L. "Library Development Since 1927." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 12 (June, 1938), 177-79.
- 300. Patten, Katharine K. "Hospital Library Service at Fort Snelling." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 6 (March, 1919), 2-3.
- 301. Post, Mary M. "Ramsey County Medical Society Library." MEDICAL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 46 (April, 1958), 281,
- 302. Stubjaer, Myrtle. "Institutions and Their Libraries... How They Grew." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (September, 1956), 197-203.
- 303. Towley, Louis. "Institution Libraries in Minnesota." SURVEY, 74 (October, 1938), 311-13.
- 304. Tuck, Louis C. "The Library at the School for the Deaf." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 4 (March, 1913), 5-6.

BUSINESS AND OTHER

- 305. "Alice O'Brien Memorial Library Being Established [Camp Courage]" MINNESOTA CRIPPLED CHILDREN'S NEWS, 15 (September, 1965), 1, 6.
- 306. Aspnes, Grieg. "Business Uses Pictures [Brown & Bigelow]" LIBRARY JOURNAL, 75 (November, 15, 1950), 1949-51.
- 307. Bergerson, Roger. "Librarians Meet By Moonlight [Environmental Library of Minnesota]" St. Paul Sunday PIONEER PRESS, (July 25, 1971), 2.
- 308. Campion, Viola. "Study of the St. Paul Board of Education Library With Comparisons to Similar Libraries in Cities Having a Population of 200,000 or Greater." Unpublished Master's thesis, College of St. Catherine, 1957.
- 309. CATALOGUE OF THE SUNDAY-SCHOOL LIBRARY OF THE CENTRAL PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH, SAINT PAUL. St. Paul: Pioneer Printing Co., 1858.
- 310. Evans, Orrena Louise. "Tax Commission Library." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 4 (March, 1913), 10-11.
- 311. Horner, James W. "Planning the New Library: Archer Daniels Midland Company Research Library." SPECIAL LIBRARIES, 55 (January, 1964), 36-40.
- 312. Hunt's Circulating Library, St. Paul. CATALOGUE, St. Paul: John Jay Lemon, 1873.
- 313. John, Erwin E. "Mount Olivet Lutheran Church Library, Minneapolis, Minnesota." DREXEL LIBRARY QUARTERLY, 6 (April, 1970), 132-33.
- 314. "Labor Library (State Labor Bureau)" LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 2 (December, 1909), 203.
- 315. "The Minnesota Tax Commission Library." SPECIAL LIBRARIES, 2 (May 1911), 41-42.
- 316. "Jewish Library, Minneapolis, Minn." THE AMERICAN JEWISH YEARBOOK, 5669 (1908-09). Philadelphia: Jewish Publication Society of America, 1908. 126.
- 317. Kennedy, Catherine; Keys, Thomas E; and Brengman, John F, "Mayo Clinic Library: An Experiment in Remodeling and Expansion." MEDICAL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 46 (April, 1958), 249-69.
- 318. Libraire et Bibliotheque Francaise. St. Paul CONSTITUTION ET STATUTS DE LA LIBRAIRE ET BIBLIOTHEQUE FRANCAISE. St. Paul: Brown, Treacy & Co., Printers, 1891.
- 319. "Real Estate Library." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 22 (Autumn, 1967), 82-85.
- 320. Senford, Arthur H. "Mayo Clinic Library." MEDICAL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 25 (September, 1936), 141-43.
- 321. Wilson, H. R. "Confessions of a Layman Organizing a Special Library [Weyerhaeuser Sales Company] "SPECIAL LIBRARIES, 29 (February, 1938), 40-45.
- 322. Yike, Lois M. "New Aeronautical Library [Minneapolis-Honeywell]" MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (September, 1951), 330-32.



SCHOOL LIBRARIES

- 323. Billings, Rolland G. "Study To Evaluate the Effect of the Minnesota Plan, (ESEA, Title II), on the Development of Selected School Libraries." Unpublished thesis (Specialist in Education), Western Michigan University, 1968.
- 324. Briggs, Margaret I. "Development of Public School Libraries in Minnesota, 1861-1938." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Chicago, 1945.
- 325. Dodd, Florence E, "Library Service in the Graded Elementary and Secondary Schools in Rural Towns in Benton, Shelburne, and Stearns Counties, Minnesota." Unpublished Master's thesis, Columbia University, 1946.
- 326. Hastings. Public School. CATALOGUE OF PUBLIC SCHOOL LIBRARY, CITY OF HASTINGS, MINNESOTA, 1890. Hastings; Democrat Print [n.d.]
- 327. _____ CATALOGUE OF PUBLIC SCHOOL LIBRARY, HASTINGS, MINNESOTA, OPENED JAN. 6th 1886. ntp.
- 328. Hoverson, Myrtle M. M. "Proctor High School Library As a Materials Center." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (June, 1956), 168-70.
- 329. Johnson, Esther G. and Zitsmann, Ruth, "Elementary School Libraries in St. Louis Park." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (June, 1956), 166-68.
- 330. Nordby, Ida. "Library Work in a Town [Hanley Falls] of About 400." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 7 (December, 1923), 166-69.
- 331. Scripture, Bessie B. "High School Libraries in Minnesota," LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 5 (December, 1917), 116-17.
- 332. Wesley, Edgar B. and Murra, Wilbur F. "Social Science Reference Books in Fifty-Eight Minnesota High School Libraries." THE HISTORICAL OUTLOOK, 23 (December, 1932), 403-07.

LIBRARY COOPERATION

- 333. [Cooperating Libraries in Consortium] LIBRARY JOURNAL, 94 (July, 1969), 2548.
- 334. "Eight Twin City Libraries Form Consortium." PUBLISHERS' WEEKLY, 195 (June 23, 1969), 36.
- 335. Hughesdon, Harold and Costello, Gertrude. "An Experiment in Cooperation." ALA BULLETIN, 51 (February, 1957), 129-33.
- 336. Kuhiman, A, F. COOPERATION IN LIBRARY DEVELOPMENT AND IN HIGHER EDUCATION IN ST. PAUL: A PRELIMINARY REPORT. (St. Paul, mimeographed, 1952.)
- 337. Mauritz, Marilyn, "General Survey and Reference Questionnaires With CLIC Colleges and Hill Library," St. Paul, James Jerome Hill Reference Library, 1972.
- 338, McConnell, James M. "School and Library Co-operation, As Exemplified in Minnesota." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 47 (February 15, 1922), 153-55.
- 339. Miller, Ted. "Six Minneapolis 'Insiders' Build Unique Cooperative." SPECIAL LIBRARIES, 54 (May-June, 1963), 295-97.
- 340. [Minneapolis-St. Paul Library Cooperation] LIBRARY JOURNAL, 93 (March 15, 1968), 1096.
- 341, Richards, James H "Academic Library Cooperation, A Preliminary Report." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 21 (June, 1965), 154-57.
- 342. Stanford, Edward B. "MINITEX (Minnesota Interlibrary Experiment): Progress Report Covering the Period January 1 - December 31, 1969." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 22 (Winter, 1969), 350-52.



- 343. ______. "MINITEX (Minnesota Interlibrary Teletype Experiment): Report Covering the First 1B Months of Project Operation, January 1, 1969 through June 30, 1970." Based on data provided by Alice E. Wilcox. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Libraries, 1970.
- 344. [Twin City Library Cooperation] MINNESOTA HISTORY BULLETIN, 3 (August, 1919), 151.
- 345. ["Union Catalog Project:] Grant to Four Winona, Minnesota Libraries."] LIBRARY JOURNAL, 92 (November 1, 1967), 3954.
- 346. Vitz, Carl. "Inter-library Loans in Minnesota." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (March, 1941), 129-32.

LIBRARY EDUCATION

COLLEGE OF ST. CATHERINE

- 347. Marie Cecilia, Sister. "The College of St. Catherine." CATHOLIC LIBRARY PRACTICE.

 Edited by Brother Oavid Martin. Portland: University of Portland Press, 1947. 161-63.
- 34B. _____. "The College of St. Catherine Library School." THE CATHOLIC BOOKMAN, 5 (January-February, 1942), 67-68.
- 349. _____. "The Department of Library Science of the College of St. Catherine." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (September, 1947), 214-16.
- 350. [Mullin, Francis A.] "Father Mullin Highly Praises Work of St. Catherine's Library School." CATHOLIC LIBRARY WORLD, 7 (March, 1936), 51-52.
- 351, "St. Catherine." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 62 (January 1, 1937), 32-33.

UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA

- 352. "Biomedical Librarianship Training at Minnesota." MEDICAL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 55 (July, 1967), 356.
- 353. "Hospital Librarianship." ALA BULLETIN, 34 (February, 1940), 104-05.
- 354. Kingsley, James M. "Training in Medical Librarianship at the University of Minnesota." MEDICAL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN. 37 (July, 1949), 235-37.
- 355. McDiarmid, E. W. "The Division of Library Instruction of the University of Minnesota." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (September, 1947), 217-219.
- 356. Methyen, Mildred L. "Hospital Library Internships." ALA BULLETIN, 35 (June, 1941), 379-81.
- 357. "Minnesota." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 62 (January 1, 1937), 29-30.
- 358, Pliefke, Frida. "Medical Library Training at the University of Minnesota." MEDICAL LIBRARY ASSOCIATION BULLETIN, 37 (July, 1949), 231-37.
- 359, Waiter, Frank K. "Minnesota Begins Library Instruction." MINNESOTA CHATS, (December, 1928), 13-18.
- "Training For Hospital Librarianship." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 63 (August, 1938), 579-83.
- 361. _____. TRAINING FOR LIBRARIANSHIP AT THE UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA; A HISTORICAL SUMMARY. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press, 1942.

 1942.

LIBRARY LEGISLATION

- 362. "Amended County Library Law." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (March, 1950), 141.
- 363, "Amendments to Laws." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1945), 371.
- 364. Burnquist, James A. "Five Mill Public Library Remains." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (June, 1953), 165.



- 365. "Chapter 55, Laws of Minnesota, 1961." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 20 (March, 1961), 29.
- 366. "Laws, Rules and Priorities." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (September, 1957), 345-47.
- 367. Lewis, Glenn M. "The State Aid 8ill for Minnesota Libraries in the 1953 Legislature." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (June, 1953), 187.
- 368. "Library Law Changes." MINNESDTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1943), 88.
- 369. "Library Laws of Minnesota." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 12 (December, 1937), 102-26.
- 370. "Library Legislation." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 1 (March, 1905), 4-5.
- 371. "Minnesota Public Library Laws." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (September, 1955), 82-87.
- 372. "New Documents Law." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (September, 1949), 91.
- 373. "1961 Legislative Program." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (December, 1960), 338-39.
- 374. "Public Libraries State Aid Bill." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (March, 1955), 10-11.
- 375. Smith, Margaret L. "Federal Library Services Act (P.L. 597) and the state of Minnesota." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1958.
- 376. "Ten Years of the LSA-LSCA in Minnesota." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 21 (September, 1966), 332-34.
- 377. Wood, Harriet A. "School Library Laws." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 11 (September, 1935), 122-24.

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS

- 378. Carlson. William H. "Scandinavian Collections in the Libraries of the United States." SCANDINAVIAN STUDIES AND NOTES, 15 (August, 1939), 217-38.
- 379. Consortium of the Minnesota Seminary Faculties. UNION LIST OF PERIODICALS AND NEWSPAPERS, AS OF SEPTEMBER, 1971. (n.p., n.p.) 1972.
- 380. Cooperating Libraries in Consortium. UNION LIST OF PERIODICALS AND NEWSPAPERS IN THE EIGHT LIBRARIES, AS OF MARCH 31, 1970. St. Paul: Cooperating Libraries in Consortium, 1970.
- 381. Dunlap, Rose. "Minnesota Historical Society Genealogy." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 4 (March, 1913), 8-10.
- 382. "Federal, State Municipal and General College Libraries Containing Special Collections." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1947), 196.
- 383. Gillis. Frank J. "Minnesota Music in the Nineteenth Century: A Guide to Sources and Resources." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1958.
- 384 "Guide to Subject Collections." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1947), 197-99.
- 385. Kellen, James D. "Catholic Serials in Minnesota, 1866-1962; A Descriptive Bibliography and Union List." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1964.
- 386. "Library of Municipal Documents at the University of Minnesota." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 37 (October, 1912), 566.
- 387. Mauritz, Marily. LIBRARY AND INFORMATIONAL RESOURCES IN THE TWIN CITY AREA. St. Paul: James J. Hill Reference Library, 1972.
- 388. MINNESOTA UNION LIST OF SERIALS. 3 vols. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota, 1972.
- 389. Minnesota. University. Library. JAMES FORD BELL COLLECTION. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press, 1961.
- 390. Morrison, Julia M. "Literary Journals in Minnesota From November, 1850 to April, 1961."
 Unpublished Master's Thesis, University of Minnesota, 1961.
- 391. Olson, Nelle A. "Foreign Books in Minnesota Libraries." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 8 (June, 1925), 28-29.
- Smith, June S. "Ruth Sawyer Collection." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (December, 1958),
 102.
- 393. Special Libraries Association. Minnesota Chapter. CHECKLIST OF CONTINENTAL



- EUROPEAN SCIENTIFIC SERIALS IN TWIN CITY LIBRARIES. [Minneapolis, n.p.] 1944.
- 394. Special Libraries Association. Minnesota Chapter. UNION LIST OF SERIALS. Edited by Jack B. King [and] Pauline J. Iacono. 3d ed. [Minneapolis, n.p.] 1968.
- 395. Vecoli, Rudolph J. "The Immigration Studies Collection of the University of Minnesota." AMERICAN ARCHIVIST, 32 (April, 1969), 139-45.

LIBRARIANS

GENERAL

- 396. ACADEMIC LIBRARIANS OF MINNESOTA DIRECTORY, 1969. (Crookston?) Minnesota Library Association, 1969.
- 397. "Directory of Minnesota Librarlans, Compiled as of July 1, 1946." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (September, 1946), 88-106.
- 398. "Membership Directory (of the) Minnesota Chapter, Special Libraries Association." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1947), 200-02.
- 399. Minnesota Library Association. MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY, 1941. [Minneapolis, n.p., 1941]
- 400. Minnesota. University. Division of Library Instruction. DIRECTORY OF GRADUATES OF THE OIVISION, 1929-1938. [n.p.] Alumni Association of the Division, 1939.
- 401. Wallach, Judith W. "A Study of the University of Minnesota Library School Graduates, 1951-1964." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1965.

INDIVIDUAL LIBRARIANS

GRIEG ASPNES

402. Battell, Frederic C. 'Our New President: Grieg Aspnes." SPECIAL LIBRARIES, 42 (July-August, 1951), 219

ELVA B. BAILEY

403. "Elva Barber Bailey." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (March, 1945), 281.

CLARA F. BALDWIN

404. Countryman, Gratia A. "Clara Bladwin: A. Tribute." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (June, 1951), 291-92.

DAVID K. BERNINGHAUSEN

405. "Appointments of College and University Library Positions." COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES, 6 (March, 1945), 163-64.

ROBERT K. BRUCE

406. "People." L'8RARY JOURNAL, 94 (June 15, 1969), 2409.

SOLON J. BUCK

- 407. "Death." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 87 (July, 1962), 251B.
- 408. "Necrology." COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES, 23 (July, 1962), 334.

MYRA W. BUELL

409. "Obituary." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (December, 1940), 114.



MIRIAM E. CAREY

- 410. Jones, Perrie. "Miriain E. Carey." PIONEERING LEADERS IN LIBRARIANSHIP. Edited by Emily Miller Denton. Chicago: American Library Association, 1953, 48-60.
- 411. _____. "Pioneer in Institution Libraries." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 62 (February 1, 1937), 116-17.

GRATIA A. COUNTRYMAN

- 412. Dyste, Mena C. "Gratia Alta Countryman, Librarian." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1965.
- 413. "Gratia Countryman Dies." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 78 (September 1, 1953), 1396-97.
- 414. "Miss Countryman Retires." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 62 (February 15, 1937), 160-61.
- 415. Potter, Greta L, "Gratia Countryman, Pioneer." WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 28 (February, 1954), 470-71.

STELLA COURTEAU

416. "Personnel." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 13 (December, 1941), 248.

KATHARINE OAME

417. "In Memoriam." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 10 (December, 1933), 218.

CLARA E, FANNING

418. "Necrology." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 63 (November 1, 1938), 849.

INA TENEYCK FIRKINS

419. "Necrology." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 62 (September 1, 1937), 661

WILLIAM W. FOLWELL

420. Walter, Frank K. "Librarian Authors: William Watts Folwell." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 54 (December 15, 1929), 1027.

EDITH E. GRANNIS

421. Watkins, David R. "Minnesota Librarians Retire." MINNESOTA LIBRAR≀ES, 18 (June, 1955), 43.

MARGARET R. GREER

422. Hayner, Irene. "Margaret R Greer." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (March, 1955), 5.

HAZEL J. HALGRIM

423, Havens, Rella E. [Obituary] MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (June, 1956), 182.

JAMES K, HOSMER

424. "American Library Association," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 21 (October, 1896), 457.

LURA C. HUTCHINSON

425. "Lura C. Hutchinson." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1945), 368.

KATHLEEN HYNES

426. "In Memoriam." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 10 (September, 1933), 203.



JENNIE T. JENNINGS

427. Eliot, Frederick M. "Mrs Jennie T. Jennings." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 62 (February 15, 1937), 174.

WILLIAM JOHNSTON

428. Jennings, Jennie T. "Farewell Reception at St. Paul for Dr. Johnston." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 46 (November, 15, 1921), 941.

PERRIEJONES

- 429. Morton, Herbert C. "Perrie Jones." ALA BULLETIN, 4B (June, 1954), 324-2B.
- 430. "Perrie Jones." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 22 (Autumn, 1968), 187.

JAMES D. KELLEN

431. Kellen, James D. "Those Who Talk About in a Seated Position." WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 43 (December, 1968), 325-27.

JACK KEY

432. "Mayo Appoints New Librarian." NEWS NOTES, no. 5 (April, 1970), 3.

DAVID L. KINGSBURY

433. "David L. Kingsbury." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 3 (March, 1912), 144-45.

S. D. KLAPP

434. "Memorial: S. D. Klapp. 1879-1937." LAW LIBRARY JOURNAL, 30 (November, 1937), 548.

LOUISE LAMB

435. "Necrology." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 65 (September 1, 1940), 706.

AMY A. LEWIS

436. "In Memoriam." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 10 (September, 1933), 203.

MARY LINDGREN

437. "MISCCA's Librarian Receives Degree." MINNESOTA CRIPPLED CHILDREN'S NEWS, 19 (June. 1969), 6.

EVELYN C. LYON

438. "Necrology." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 64 (December 15, 1939), 992.

JAMES M. McCONNELL

- 439. "Court Rules Homosexual Deserves Library Job." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 95 (November 1, 1970), 3716.
- 440. "The Law: Occisions." TIME, 96 (October 19, 1970), 44.
- 441. "Minnesota Court Rules Library May Deny Homsexual Post." LIBRARY JOURNAL, (December 15, 1971), 4046, 4048.

ERRETT W. McDIARMID

- 442. "Dean McDiarmid." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 16 (September, 1951), 340.
- 443. "McDiarmid Succeeds Walter at Minnesota." COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES, 5 (December, 1943), 84-85.



GEORGE McOONOUGH

444 "George McOonough: A New Librarian for a New Library." HAMLINE UNIVERSITY BULLETIN, 61 (November, 1971), 22-24.

OELLA McGREGOR

- 445. Comfort, Mildred H. "Fare-thee-well, Oowntown Book Lady!" HORN BOOK, 37 (October, 1961), 468-71.
- 446 "Oella McGregor Retires." MIN NESOTA LIBRARIES, 20 (June, 1961), 39.

MAMIE R. MARTIN

447 Watkins, Oavid R. "Minnesota Librarians Retire." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (June, 1955), 43.

SISTER MARIE CECILIA MARZOLF

- 448. [Obituary] CATHOLIC LIBRARY WORLO. 35 (February 1964), 353.
- 449 _____, MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 20 (December, 1963), 363.

LYCURGUS R. MOYER

450, "Personnel," LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 5 (June, 1917), 85.

LORETTA MUNTHE

451. "Obituary." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS. 12 (March. 1939), 310.

MARGARET O'TOOLE

452. Nelson, Carole. "Margaret O'Toole Missed Two Clarks." ST. PAUL PIONEER PRESS. March 22, 1969, 8.

BELLE M. OWENS

453. "Belle Owens Honored." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (March, 1945), 281.

KARLIS L OZOLINS

454. "Personnel." COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES, 22 (July, 1961), 298.

MARGARET PALMER

455 "In Memoriam." LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 10 (December, 1933), 218.

ALMA M. PENROSE

456. Baldwin, Clara F. "Alma M. Penrosc." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES. 14 (Occember, 1944), 228.

HERBERT PUTMAN

- 457. Countryman, Gratia A. "Mr. Putnam and the Minneapolis Public Library." ESSAYS OFFEREO TO HERBERT PUTNAM BY HIS COLLEAGUES AND FRIENDS ON HIS THIRTIETH ANNIVERSARY AS LIBRARIAN OF CONGRESS, 5 APRIL 1929. Edited by William W. Bishop and Andrew Keogh. Freeport: Books for Libraries Press, Inc. [1929, 1967]
- 458 "Herbert Potnam, 1861-1955." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (September, 1955), 88.

MARY RAOFORO

459. "Mary Radford." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1945), 368.



JAMES H. RICHARDS

460. Holly, James F "Personnel." COLLEGE & RESEARCH LIBRARIES NEWS, 3 (March, 1969), 82-3.

ROBERT H. ROHLF

461. "Rohlf Named As Director for Illinois Development Project," LIBRARY JOURNAL, 88 (January 1, 1963), 72-3.

HAROLD G. RUSSELL

462. Stanford, Edward B. "In Memoriam." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 18 (June, 1956), 182.

FRANCES SHANAHAN

463, "Frances Shanahan," MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 21 (June, 1965), 97.

THOMAS J. SHANAHAN

464. [Obituary] CATHOLIC LIBRARY WORLD, 39 (March, 1968), 467.

465. "In Memoriam." SPECIAL LIBRARIES, 59 (March, 1968), 202.

GRACE M. STEVENS

466. "Grace M, Stevens." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1945), 369.

HARRY R. STRITMAN

467. "Junior Librarians Section." WILSON LIBRARY BULLETIN, 16 (September, 1941), 78.

WARREN UPHAM

468. (Obituary) LIBRARY NOTES AND NEWS, 11 (March, 1934), 11.

MAUD VAN BUREN

469. "Librarian Authors " LIBRARY JOURNAL, 56 (May 1, 1931), 400.

470 Stadler, Erana M. "Tribute to Maud Van Buren. Pioneer Librarian." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 19 (March, 1959), 133-34.

CARL P. VITZ

471. Zimmerman, dee F "Carl Vitz Resigns," MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (December, 1945), 382.

SARAH L. WALLACE

472. "Personnel." Library of Congress INFORMATION BULLETIN, 22 (April 15, 1963), 172.

FRANK K. WALTER

- 473. Bay, Jens C. "Frank K. Walter in Retrospect." COLLEGE AND RESEARCH LIBRARIES, 4 (September, 1943), 309-11.
- 474. Blegen. Theodore C. "On the Retirement of Frank Keller Walter." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 14 (September, 1943), 67-8.
- 475. Vitz, Carl P. "FRANK KELLER WALTER." BULLETIN OF BIBLIOGRAPHY, 18 (September-December, 1944), 97-9.

HALSEY W. WILSON

476. "Halsey W. Wilson." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 17 (June, 1954), 309-11.



HARRIET A. WOOD

477. "Editorial Forum." LIBRARY JOURNAL, 61 (October 1, 1936), 728-29.

LEE F. ZIMMERMAN

478 Schunk, Russell J. "To Idaho." MINNESOTA LIBRARIES, 15 (June, 1948), 320.

PRIVATE LIBRARIES, BOOKS AND PUBLISHING

- 479. Bergstrom. Doris M. "Checklist of Minnesota Imprints, 1866-1868, With a Historical Introduction." Unpublished Master's thesis, Catholic University of America, 1964.
- 480 Bertrand, Marcella M "Check List of St. Paul, Minnesota, Imprints For the Years 1869-1871, With a Historical Introduction." Unpublished Master's thesis, Catholic University of America, 1966,
- 481. Blegen, Theodore C. "Pioneer 8ookshelves and Modern Libraries." MINNESOTA HISTORY, 22 (December, 1941), 351-66.
- 482. Erickson, Nancy R. "A Look at Minnesota Children's Authors and Their Books." Unpublished Starred paper, University of Minnesota, 1971.
- 483 Goldbeck, Gwendolyn O. "Check List of St. Paul, Minnesota Imprints For the Years 1872-1874, With a Historical Introduction." Unpublished Master's thesis, Catholic University of America, 1968.
- 484. Hage, George S. NEWSPAPERS ON THE MINNESOTA FRONTIER, 1849-1860. St. Paul: Minnesota Historical Society, 1967.
- 485. Keys, Thomas E "Medical Books of Dr. Charles N. Hewitt." MINNESOTA HISTORY, 21 (December, 1940), 357-71.
- 486. Lawler, John J. THE H. W. WILSON COMPANY; HALF A CENTURY OF BIBLIOGRAPHIC PUBLISHING. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press, 1950.
- 487. Macdonald, Helen L. "University of Minnesota Press Celebrates Twenty Years of Publishing." PUBLISHERS' WEEKLY, 151 (February 1, 1947), 544-50.
- 488. Martin, Mamie R. "Checklist of Minnesota Imprints, 1849-1865." (American Imprints Inventory, No. 2) [mimeographed] Chicago: Historical Records Survey, 1938.
- 489. Newsom. Thomas M. "First News Stand" PEN PICTURES OF ST. PAUL, MINNESOTA. St. Paul: Published by the Author, 1886, 555.
- 490 Ozotins, Karlis L. "History of the Augsburg Publishing House, 1890-1960." Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1961.
- 491. Radyx, Sylvia G. "Check List of St. Paul, Minnesota Imprints For the Years 1875-1876, With a Historical Introduction." Unpublished Master's thesis, Catholic University of America, 1968.
- 492. Randel, William E. "Edward Eggleston's Library at Traverse des Sioux." MINNESOTA ...
 HISTORY, 26 (September, 1945), 242-47.
- 493 Slocumb, Margaret. "The Development of Daily Journalism in the Twin Cities." Unpublished B.A. thesis, University of Minnesota, 1929.
- 494. Staehlin, Robert H. "A History of Printing in Minneapolis and Saint Paul, Minnesota, With a Bibliography of Imprints, 1866-1876" Unpublished Master's thesis, University of Minnesota, 1951.



AUTHOR INDEX

·	•
A Item No.	Colby, Bernice - 122, 218
Abel, G. M. – 61	Comfort, Mildred H. – 445
Anderson, LeMoyne W 38	Consortium of the Minnesota Seminary
Andrews, Margaret S. – 254	Faculties - 379
Aspnes, Grieg – 255, 256, 306	Cooperating Libraries in Consortium — 14, 380
Atwater, Isacc — 134, 262	Costello, Gertrude – 335
	Countryman, Gratia A. — 21, 404, 457
В	Cowern, Agnes G — 289
Baker, Mary C. — 236	Curtiss-Wedge, Franklyn - 95, 98, 108, 111,
Baldwin, Clara F. – 20, 87, 456	112, 118, 125, 127, 151, 152, 155, 157,
Bassett, Wayne R. — _24, 225	162, 182, 188, 193, 211
Battell, Frederic C. — 402	100, 100, 100, 211
Bay, Jens C 473	D
Bergerson, Roger - 307	Dale, D. G 130, 146
Bergstrom, Doris M 479	Davis, Lucile G 153
Bertrand, Marcella M. – 480	Dickinson, Donald C 38
Billings, Rolland G. – 323	Diehl, Sister Martha Mary - 2
Bingham, William H 135	Dodd, Florence E 48, 325
Blegen, Theodore C. — 474, 481	Dunlap, Rose - 381
Bloomington, Library Advisory Commission - 102	Dwyer, Mary L 290
Bostwick, Arthur E. – 167	Dyste, Mena C 412
Bowen, Evelyn – 239	
Brengman, John F 317	E
Briggs, Margaret I. — 324	Easton, Augustus B 183
Brooklyn Center, Library Study Commission - 103	Eddy, Clyde E 40
Brown, Agnes - 237	Esala, Lillian H 117
Brown, John A. – 166, 190	Eliot, Frederick M 427
Buell, Myra W 168, 227	Engebretson, Betty - 3, 4
Buetow, G. H. – 251	Erickson, Nancy R - 4B2
Burgess, Ruth – 187	Euren, Helen R 291
Burk, Anna — 115	Evans, Orrena L 310
Burnquist, James A. – 364	
c	F
Cempion, Viola — 308	Foley, Maria R. – 292, 293
Carlson, William H. — 378	Folwell, William W. – 58
Carlstedt, Ellsworth — 88	Fortin, Clifford C. – 41
Carnovsky, Leon – 169, 260	Fritsche, L. A. – 181
Carruthers, Dlive – 1	Fuller, Clark K. – 128
Carson, Vera – 288	Funk, Gladys — 215
Castle, Henry A. – 170, 267, 279, 281, 283	G
Catholic Library Association,	Gardner, Geroge - 202, 201
Minnesota-Dakota Unit - 13	Gibson, Frank E. – 136
Cerny, Robert G 61	Gill, Bernard I. — 47
Child, James E. – 240	Gillis, Frank J 383
Christmas, Jean M. – 228	Glover, Lucille – 216
Clausen, Vera M. – 78	Goldbeck, Gwendolyn D 483
Clift. David H.) 65	Goldhor, Herbert – 137, 171
	• • • • • •



Goodrich, Albert M. - 97 Kellar, Martin V. - 95 Grannis, Edith E. H. - 49 Kelten, James D. - 385, 431 Graves, C. Edward - 269 Kennedy, Catherine - 317 Gregory, Ruth - 100 Keys, Thomas E. - 297, 317, 485 Gresham, William G. - 178 Kickenapp, Marian R. - 232 King, Dan M. - 271 н King, Jack B. - 394 Hage, George S. - 484 Kingsley, James M. - 354 Hall, Lelia - 213, 215 KirkPatrick, Melvin - 5 Hansen, Gary - 252 Kuhlman, A. F. -- 336 Hastings, Public School - 326, 327 Havens, Rella E. - 423 Hayner, Irene - 422 Langford, Nathaniel P. - 272 Henderson, W. B. - 285 Larson, Beulah M. - 32, 33 Hermant, A - 59 Larson, Constant - 96 Herrmann, Eleanor - 172 Lawler, John J.) 486 Hoage, Annette L. - 60 Lawson, Victor E - 189 Holly, James F. - 460 Leonard, Joseph A. - 161 Holcombe, Return I. - 111, 118, 135 Leonard, Margaret - 206 Holte, Jean L. ~ 198 Lewis, Glenn M.) 367 Hoop, Ralph - 61 Leydon sic, Donald - 42 Hoover, Charles W. - 22 Lincoln, Sister Mary Edmund - 139 Horner, James W. - 311 Lindner, Agatha L. - 123, 219 Houkom, Alf - 29, 30 Loehr, Nancy S. - 173 Hoverson, Myrtle M. - 328 Loring, Charles M. - 135 Hudson, Horace B. - 138, 263 Luce, Sister Kathleen - 7 Hughes, Edwin - 222 Hughes, Thomas - 131 М Hughesdon, Harold - 31, 335 McConnell, James M. - 338 Husen, Aino L. - 214 McCulley, Kathleen M. - 64 McDiarmid, E. W. - 355 Macdonald, Helen L. - 487 Inter-State Publishing Company. McGregor, Della - 174 Nimneapolis - 99 MacLean, Margaret - 298 lacono, Pauline J. - 394 Marie Cecilia, Sister - 347, 348 Martin, Mamie R. - 488 Marzolf, Sister Marie Cecilia - 349 Jennings, Jennie T. – 428 (see also Marie Cecilia, Sister) Jerabek, Esther - 270, 276, 286 Mason, John W. - 110 Jewett, Stephen -- 108, 151, 152 Mattison, Lester - 79 Joh. Erwin E. - 313 Mauritz, Marilyn - 337, 387 Mayer, L. R. - 130, 146 Johnson, Esther G - 329 Johnsson, Gilford - 205 Mayne, Emily L. - 223, 234 Jones, Perrie - 294, 295, 296, 410, 411 Merrill, Julia - 100 Jordahl, Anna - 43 Metcalf, Keyes D. - 65 Jorstad, Anne L. ~ 63 Methyen, Mildred L. - 299, 356 Michels, Eileen M. - 80 κ Miller, Ted - 339 Kapsner, Oliver - 53 Miller, Virginia P. - 44 Kellar, Herbert A. - 23 Minneapolis Athenaeum - 264



Minnesota, Department of Education Roloff, Ronald W. - 54 Rose, Arthur P. - 113, 129, 133, 145, Library Division - 15, 16, 89, 235 Minnesota, Higher Educatio 154, 185, 192 Coordinating Commission - 24 Rundquist, Myrtle T = 209, 210 Minnesota Library Association - 17, 18, 399 Minnesota, University, Division of Library Instruction - 400 St. Paul Mercantile Library Association - 282 Minnesota, University, Library - 66-70, 389 St. Peter Library Association - 179 Minnesota, University, Library School ~ 19 Samanisky, Marie – 252 Mitchell, William B - 164, 180 Sanford, Arthur H. - 320 Schmickel, Ella A. - 220 Morrison, Julia M. - 390 Morton, Herbert C. - 429 Schunk, Russell J. -- 12, 91, 234, 478 Mullin, Francis A. - 350 Scripture, Bessie B - 331 Semling, C. K. - 94, 147 Murra, Wilbur F - 332 Settelmayer, John C. - 34 Shanahan, Thomas J. - 52 Nanda, Krishan - 252 Shutter, Marion D. - 143, 266 Nebelthau, Helen M. - 9 Simonton, Wesley C. - 137, 171 Skinner, John H. -- 98, 112, 127 Neill, Edward D. - 109, 114, 116, Slocumb, Margaret - 493 163, 184, 265 Smith, Hannis - 92, 203, 251, 253 Nelson, Carole - 452 Smith, June S. - 392 Newsom, Thomas M. - 176, 489 Nordby, Ida - 330 Smith, Margaret L. - 375 Nordlie, Margaret - 43 Smith, Robert A. - 277 Nylander, Enid P - 106 Special Libraries Association, Minnesota Chapter - 393, 394 Stadler, Erana M. - 470 Staehlin, Robert H. - 494 Olson, Mabel C. - 101 Stanford, Edward B. - 72, 124, 342, Olson, Nelle A. ~ 391 Ostvold, Harold - 86 343, 462 Ozolins, Karlis L. - 490 Stein, Benjamin J - 56 Steiner, Urban J. — 56 Stevens, Margaret B. — 221 Palmer, Ruth E. - 229 Stubjaer, Myrtle - 302 Pardee, John S. - 121, 187 Swedberg, J. - 105, 126, 148, 158, 231 Patten, Katharine K. - 300 Sweney, W. M, - 193, 211 Penrose, Alma M. - 165 Pitzer, Ronald - 252 Pliefke, Frida - 358 Tangierd, Agnes B. - 37 Pomeroy, Marjoe J. - 248, 249 Taves. Marvin J. - 252 Post, Mary M. - 301 Tew, Martin E. - 189 Potter, Greta L. - 415 Thompson, Cleo N — 226 Pulling, Arthur C. ~ 82 Towley, Louis – 303 Pyle, Joseph G. - 261 Trump, Alfred G. - 35 Tuck, Louis C. – 304



Radyx, Sylvia G. – 491 Randel, William E. – 492 Richards, James H. – 341 Rohlf, Robert H. – B1, 245 Turner, John - 94, 147

Ubel, James A. - 132, 150, 207

٧

Van Brunt, Walter — 104, 107, 149, 186 Van Buren, Maud — 153 Van der Boom, Y. — 4 Van Handel, Ralph A. — 120 Varner, Sister Christina — 258 Vecoli, Rudolph J. — 395 Vitz, Carl P. — 167, 346, 475

W

Wakefield, Reba — 177
Wallach, Judith W. — 401
Walter, Frank K. — 28, 74-76, 83, 359, 360, 361, 420
Watkins, David R. — 36, 421, 447
Webb, Wayne — 105, 126, 148, 158, 231
Wedge, Josephine C. — 195

Wesley Edgar B. - 332
Wezeman, Frederick - 144, 204, 212, 230
Whitaker, Douglas A. - 208
White, Wallace B - 278
Whiteman, R. F - 38
Willford, William - 155, 162, 182
Williams, J. Fletcher - 109, 114
Wilson, H. R. - 321
Wood, Harriet A. - 377
Woodbridge, Dwight E. - 121, 187

Υ

Yike, Lois M - 322 Young, Helen A - 159

Z

Zimmerman, Lee F. – 93, 471 Zitsmann, Ruth – 329

